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INDIAN SELF-DETERMINATION AND EDUCATION
ASSISTANCE ACT IMPLEMENTATION

TUESDAY, JUNE 7, 1977

U.S. SExNATE,
SeLeCcT COMMITTEE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS,
- Washington, D.C.
- The committee met, pursuant to notice, at 10:05 a.m., in room 5110,
Dirksen Senate Office Building, Senator James Abourezk (chairman
of the committee) presiding.

- Present : Chairman Abourezk and Senafor Melcher. :
Staff present: Ernest Stevens, staff director; Alan Parker, chief .

counsel; Michael Cox, minority counsel; and Peter Batzle, profes-

sional staff member. 2
Chairman ABocrezK. The Senate Select Committee on- Indian Af-
fairs will come to order. o S ' ’
These are hearings to conduct oversight on the implementation of
- Public Law 93-638—the Indian Self-Determination and Education
Assistance Act. T -
- The purpose of this hearing before the Select Commaittee on Indian
-Affairs is to take testimony from the Bureau of Indian Affairs and
- Indian Health Service regarding their progress in implementation of
- title I of the Indian' Self-Determination and Education Assistance
- Act. :
Public Law 93-638 was enacted by the Congress on January 4.
- 1975, and adminisirative regulations” were published by the Interior
' Department in December of 1975. Special appropriations to imple-
ment the grant, technical assistance, and contract szpport provisions
- were included in the fiscal 1976 Interior Department budget. In sum- -
.mary, the law has been on the books for 214 years; implementing regu- -
lations have been effective for 114 years; and special appropriations
have been available for the same time period.  -- | S
- Public Law 93—638, the Indian Self-Determination and Education
Assistance Act, was passed in response to the desire of Indian peopies
-~ for maximum participation of Indian tribes in programs and serv-

ices conducted by ‘the Federal Government for Indians. The act pro- L R

vides that tribes and Indian groups can contract to provide the serv-
ices that Government agencies deliver. =~ - - . -~ | S
The committee has Eeen advised of tribal expressions of" dissatis-
faction with the implementation of the act by the Bureau of Indian
Affairs and the HEW’s Indian - Health Service. In addition, a variety
- of administrative officials have pointed out that the:law does not re-
- solve a number of issues which result in obstacles to the accomplish- -
~ ment of its purposes. The oversight hearings will accordingly focus .
S - (&3] ‘ -
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on related levels of policy considerations regarding possible frustra-
tron of the intent of Congress. An examination of a range of technical
and/or factual issues which have been identified as possibly consti-
tut&ng obstacles to the effective implementation of the law will be
made. - _ ~

I now place in the record a copy of Public I.aw 93-633—the Indian .
Self-Determination and Education Assistance Act.

[Public Law 93-638 follows:]



Public Law 93-638
93rd Congress, S, 1017
January 4, 1975

" Qn Act

‘To provide maximum Indisn participetion in the Government nml exlucation of
the Indian people: to priwide for the full participmion of ITndiarn triltes I1n
programs amd servioes coodocted by the Federsl Government for Indinns amnd
tor enaonrae the ddevelapiment of human resolrids of the 1adinn pusople; to
estabilisnh u prograos of assixtance to uperade [ndinn eduention | to suppeoert thie
rzht uf Indlan vilizens to control their own educantionnl ootivitien ; g Tor

~ wrtheT PLUTPOMS :

For it enacted by the Nenate and Flouse of epresentaticves of the
I nited States of America in Congress dxsembled. That this At may
da cited ax the “Indian Self-Determination and Edueation Assistance
Nt .
CONGRESSION AL FINDINGS

Government's historieal and specind legzl relationship with, nnd result-
inge responsibilities. to, Ameriean Indian people, finds that—

(1) the prolonged Federal domination of Indian service pro-
geams has served to returd rather than enhance the progress of
Indian people and their communities by depriving Indinns of the
fail opportunity-to d=velop leadership skills erucial to the realiza-
tion of self-wovernment, and has denied 1o the Indian people an
efTective voice in the planning and implementation of progrums
for the benefit of Indians which are responsive to the true needs
of Indian communities; and :

{2)-the Indian people will never surrender their desire to con-
traol their relationships both among themselves and with non-
Tndian governments, orgnnizations. and persons

th1 The Congress further Pnds rthat--- ’ )

(1) true self-determination in any society of people is depend-
ent upon an educational process which will insure the development
of qualifiecd people to fulfill meaninefui feadership roles:

¢2) the Federal responsibility for and assistance fo edueation
of Indian children has not effected the desired levei of ednceational
achievement or crented the diverse opportunities and personal
=atisfaction which sducation can and should provide: and -

i) parental and community contral of the vducarional process
ix of erucial import anee to the Tndinn people.

=pe. 2 (a) The Congress, after eareful review of the Federal

DECILARATION (0 OLIECY

LRI ¥ The Congeress hereby recognizes the obligmition of the
T nited States to rexprond to the steonz expression of the Indian people
for =elf «determination by assuring maxunam Indian participation in
the dipetion of educational as well as other Federal services to Tndian
communities s as 1o repder sieh se lees more responsive to the need=
and dexires of those communities. :

(b) The Congress declares its conunitment to the maintenance of
the Fedieral Governme:n: s unigue and continuing relationship with
and responsibility 1o the Indian people through the estublishment of
a meaningeful Indian self-determination poliey which will permit nan
orderly transition from ¥ederal domination of programs for and
corvices to Tndians tn effective and meanineful participation bv the
Indinn pawsple in the planninz, conduer, and administration of those
‘programs and services. . : :

(e) The Conzress declares that a major national zoal of the Tnited
States is to provide the quantity and quality of edurational services
and opportanitic« which will peru.it Indian children to compete and

-
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Pub. lLaw 93.63% - 2 - January 4, 1975 .

rxee]l in the hife areax of their chowe, and to nchieve tlue enscure of
self-determinntion casential to their social and cconomie well-baing.

- DBEFINITIONS

6 OUEN 4non, Src, 4 For the purposes of this Act. the term- - .
(n) “Indinn™ means a person who s g riember of an Inedian
- - tribae '

ttyd Indian tribe™ means any Imbian teibe, band, pation, or
other orpanized gronp or conomunity ., incluadingg any Alaska
Nudive village or mvionnl or villngee corporation as detined in or
esfablisled pursnant 1o the Alaska Native Claimis Nettlemeat At
{855 Ntar. 6iss)y which is meeognized as elignble for the spus-ial pro-
rams and services provided by rthe United States to Indians
tecaises of thedr status as Indians: .

(e “Tritmd orpmuizntion™ means the ecapmnizasd governing *ody
of any Indinn tribe: xny legally established orpganizition of
Indians which 18 coutrolled. sanctioned, or chartered by such
seonvernitgr bady or which s demoeratically elected by the adualr”
thiembers of the Indian community to bes served by sl ovganiza-
tion and which incliddes the maximum participation of Indinns in
all phases of 1t= aetivitios: 2rociadod, That In any euse where n
contraet is et of wreant burde to an organization to perform services
bvenefitt 1 more than ome Tndian tribe, the approval of cacl) such
Indian trites shall b o prevequisite to the lerting or nmking of
~uic-h contract or grant:

) ==ecretary ™, unless otherwise designnted] means the Secre-
tary of the [nterior;

() “State education ameney™ means the State boarl of cduca-
tion or ofther agrency or officer prinacily responsible forsnyervision
[sv the Ntate of publie clementary and secondury schools, o if
there ix no xpch officer or agency, an officer or ageney designated
by the Toverisor or Ty Seate law,

REPOR™INMII AND AUIMT LREQUIREMENTS

Recordm =eco S0 (i) Each reeipient of Federal financial assistance from the
xeepirg. Secretary of Interior or the Secrctary of Tlealth: Edneation., and
<5 ST 450c. Welfare, under this Act, shall keep such reenrds as the appropriate

Secrctary shall preseribe. including records which fully disclose the
’ amonnt and disposition by ach recipient of the proceeds of such

assistatwe, the cost of the project or undertaking i connection with
which such assistance is #iven or used. the amount of that portion of

Mg STAT. 2204 the eoxt of the prroject or andertakinage sipplied by other <ourees. and
i STAV. 2UUT sitch other records 1= will facilitnte an effective audit.

th)y The Comptroller General and the appropriate Necretary, or
any of their duly authorixed representatives. shall, until the expirm-
tion of three vears after conpletion of the project or undertaking
1eferred to in the precedings subsection of this section, have access (for
the purpoase of audit and examination) to any books, documents,
papers. and records of such recipients whieh in the opinion of the
Comptroller Genersl or the appropriate Secretary mav be related or
rertinent to the grants, contracts. subcontracts, subgrants. or other
armangements referred to in the preceding snbsection. :

- (¢} Each recipient of Federal financial assistance referred to in
submeetion (a) of this section shall make sneh reports and information
available to the Indinn people =erved or represented by snch recipirnt
ws and in a manner determined to e adequate by the appropriate
Secretary, *

,‘/A
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B A Fuitex: provided by Eric

January 4, 1975% -3 - Pub, l.aw 93.638

v oAny funds paid ta g finanginl assistance recipivnt referred to

coin subseetion () of this section and aot expended or uased for the

purposes Jor which poud <hall e repaid to the Trensury of the United

=Statas, ©
IENALTLES

e 60 Whaerer, beings an oflicer, director, agent, or emplovee of,
st connected inoany capacity withe any recipient of & contract, snb.
contract, grant, or subgrmnt pursiant to this Act or the Act of
Apral 16 19533 cds Star, S, s amended, omdeezzles, willfally mis
applies, stewls. or ebtains by fraud any of the money, fundw, assaets<. or
prroperty which are the subject of sneh nogrant, sabzrant, cant ruct, or
~ubcentract, shudl e Hieed not more than SLOANKY or froprisonesd for
Bt e than two rears, opF bath, but 3 f the amount so cnbwezzled,
mispplicd, stolen, or obtained by frand doevs ot exceed S1x e shinld
Loy fitnal not more than X1 000 or imprisoned not more than one Veur,

ar s, .
WOARE AND LADOR STANDAHIDNS

See. Totar AN Inbworers and mechanies emiployved by contractors of
subrrontruactors in the construction, siteration, or repair, ineluding
painting or decorating of buildings or other facilities in conneetion
with contraets ot rrants entered into pursiant te this Act, shall b
paid wagres it nat bess than those prevailing on similar construction
s the loealit v, as determined by the Seeretary of Labor in accordanee
with the Iavis-Bacon Aet Dogdn Niat M9y, as

of March 3, :
amensded. Wath respect to construction. alteration, or repair work to
which the Aot of March 3, 1221 is npplicable under the terms of this
section, the Secrvetary of abor shall have the antherity and fuanetions
~t forth in Reorgamization Man Numlbwered 1Hof 1950 (15 FLUR, 2176
GF Star, 12670 nnd 2ection 2 of the Aot of Jurme 17 190t 019 Seae, 948,
TS0 2T,

(b)Y Any contract, subcontraet, srant’ or sulyreant parsnant to this
Act, the Act of April 16, 1934 (18 Statl 396), ax amended, or any other
At aurhorizing Federal contraets with or gra 4= to Indian organiza-
tions or for the benetit of Indis, shall requaee that to the greatest

extent fea<ible— -
{1) preferences and oppeortunities for training and employ-
ment 10 counecCion with the admiinistration of such contracts or
rrants shall be priven to Indians:and
(2) preference.in the award of subeonttacts and <ubgrant= in
connectinn with the administration of =uch contracts or orants
shall be riven to Indian organizations and to Indian-owned eco-
namic enterprises ns defined in section 3 of the Indian Financing

Aot of 1973 (SS S, 77).

RS -1 ST

2 g oanl,
T ST ARUe,
o
S 't D76a
Tote.

S '5C mpp. 1T

25 U5¢C 452,

INUZAN

25 'SC 1452,

88 TAT. 2228

CADRRYTOVER OF FLI'NDS

Sl S0 The provisions of any other law= te the contrary notwith-
standinz. any funds appropriated pursuant to the Act of November 2,

1921 (12 Sear, 205}, for any fi=enl yvear which are not ohlignted and -

expended prior to the berrinning of the fiseal vear sncceeding the fiseal
year for which ~uch funds were appropriated <hall remain available
far ohlimation and expendirnre during <uch succeeding fisenl vear.

oy LTAl. 220t
28 15C lim. . -

25 82 13,-
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Pub. IL.aw 93-638 -G - January 4, 1975
TITLE - INDIAN SELF-DETERMINATION ACT

Sk 101 This title sy b cited as the “Indian Self-Ietermination

et
l:‘).\I'I'RAt'l‘!'l‘-r _I-I-\' THE SECHRETAHRY OF TLHE INTERIOR

Swc. W2 (a) The Secretary of the Interior is direeted, upon the
request of any Indian tribe, to enter into n contract or enntracts with
any tribal organizaton of any such ludinn tribe to plan, conduct, and
administer programs, or portions thervof, provided for in the Act
of April 16, 1934 (¥ Stat. 596), as nmended by thix Act, any other
progrum or portion thereof which the Secivtary of the Interior is
authorized to administer for the benefit of Indinns under the At
of November 32, 1921 (42 Stat, 208), and any Act subsequent thereto:
Irovided, howe rer, That the Secrvtary may initinlly decline to enter
into.any contract requested by an Indian tribe if he finds that: (1)
the service to be rendered to the Indian beneficiaries of the partieulnr
I'rogram or function to be contracted will not e satisfactory: (2)
adeguate protection of trust pesourees is not assured. or (3} the pro-
poned project or function to be contracted for cnnnot e properly com-
pleted or maintained by the proposed contract : PProrided farther.
That in arriving at hiz finding, the Secretary shall consider whether
the tribe or tribal organization woulid be deficient in performance
under the contract with respect to (A) equipment. (B) kkeeping
and accounting procediures, (C) substantive knowledge of the pro-
izram to be enntracted for, (D) comnmunity support for the contract,
( E£) ndequately trained personnel, or (F) other necessary components
of contract performance. ] '

tL) Whenever the Secretary declines to enter into n contract or con-

"tracts pursaant 1o sulmection (a) of this section, he shall {1) state his

osbjections in writing to the rrilw within xixty davs. (2) provide to the
extent practienble assistance to the tribe or iribal organization to over-
come his stated objections, and (3) provide the tribe with a hearing.

under such rules ar remlations as he may promuliute. and the oppor-
tunity forappeal on objoctions raised.

() The Necretary i authorized to resquire any tribe requesting that
heenter into a contract pursuant to the pravisions of this title 1o obtain
wiequate liability insurance : Provided. however, That each such policy
of insurance shall contain a provision that the insurance earriet shall
waive any rixht it may have to eaise as o defense the tribe’s sovercign
immunity from suit, but that such waiver shall »xtend only to claims
the amount and nature of which are within the coveraze and limits of
the policy and shall not authorize or empower such snsuranee carrier
to waive or otherwise liniit the tribe’s sovercign immanity outside or

lusvond the covernge and limits of the policy of insumancee. :

- . -
CONTRACTS 1IT THE SECRETARY OF REAMTIL, EDUOCATO0N . AND WELFARE
-

Sece. 1o (a) The Secretary of HFewlth, Edumation, and Welfare is
dirveted. upon the request of any Indian tribe, to enter suto a contract
or contracts 'with any triba] erganization of any such Imdian tribe to
carry out any or all of his functions, authorities, and responsibilities

M ZmLT, 2205
89 rav, 2207
<2 T OTA0Y .
;: Q
- ERIC
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under the Act of Augmst 5, 1954 (GR Stat. 674), as amended : [ rorided.
lorrerer, That the Secretary may initially decline to enter into anv
contract requested by an Indian tribe if he finds that: (1) the service
to be sendered to the Indian beneficiaries of the particular program
or function to-lx contracted for will not be satisfactory; {2)-adcqunte
protection of trust resources is not assured : or (3) the proposed project
or function to be contracted for canmot be properly completed or main-




IJ.Ianuary 4, 1975 -5 - Fub, Law 93638

tuined T iThe proposad conteaet : Pracided Frrther, That the Seerotary
of Tealth, ":olttl':!tiiblt. and Welfare, in arriving at his finding, shall
consider whether the tribe or trilal arganization woukd be deficient in
prevfortumee uder the contract with respect to (A) equipment, ( 13)
Boohkeeping atd pecounting procedures, () sulmtantive knowledgroe
of the progrum to bee contracted far, (1)) community suppore for the
dmtract, (E1 adeguately frained personnel. or (F) other eeusn Ty
t'ﬂll’l]ﬂllll‘lll\ dlfn'nnrr:u-l Iu-l‘f‘lrllln!'ﬂ‘t'. .

th) Whenever the Necectary of Tealth, Edueation, and Welfare
derlines to cuter into i cont rael oF Cont ruers Pursuant to silwect ion (o)
of thiv section, e <hall (1) state his abjections in writing to the tribe
within stxty daye: (2) provide, To the extent practicnble, assistanes
tor thes Teilee o teibini orgamzation to overcome his stated objections:
ard 43 provide the tritee with o hearinge, ander staeh einbos o (RTTIT] H R EE
trions ux he shall promulgate, and the opportunity for appeal on the
abjecrions rat-asd, -

te) The Secretary of Health, Falucation, and Welfare i= aathorized  Sianii:
ter require any tribe N"{llﬂ-i'in:: thit he enter into a contraet purstgant InSirance, .
to the provicions of this title to obtain adequate Lability insitrance:
Lrrovidod. howers p, That each such paolicy of in<urance =hall contain :
a provision that the insuranee earrier shall waive any eighe ir may T f
have te raise as a defense the trilw’s sovereisn immunity from sait, !
but that such waiver shall extend only to olaims the amonnt and
nature of which are witlun the coverage and limits of the policy and
shiall et anthorize or cipower sueh insurance carrier to wajve or
otheewise Tt the feie's sovervien ity sut-ide or Ly aonned the
Caey e aned Limit- oof the l!lllil.'.\' of in.-llraul‘q-_

-

vy
-y

GRANTS TO INDPIAN TEIRAL OBGANIZATIONS

e, 106 (nd The Seeretary of the Interiar is guthorized, upon the s st gs oh,
request of any Indian tribe (from funds appropristed for the benetit .
of Tndians par=uant to the et of Novemnber 220 19271 (42 Srat. 205,
and any Aot sulmegquent thereta) to contract with or make a wrant or
grantxtoanv eribal orzanization for_— -

(1) the strengthening or inprovement of tribal movernment
tineludine, but not limited to, the development, improvement.

Al adniinistration of planning. financial panagement. or mert

personnel svstenis: the improvement of tribally funded progras

or activities: or the developnoent, constrmetion, iImprovement.

BIIntenanT. preservation. or operation of tribal facilities or -
Te=oitrees ) @

(2) the planning. training. evalnation of other activiries
desigtnes to fraprove the caprcity of a tribal ormanization teo
enter into. & contriet or contrets rarstant to section 102 of this
et andd the sibbitional costs sssocinted with the tnitind years of
epreration under =ueh a contraet orcontract-:

) the acquisition of Iand in connection with items i1) and
2 nlweve s Porneided, That in the case of Innd within reervi-
tion boundaries or which adjoins on at leaxt two sides lands held
e trust by the United States for the tribe or for individual
Frelians. the Secretary of Inferior may (upon request of the
tribe-) acguire snch bugd in teust for the trilee - or

131 the planuning, desipming, manitoring. and evalnating: of
Federal programs sesving the trile., -

th) The Neeretacy of Jlealth, Edaention, and Welfare mav. in
aceordance wirth recubations adopred prarosnt to seetion 107 of this
Aoty make grants to any Indian tribe or tribal organization for— . -

- -

PR A 1701 Provided by ERIC . . - .- - - .
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L -
(1) the <developrent, construction, operation. provision. or
paintenatee of adequate health facilities or services including
the trainingr of personnel for such work, from funds appropriated
to the Indian Iealth Service for Indian health services or Indian
health facilities: or © :
(2) planning. training., evaluation or other activities designed
re improve the eapacity of a tribal erganization to enter into a
contract or cont rets pursnant to ~ection 103 of this Act. - ‘

() The provisions of ary other ¢t notwithstandings, any funds
niide available to 2 tribal ormnization under grants pursuant to thas
sevction may be used as matchingshares forany” other Federal grant.
Sprograms which contribute to the purposes for which grants under
Tnix section are made, _ -

PERNMON NEL. _ ]

Spe. W5, () Restion 3371H02) of chapter 233 of title 5, United States
Code. is amended (1) by deleting the word ~and™ immediately after
the semicolon in clanse (A): (2) by deleting the period at’the end of
clause. ¢13) and inserting in licu thereof a semicolon and- the word
~and™: and (3) hy adding xt the end thereof the following new clause:
' “{C) any Tndian tribe. band. nation. or other organized gzroup

. or cammunity, inctuding any Alaska Narive village as defined In
the Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act (835 Seuz. 688), which
is recogmized as eligible for the speciat programs and sergides
provided by the United States te Indians because of their status
as Indians und includes any tribal organization as defined in sec-
tion 31(c) of the - JIndian® Self-Determination and Eduacation |
Assistance Act.” T - o

(b} The Act of Aumust 3, 19534 {(68.=tat. 674) . as amended., is fur-
ther amended by adding Trew section 8 ufter scetion T of the Act,
as_follows: ' o

L&pe. <. In accordance with subsection (d} of section 214 of the
1"ublic Health Service Act (58 Stat. 690),as amended, upon the uest
ofmny Indian tribe. band. Zroup. or comnmunity. commissioned officers
of the Service may be assigned by the Secretary for the purpose of .
assistingr such Indian tribe, group. band. or community in carrying
ot the provisions of contructs with. or Zrantg to. tribal organizations

arsuant to section 102, 103, or 103 of the Indixn Sclf-Determination
and Edueation Assistance Act”. . o

(¢) Darngraph «(2) of subsection () of section 6.of the Military
Selective Rervice Act of 1967, (51 Stat, 100) . as amended, ix amended by
inserting after the words “Environmental Science Serviges Adminis-
qration” the words “or who are assiigned to assist Tadian tribes. groaps.
batds. or communities pursuant 4o the Act of August 5. 1954 (6% Star.
674). ax amended”™, - : T e L

(d) Seetion a2 of the Intergovernmental Personnel Act of 1970 (3¢

Szl I9em 1925) i amended— e .

(1) by deleting the Word —and™ after parngranh (3) :
. (2) by deleting the period after paragraph (1) a2ud inserting in
lieu theocof a semicolonand the wWord “and™zand =~

(3) by adding at the end thervof the following flew parngraph:

“(5) Notwithstanding the papulation requireiucents of section
2~3(a) and 303(c) of this Act.ia ‘local government' and a ‘gen-
ernl local movernment” also fnean the regognized governing body
or dther ormarf™ed_sroup or com-

.

3 STAT. 2063 of an Indian 'trilm-%and.. pu(-blo;'. :

83 STAT. 2209 mumty. including eny _Alaska’, Native village, as defined in the
&3 'nIC 1501 Alaska Native Clajms Settlemient Act (85 Stat. 688)] which per-
nose. forins spletantial wovernmental functions. The requirements &7
&2 ST 4702, ~ectiohs 203 ¢(¢) and 303 (d) of this Act. relating to reviews by the
2743, <" _ L. - -

- _— - -,
.- - ) =
> ’ -
- .-
- . - - - .
— — . - A



‘o ope year or less who leaves Federal employment to bx cinployed by
a tribual organization on or before Decenmiber 310985, in connection -:_‘;":";fﬁ"; c
T=, asn

with governmental or other activities wrl‘?—](hre_or have been per- [ = 207
munities is eptirled. if the 25 o5t 280
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-
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Governor of a State, do ot apply to grant upnlﬂ:ur.ious from the
governing body of an Indian tribe. although nothing in this Aet -
13 intended to discourage or prohibit voluntary communication

and “cooperation between  Indiaxn tribes and "State and locak . - .
Zovernments.” - - ' :

(¢} Notwithstanding any other Inw, executive order, or ugdfiuinistra- certairn
organl

{ive regulation. an emipioyer serving under an sppointnient, aot limited

formed by employees in or for Indixn co
employee and the tribal organiziation so elect. to the following:

{1) To retain coverage, riahts, and benefits undeér subs-hiaapter 1
~of chapter 81 (“Compensation for Work Injurjes™) of dcle 5.
sUnited Suates Code, and for this purpose his ceployynt-with s
‘the tribal orgunization shall be deenied emplovment by the U'nited
Siawes. However, if an injured employvee._or his dependents? in”
citser of his death. receives from the tribal orseanization KA Py
ment (including an allownnee gearuity. panyvment under an insere-
ance pelicy for which the premium 3= wholly patd Ly rhee tpilad
otranization, or aother benetit of any kind) on account of the sarne

»

emplovess,

wWork-injuries,
comFfensntiona
usc 81el.

aniury o~ death, the amount of that _pavment shall be credited
spmined ony hEGiEhi payvable under subchapter T of chapter 81 of
title 5, Ulnited States Code, as follows: R

() paynients oz aecount of-injury or «disubilite <hall iw

V = ~ - - - - -
4 credited  apeminst disability compensation payvable 1o the
injurcd employee s and : : -

¢ By pavments -naccount of deatl: <shall be evedited against - .

death colupensaie.nt payable ti dependents of the deceased

cmplovee. . ¢ : .

(2) To _retain coverage, rights. and bendfits nnder clapter =3
tRetirement™)
cuployer deductions and agency Contribytions in payment foi
covernge, rightss and benefits for the period of emplovinent with
the tribal organization are currently deposited in the Civel Service [
Retivemsent and Disabilitv-Fund’ (section <348 of title o United -
Srates Code) : and the peried during which coverage, rights. and
benefits are retsiined under this paragraph is deemed“credieable,
serviceunder section £.032 of title 50 United States Code., Davs of. -

. nused sick leave to the credit of an emplovee under a formel .
- Tleave svstem at the time the employee Ienves Federad cmplovment *
to be cmiployed by a tribal orraniiztion remain to Lis epedit for-
relirement  purproses  during  covered  service
oreanization. .

(3} To retain voverage, right=, and benefits nnder chapter »3

Hanlith

with the tribal - v

- ReT:rement,
of ritle 3. TUnited Statelk Code, if neceEssa ey S UsT 830y

CHenlth Insurance™) of title 5. nited States Code. if NeCesSlry  insurance.

vimployes deductions and ageney contributions in payvment for
the coverage, rigchts, and benefits for the period of cmplovment
with the tribal ormnization are currently deposited in the .
Emplovees iTealth Benefit Fund (seetion S8 of title 5. Tnited
States Code) 1 and the period dorin.which coverage, rights. and
‘benefits are retained under this paragraph is deemed serviee as
nn employee under chapter S0 of title 5.0 nited States Code. _
(4) To retain coverage. rights. and benefits ander chapter 87 -Life in-
(~“T.ife Tnsurance™) of title 5. United States e, 1f neceossary surance.
amployee deductions and agency contributions in pavment fo
the coversure. right<. and henefits for the period of emplovment n.n
with the tribal orgmanizations are currently deposited in the °5° STAT.
Employee’s Life Insurance Fund (séction 8714 of title 5. United :

N .

S LST 8501.

/-

~{

A
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States Code) 3 and the pcr:od‘ aduri u:-' which coverage, righrs and
. benefits arc retained under this _p:xnu,r.xpl: is devined service as
S Usc 8701, wn c:nplo_ycc under: chapter 87 of title %, ('nited States Code.
. - () Dunng the period an employee Is entirled to the coverage,
. rigzhts, and buenefits pursuant o the preceding subsection, the tr:b.:.l
organizatior employing such employcee shall deposit currently in the
appropriate funds the (-nnplt)}m- deductions and sgency contribttions
required by paragraphs (2 2)> (3),and (3) of such !'CC(‘dIu"' subsect ion.
() An employee who is emploveil oy a tribal orgmaization under
subsvrt ien () of this section and such tribal or-':uu/..tnou shall make
the ¢lection to retain the coverazres, rights, and benefits in partgzraphs
(1). (2), (). and {(3) of such‘-:u!w:-'tmu () before the date of his
. emplovment by « tribal organization. An cm:ployee who is cmployved
- o L lya tribal orsanization under suirsection {¢) of thix st lou shall con-
tinne to be entitled to the benefits of such subsection if he is employed
. " by anather rribal arganization te perform serv ice in activities of the -
: .ty pe deseribad in such subsection. .
"Emoloyee . | (h) For the purposs of subsections (e), (f). nnd ("} of this sec- .
o © tion! the term ““nl]ll()\-t‘!. means an emplovee as. defined in sceerion
2105 of title 5. T nited States Code.
Hesulntions. : (i) The President may preseribe regulations nécessary to enrry out
- the provisions of submections (¢). r.f). (). and (h] of thh scetion
and to protect and assure the compensation. retireinent. lnq“run(-c- to
lenve, revmployment rights, nnd such other similar civil service
N - employment rightsas he finds 'xpproprrlto.
‘ : {3 .\nvtl.n.l‘-‘ in sections 205 and 207 of title 18, United Srates C ml:- :
to the contrary natwithstanding, officers and employees of the I nited
. States ._s.sl;_med to an Indian trlbe as “anthorized under section 3372
of title 5. United States Code. or section 2072 of the Revised Statutes " e
. (25 U.S.C. 38) and former officers and employees of the Ulnited States
- employed by Indian tribex may act as agents or attorneys for or appear
on befialf of such tribes in connection v.:h any matter p«nd:n-v before
any depnr‘fment.. agt'nf'v_ tourt or (.‘Oﬂ'!nll“blon including any matter -
» iz which the T “nited Stutes is a party or has a direct and substantinl
- , ' 1interest.z Provided, ‘That each :,uch officer orem loyvee or former officer .-
or employce must advise in wnnn-' the hend of the dep: trtment.grency, o0
“ourt, or commission with whici he is dealing or appearing on behalf
of the tribe of any personal and substantial involvement he may have .
- had as'an officeor employee of the Unired States in connection with
the matterinvolved. | ) .

-

-

- ’ ADMINISTRATIVE TROVISIONS -

- 25 USC £50J. Sec. 106, (a) ‘Contracts avith tribal organizations pnr-.tmnt to sec-

: tiens 102 and 103 of this Act shall be.in accordance with all Federal
contracting laws and regulations ctcopr. thit. in the diseretien of the

b apprcpr:ate Secretary, such contracts ‘may be negotinted without

- advertising and need not conform with the provisiens of the Aet or

<40 USC 270Ca. August 21, 1935 729 Stat. 793) . s ametided : P rowided. 'That the appro-
— priate Secretary may waive any provisions of such contractings lasvs
WWAZVER . or regmlatiéns which he doternunos are not appropriate for thr- pur- - .

. - . poses of the contﬂ(;t involved &r 1n('on-1-.tc-nt with the provncmns of o

. ' this Act. . . .

h A Doiris ,;cy ) {b) Payments of anv orants or tmdor any contmrtq pursuant te - '
AV *  section 102, 103, or 104 of “this Act may be made in advance or by way
88 STaT. 2210 of reimbursement »rd in such installments an'd on such conditions as
88 STAT. 22 the appropnate Secretary deems nnccﬁsan- to carry out the purjioses
of this title. The transfer of funds shall be schedaled consistent with

~ . program requirerments and applicable Tr(-a-ur_\- ~errulations.’so as to

L4 : - . .
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mininize the time elapsing between the transfer of such funds from

ths Tirrted Srates T

sty aned the disbursement the-rc-uf by the trilal

wrennizition, whether such disburscment ocenes [rrior to or -.ulN-lllu-nt
ro such iransfer of funds. Tribal orgunizations <hall not be held

accountable for interest earned on sueh fonds, pending their disburse-

ment by suceh orgunization.
(o) Any contract requested by o tribee prrsnant to sections 102 and

10 Of thi= et shall he for a term not to exgeecd one vedr unless the

appropriate Secretary determines that a longer term wonld be ndvis-

able s F2meided. That sueh terne n @y not exe ceel thiee Ve

s il =hialt e

~ubjiet te the availability of appropriations: freeeided. Facther, That
the arnounts of =ach contraces may b :--:w-rnn.lu-(l annunlly to retlecer

facrtors. ineludinge bus

of o tribal orpmenization.
(1) Notwithstanding nny provision of

‘lp[srnpll Ehaw e rerapy mav. at tlhe regiest or consent of
nizatien. sevise or ] oy contener or srant made by

163 matePlesnn 130z, 107 of This Aot wirh such OGP TOn e Secues-

Vs or

Lnw to

tire cant

not limited to cost incereases beyond the control

v, the

a tribal orgea-
Britne prrirsiiant

SHUN e acipery ol thue ;-.II.]urH-p of this ritle: 2ro 'uf.’d'. Irfhif‘r't'r'.“. "That
Praciiann 1rikse roinests roet o
ANy contract entersd into [rrirsuant tao this
sel rocession <hiall beconie etfective apon acdate specitied Ty
premte Seeretary net more thaan ane hundeed and twentx diars frons the

wlhienever an
. Suvetetary for

s~sion of the appropriate
\ﬁcl. =~k
e appro-

~ ally aeorerd to Ly the approapriate Secretaey aand thee tritae,

iluwe o ar soch Loer date as mav e ot

ted D eonnectzon with any contraet o wrint o de prefasint Lo sese-
Thosr 1O, 103 o FO3 of this Nertothe s Approprinte Secreta ey Bisy permit

atribal orwmnization to ntilize, in carrying ont sweh contract or Lrrant.
exisrng ~chool butldings bosparals, and other facilities and all Coyuiigr--

Inteenl Ciyeredn

v 72

o appertaining theredo and
owited by the fiovernnnent wirhin hixjnrixiietion nnder such terms nild
Ceotelitions as may bee agrecd apon for their use and Bmintensnee,

at her

purson:l

[ropsert sy

el el s anrirorized uadder sections 1602 and 1000 of lluh Aot

anch wrants parsnnt To section Tod of [hh At nm e ineludse p:u\lsuans

furrs 15,0 yner t--nu.uu v of personnl seesviees sehite h

e Cortaed Lo

HETTRITI P u-~h|~. AR
Eobaenetitss or serviees to be procided and the prnnﬂm:- of Sl assisg -

acpee, bacnetin s,

i

Feddesml urunl--\--v- IR SITE FETITR
Patietions ~uch as determination of chgribility of applicants for assis -
.unuunt of sieh assisiaes.

or
Ty Y ST ITS .n-pi:- able rules and verralations of the appropriate

TN TS e, ahdb e extent or

bagr in

would otfierwise Ine

o way limiated to,

seervivesioatll in accordanes with the terms of the con-

N AR FLE S UV AFFIITIVY FOT S & FHT S S FITEE VT retary sikid nof ke nnwv
s Fiteds \nnhl 121 i D abiiity todt=cieirae s 1east rcslnnn-lluln:cs to

oany Todian teite-or iy idunis,
' tarp Clontracts and xrants with trtbal ormonizations purnsuaant to e

I-ur'su:l:li Per s

The Favae o

Presdes birz, Tawn saafd Bovg et s
.!-:..: thy =yttt e~ ol g

contraet

hix \- t nned The sile= and regeaiae IHII\'HIHIHI‘QI
Tie Tnitesfion e lI--:titu. Aadueation, nned Welfuame
thesny POAT 0ol lhg- At <Dt ln- nu]- ‘)!ll\“-]!)llh Le) shm1ire
st form reecision by ostiehy triba! n--r.u“/ 1tiestis 0l the

~epvives e asmistanece they pxn\.u[t- tes friedinms vnpder <titelh contracts=

aned e,

viry Bl srindsand
IR 1 AL KN 01 '-'zfc) r)ll:

eaf Funeds pefovided undée e tertns of contraets
yzadsl Tes <eve-DZoppest 1022 ninaed 1o shal! ot e Tess thoan 1l

apprroperinte Secretary would have otherwisie provided for his direct
cperation of the prograns oF portions thereof for the pq-"lncl cove et

i the contract : fharided,

Tl any =avings in opemtion under =ueh

Con<t

—arti.

L

- .

racts,

AL E TP E3s LY

F-r LAV YA
FRv.iT,
.'4.'-—').1
Al
P L
bl P

contracts <hall e ntilized 1o prosvode adifitonnl <erviees or benetits
nlhit'!j thie connt o) T 4% - . - _ ) )
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FROMULGATION OF RULES AND REGULATIONS
25 1T 45Ck. Kee. 167, {a) The Seeretaries of the Intertor and ot Health, Edoca-
' tion, and Welfare are each authorized to perforin any and nil acts
and to make such rules and regulations as may be necessary and proper

for the purposes of earrying out the provistons of this title. .
(b)Y t1) Within =ix months from the date of enactment of this Act,

the Sceretary of the Interior and the Secretary of Healrh . Education. -
and Welfard shall cach to the extent practicable, consnit with mational -
and regional Indian oreanizations to consider and formulate appro- -
printe rules and regulations to implement the provisions of this title. .

(2) Within seven months from the date of enaetment of this Act,
the Sevretary of the Interior and the Secretary of [Health, Education,
and Welfum shall ench present the proposed rules aml regnlations to
the Committees on Interior and Insukfr AtTairs of the United States

: - . © senate and House of Representatives. ‘ e
Fublicntion _ 3y Within cixht- months from the dnte of enactment of this Act.
ER in Faderal the Sccretary of the Interior and the Secrctiary -of ¥Health, Educa-
Tl hmgisteor. tion, and Welfare shall publish propesed rules and regulations in™
the Federal Register for the purpose of recciving comments from )

. interested parties. | o
- (1) Within ten months from the date of enzetment of this Aet,

the Secretary of the Interior and the Secretary of ITealth, Edueation, -
and Welfare shall promulmute rules and regulations to.implement the -,

provistens . of this, title. -
(c) The Recrétary of the Interior and the Seeretary of Tealth. .
Falneation. and Welfare nre authorized to revise and amend any rules [
- . or regulations promulmated pursuant to this section: frorided, That - -
- : ' prior to any revision or amendment to sucli rules or regulations. the-
o e : respective Secretary or Secretaries shall present the proposed revision
v, - or amendment to the Commmittees on Tnterior and Insular Affnirs of
' the United States Senate and House. of Representatives and shall, to
. - the extent practicablel consult avith appropriate national or regional
_ ’ - Indian organizations and shall publish any pioposed revisions in the
Federal Register not -less than sixty davs prior to the eflective date
of =uch rules and reguiations in order to provide adequate notice to.
and receive comments from. other interested parties. ’ :

REOINTS

25 USC 4501. K|fe, 105, For ench fizeal vear during which.an Indian tribal organi- .
zation receives or eXpends funds pursuant to a contract or grant under’ -
this title. the Indian tribe which réquested sudh contract or grant shall
suthmit to the appropriate Secretary a repot W‘"I—" but not limited
. ta. an accounting of the amounts and purposei>for which Feéderal
L funds were expended. information on the conduet of the program or N
servige involved. and such other information as rthe appropriate Secre-
o, Cotary may request. : . ) - L - . -

BEASSUMPTION OF PROGHRAMS

ty
A
41
5]
O
)
]
i

‘.‘-'---.c-. le 0. Each contract or grant agrecment engered into l"nlrsu:ult to
sections 1020 103, and’ 104 of this Aet shall provide that v/ gny case
where the approprinte Secrerary determines that the tribal organizn- -
tion's performance under such l:l)lll'm(.' oratt. ::;-__rrcw-\:\i’;glf,fjini'olv(-s .
(1) the violation af the rights or endaitetrment-of the health, safery.
2212 oFf welfare of anv persons: or (2) gross neglisence or mismanagvemen® . .
2 in the handling or use of Tund= provided to the tribal organization
pursiant to such contract or. grant agreemuent. such Secretary mayv. -
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-

w

= e . B . Tar




January 4- 1975 -1l1l = Pub. Law vyo-o0o00 -

- under regulations prescribed by him and nfter providingr fiotice and otice and
hearing to such tribal orzanization. rescind such contruact or grant hearing.
agreement and assume or resume control or operation of the program,
activity, or service involved if he determines that the tribal organizu-
tion has not taken corrective action as prescribed by him: Procided.

That the appropriate Secfetary may., upon notice to a tribal organiza-
tion, immediately rescind & contract or grant and resume mnt.rol or

_operation of a progran:, activity, or service if he finds that there is an -
immedinte threat to safet v and. in such eases. he shall hold a hearing on .
such action within ten c{.t\s thercof. Suclh Secretary may decline to
enter Into a new contract or grant agresment and retain control of such
program. axetivity. or service until such timé as he is satisfied that the
violations of. rizhts or endangerment of health. safety, or welfare
which necessitated the rescission has been corrected. Nothing in this -
section shall be construed as contravening the Otcupat:mml Safety
and Fealth Act of 19T (8] Stat, 1590) . as amended (29 U.S.C. 6531 ).

EFFECT ON r:.\:x-rn\'u RIGIITS v )
S 10, Nothing in this Aet --h.lll Ex- construed as-— ¥ " 28 uZo asom,
: {1) aﬂ'cgtlll . modifying. diminishing, or otherwise n‘l:p.uru:v-' -
the sovercizn immunity from suit enjoyed by an Indian tribe: or
(2} anthorizing or rl:-;uu'ln" “the termination of aun existing
trust. rl‘\]'nl:l\r!!lh!\ of the U rutwl ‘-wr.u--s with respect to the Indian. -

pcop]c - ; - - .

"I‘ITLE I4---THE I.\"I)I.'s-;\' EDUCATION AN SI‘-‘-'I'.\.\"('I"Z ACT

Seen, 201, This citle muy be nu-d s tlm =Indian P.duf-utlon Asmistance Gitnzion of
Act™. - . 2itla.
’ © O ParT \-~--] DUCATION OpF l\nl.\\'s N Prprac "ﬂ'nlml.s"' _;g iS’TZdSS
: Ske, 2020 The Act of \lll"ll 16, 1934 (45 Seat, DH6), as .Lmvndod, is 25 Tsc.oes2
futrther amended by adding ar the endd r]u-n-nt‘ the following new J o
sections .

=3ic. 4. The Secretary of the Interior -h'lll not enter ko any con- 25 ST 45€L
tract for the cducation_of Indians unhes the ;:rw-pc-ct:n- contrictor
"% - has submitted to. and L~ had approved by the Seeretary ot the Inte- . )
- rtor. an education p].tn. which plan. in the determination of the Ser- :
retaryv. contains edueational objectives which adefjuately address the
eduecational neads of the Indian students w Lo are to Ine benefici: tries af
the contret aml assiares that the contract is capable of meeting such
abjectives: Prrorided. That where students other than Indiaa stndents _
participate in such programs, money expended under such contrace Cas
shall be prorated to vover the participation ot only the Indian students. : =
“Skce. 3. () Whenever aschool district affectod by 2 contract orvon- 25 “S2 456,
tracts for the education of Indians pupsaant to this Aet has o2 dneald .
- schonl board not compoxed of a majority of Indians, the parents of
-¢  the Indian «hildren enrolled in the school or schools affected by sneh -
contract or contracts shall elect a local committee from amoni their

&t

o . number, Such committee shallfully participate in the d(-n-lnpm(-n.t, -
of. and shall have the authority to approve.or disapprove programs -
to be condneted under such contract or contracts. and shall earry aut .
_ snch other duties. and be so st ructured. as the Secretary af:the. 'Lut,cz;:nr Cos ,
- shall by regrulation provide : Proscided . howrerer, T]m.h«fﬁoucver.l localic- & 7 o0 o Y

Indian committee or committees estal lished. pur--uan: “te section 305
DY (2Y (1D (1) of the Act of June 23, 1972 (56 Stat. 233) or an Indx n
ndviznry =chonl boand or boards established pursuar
to the date of ennctinent of this section exists in surh_'schm)l disrrice,

B
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such committee or board may, in the discretion of the atfected tribal
woverninie bod: or bodics, be utilized for the purposes of this section.

“(b) The Seccretary of the Interior may, in his discretion, revoke
any contract if the contructor fails to pcrmit a local committee to

. perform its dnoties pursuant to subsection (a).

“=pre. 6. Any school district educating Indian students who are
members of recognized Indian tribes, who do not normally reside in
the Srate in-which such s hool distriet is located, and who are restding:
in Federal boarding facinties for thé purposes of attending public
scheols within such district may, in the deeretion of the Secrotary
of the Interior, be reimbursed by him for the full per capita costs of
cdneating such Indian students.™ . . ) :

Sre. 203, A frer conferring with persons competent in the field of
Indian education, the Secretary, in consultation with the Secretary
of Health, Education, and ‘Welfare, shall prepare and submit to the
Comimittees on Interior and Insular Affairs of the United States Senate
amd Fionse of Representatives not later than October 1, 1970, a report
which_ shall include: - . -

(1) a comprehensive analyvsis of .the Act of April 16, 1934 (48
Stat. H96), as amended., 'lm:."lu_n]:lng-— . . _
(A) factors determining the allocation of funds for the
special or suppiemental educational programs_of Indian
students and surrent operating: expenditures:
(13} the relationship ot the Act of April 16, 1931 (48 Stat.
’ ' _

N 306), ns amended. to— .
(1) title'I of the Act of September 30, 1950 (64 Stat.
) 1100}, as amended: and: < S
: - iy the At of Aprl 110 1965 (79 Stat. 27). as

- amended: and _ .
(111) title IV of the Act-of June 23, 1972 (&G Stat.
2358Y : and . . ) .
{iv) the Act of September 250 100 (72 Statr. HH8),. as
amendexl. - .
t22) a specitic program te meet The special eduentional needs of
Indian children who attend public schools. Such progeame shall
tnelusles but need not be limited to, the following: - Ee
- LAY a plan for the equzabde distribution of fuids to mect
-~ the special or snpplementa?! educational needs of Indian chil-
dren and. whene npecessaey, to prn\'i_dn' eneral operaring ox-
senditures to schools and schodl districts edneating Inagian
<~hildeen: and o .
- {14) an estimate of the cost of such progmm
) 131 detailed logislative recommensdarions to ingrlement the pro-
i preparced pursuant to clanse (2) 3 and : T
t1) a speseific progran., together with detailed legisiative ree-
ommendations. to assist the development amd administration of
Jndinn-caontrolled community colleges, -
. . Bl |

Paarr B— Scmmoonrn. CoNsTRUCTION

|y, 203, (1) The Secrctary is anthorized to enter into 2 contract or

Ccontracts with_any State education agency ror school distriet for the

purpose of assisting such agency or district in the acquisition of sttes
for, or the construction, acquixition, or renovation of facilities (includ-
ing all necsssary equipment) in school distriets on or adjacent to or in
close proximity to any, Indian reservation or other lands held in trust
by the United States for Indians. if such facilities are necessary for
the edncation of Tndians residing on any such reservation or lands,

—
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(b) The Seerctary may experd not less than 75 per centum of such
funds 15 are authorized and appropriated pursuant to this part B on
those projects which aneet the eligpibility requirements under subsec-
tions (a) and (b) of section 14 of the Act of September 23, 1950
(72 Stat. 545). as amended. Such funds shall be allocated on the basis 20y S,
of existing funding priorities, if any. extablished by the United States . -
Comunis=ioner of Fducation under subsections (&) and (b) of section
1+ of the At of September 23, 1950, as amended. The United States
Commissioner of Edacation is directed to submit to the Sedretary.,
at thee beginning of cach fiseal year. commencing with the first full
fisedl year nfter the date of enactment of, this Act. a list of those proj-

eats ddigible for funding under sulsections (a) and (b) of section 14
of the Aot of September 23, 1950, as amended. '

{cy The NSeeretary may expend not wore than 23 per centam of
~tich funds-as may be nuthorized and appeopriated pursuant to this
part I3 on any school eligible 10 receive funds under section 208 of
this Aot o ) oL

{d) Any contract entered into'by the Secretary pursuant to thissec- - -
tion shall contain provisions requirinz the relevant State educational :
ngency to— - - : .

1) provide Indian students attending any such facilities con- -

¢ L structedoacquired, or renovated. in whole or in part. from funds |
made available pnrsuant to this section with standards of educa-

- tion not less than those provided non-Indian students in the school

districe in which the facilities are situated: and o

© _ (2) meet, with. respect to such faciiities, the requirements of

the State and local building codes. and other building standards
. - set by the State educational agency or school district for other

wblic school facilities under its jurisdiction or control or by the .

{m‘:l] government in the jurisdiction within which the facilities

. are situnted. . = C o '
. te) The Seeretary shall consult with the entity designated pursuant
to seetion 5 of the Act of April 16, 1934 (48 Stat. 396). as amended by
this Aet. and with the governing body of any Indian tribe or td
the etlucational opportunity for the members of which-will be sigrifi-
cantly affeeted by any contract entered into pursaant to this sectisn.

Such ronsultation <hall be advisory only., but shall oceur prior_to the -
entering into of any such contract. The foregoing provisions of this-

- subsection shall not be applicable where the applieation for 2 contract

pursuant to this section is submitted bv an elected school board of |
whicli’as majority of.its members are Indians. ' -

(£) Within ninety diays following the expiration of the three Year Srogram
period following the dnfe of the ennctment of this Act, the Secretary evaluntion,
shall evaluate the €fectivencss of the program pursuant to this section T2Por= o -+
and transmit a report of such evaluatron to the Conoress. Such rt Cerneress.
ind transmit a’report of such eva t Fis repo

-

-shall include— :
(1) an analysis of construction costs and the impact on such
coxts of the provisions of subsection (f) of this section and the - .
- At of March 3, 1921 (46 °Seat. 1491), as amended : K
{2) a deseription of the working relationship between the -
- - Depaitment of the Tnterior and the Department of Ilealth, Edn- . |
cation, and Welfare including any memorandumn of understanding

in connection with the acquisition of data pursuant.to subsection b

-

{(b) of this section: . - :

- (3) projections of the Secretary of future construction needs
of the public schools serving Indian children residing on or adjn-
cent to Indian reservations; ; '

. -

W
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. {4) a description of the working relationship of the Depnrtment

) of the Interior with local or State educationa agencices in connec-

tion with the contracting for construction, acquisition, or renova-
tion of school facilities pursuant to this section; and

(5) the recommendations of the Secretary with respect to the
trunsfer of the responsibility for administering subsections (a)
and (b) of section 14-0of the Act of September 23, 1950 (72 Stat.

__ 20 USC 6az. " 548). a8 amended, from the Department of Health, Education,
. and Welfare to the Department of the Interior. -
AP OPTintioni. (&) For the purpose of carryving out the provisions of this section,

there -is authorized to be appropriated the sum of 535,000,000 for the
fiscal yeur ending June 30, 1974: 35,000,000 for each of the four
=uecceding fiscad yvenrs: and thereafter. such sums ns may be necessa ry.
all of such sums to remain available until expended.

. . ,_* Panr C—(GiexEnu. ProvistoNs

25 UsC 458a. - Sk, 2050 No funds from any grant or contraet pursuant tao’this cirle
: =hali be made available to any schoo! district unless the Sceeretary is
“atistied rhat the quality and standard of education, including faeili-
ties and auxilinry services: for Indian students enrolied in the schools
of such district are at least equal to that provided all other students
from m=sources. sther than resources provided in this title, available
- - to the local school distriet. L. ' ) >
.25 UsSC-458b., Ske. 206, No funds from any - contract or grant pursuant to this
’ . title shall. be made available by any Federal ageney directly to other
. . : than public agencies and Indian tribes, institutions, and orimnizations:

' - Provided, That school districts. State education agencies, and Indian
tribes, institifions, and organizations assisted by this title may use
funds provided herein to contract for necessary services with any
appropriate individual, orgunization. or corpofation. .

25 usc 4S80. See. 200 (a) (T) Within six months froin the date of enactment of
this- Act, the Secretary shall. to the extent practicable. consule with
- national and regional Indian organizations with experiences in Indian
ccdueation to consider and formulate appropriitte rules and resrulations
. to implement the provisions of this title. o - Ui
' ‘ + - (2) Within seven months from the date of ennctment of this Act.
S the Secretary shall present the proposed rales$ and regulations to the
(Committees on Interior and Insular Affairs of the United States
Senate and ¥louse of Representatives. )

| ¥]

. lulez and () Within eight months from the date of cnactment of this Act. the
. ~egulations, -Secretary shall publish proposed rules und regulations in the Federnl
Jublieasion: Register forthe'purpose of receiving comments from interested parties.

o ;:f‘“‘“l ‘ (+#) Within ten months from the date of enactment of this Act, the

. TOERSEATs . Reeretary shall promulgate rules and regulations to implement the

‘provisionsof thistitle. . .o
- - ¢b) The Sccretary is authorized to revise and amend any rules or

o regulations promulgated pursuant to subsection (a) of this sections
‘ublieazion | Prerided. That prior to any revision or amendment to such riles or’
in Fedeal- . . regulations the Secretary shall, to the extenr practicable, consult with

- egister. approprinte national and regional Indian oresanizations, and’ shall

publish any proposed revisions in the Federal :Register not less than
sixty days prior to the effective date of such rules and regulations in
= order to provide adequare notice to, and receive comments from,, other
o interested parties. _ ' ' ~ - -
25 USC 458d, - Ske. 208. The Secretary is authorized and directed to provide funds,
: -pursuant 'to this Act: the the Act of April 16, 1934 (48 Stat. 596). as

35 ysc 4s2. amended 2-or any other anthority zranted to him to any tribe.or tribal
e /}}35‘,:;__;4 ' organization which- cantrols: and manages any previously private
- % I‘l'.‘_.’b‘ - " - . ‘ . - ’ ’ W‘ i

. o ' "
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shall transmit annually to the Committees on

school. The !
tates Senate arnd House

Interior and Insular Affairs of the United

- of Representatives a report on the educational assistance program

conducted pursuant to this section. .

Szc. 209. The assistance provided in this Act for the educstion of
Indians in the public schools of any State is in addition and supple-
mental to assistance provided under title I'V of the Act of June 23, 1972
(86 Stat. 233). : .

Approved. January 4, 1975,

Ce F3=1500 {ffom=. on Inter:or and Irsulnr Affairs).
NoT . H3=BHE and 9Z3aTES tComm. on Interisr and
Inzular Arfairs). . -

T CTHOHESSIONAL REJSSCT, Vol.. 120 (2974): Lt A
Fer. 8, consilered and pnssed Senate.
Feb, 13, mction of Feb. 9 "mcnie-d, -

Apr. I, reconsidered and passed Sentte. -
Dec. 1%, considered nnd pazsed House, amenitec: Senute concurred
T in House gmondmentun.

"
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Chairman Ascctrezk. The oversight hearings have been planned in
two stages: Today, we will be receiving testimony from administra-
tion witnesses—BIA and IHS, and on June 24, we are scheduled to
receive testimony from: tribal witnesses at a hearing in Albuquerque, -
N. Mex. We project that review of administration testimony will en-

“able the committee to specifically identify the significant policy and
factual issues. On June 21, we will, consequently, be asking tribal

witnesses to address their testimony to these identified issues and dis-
cuss preferred alternative solutions. Such solutions may take the form
of amendments to the act, changes in the administration’s regulations
and/or adoption of different practices by the administration.

I would like to start out by welcoming the witnessed

We have two panels of witnesses today. They are both from the
administration. The first panel is from the Department of Interior
and the second panel is from the Department of Health, Education,

. and Welfare. \ L | : :

. Mr. Raymond Butler, Acting Deputy Commissioner of Indian Af-
- fairs will be first. I i - :
STATEMENT OF RAYMOND U. BUTLER, ACTING DEPUTY COMMIS-

-

° | .SIONER OF INDIAN 'AFFATRS, DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIGR; .

ACCOMPANIED BY JOSEPH W. GORRELL, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR,

: FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT, BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS;
) LaFOLLETTE Bmu;m/ ACTING DIRECTOR, COMMISSIONERS SELF-
. DETERMINATION -STAFF, BIA; THEODORE KRENZKE, DIRECTOR,
- TNDIAN SERVICES, BIA; AND DONALD ASBRA, CONTRACTING

" OFFICER, BIA el ' ' |

. Mr. Borzer. Mr. Chairman, on my far left is Mr. Joe Gorrell, A.f,-
sistant Director of Financial Management; on his immediate left 1s

Mr. LaFollette Butler who has been on detail to the Washington of- .

fice working extensively on the implementation of Public Law 93—
638; to my far right is Mr. Don Asbra. our Chief of Contracting
Services: and on my immediate right is Mr. Ted Krenzke, our Direc-

tor of Indian Services. :
- Mr. Chairman. if I may this morning I will defer to your judg-
ment whether to leave this on the record. o :

I will offer two apologies. One is that I sincerely, personally apolo-
rize for the lateness of our prepared witness statement. As you and T
Jknow there are other people who review our proposed statemerits and.
we still have a little educational process relative to our trust .
responsibilities. N _ ' :

Second. Mr. Chairman. I do apologize to you for the number of

. staff mmembers that I have with me this morning. However, in my
judgment this is a most serious piece of legislation. It has a serious
concept .and principle. It was my judgment that we needed the staff
here. -A number of them have worked on the implementation of this
program since.its inception: L - L

Chairman ABoCrezE. L guess you have as many staff as you need so
that is no problem. I do not even consider that an apology, but if you
do I will accept it. I will object to the other one. [Laughter-] 3

[
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- Mr. Ray>oxp Borrer. Mr. Chairman, we welcome the opportunity
to appear before this committee to answer questions relating to the ad-
ministration of the Indian Self-:Determination and Education Assist-
ance Act of 1975. We expect the hearings to assist in the eventual reva-
sion of the regulztions implementing Public Law 93638, as well as
Teviewing the practicalities of administration. We hope that this dis-
‘cussion will lead to close cooperation between the Congress, the Indian

: tribes, and the Department in working to implement the goals of the

. act. v

Public Law 93-638, signed into law on January 4, 1975, required
that implementing reculations be promulgated within 10 months of
enactment and contained- prescribed benchmarks within that time
frame for Indian consultation, for presentation to the committees of
Congress and publication.as proposed rulemaking. The regulations
were published in final form on November 4, 1975, and became efective
on December 4, 1975. W2 have now had 18 months of practical ex-
perience in the administration of the act. -

I .am certain that in these hearings, the committee will be discussing
the aspects of our adininistration. First. though.lét me say a few words
about the framework within which we think the act and Indian self-
determination should be viewed. ’

We regard Indian self-determination as being synonymous with

" Indian self-government. Legally and historically the U.S. Govern-

. ment, and the colonial government which was its predecessor, has dealt
with Indian tribes as governments. The Indian policies of the past had

one constant, the treatment of Indian tribes as governments. But to

recognize the special relationship of the.Federal-Government to In-
dians as being a relationship between governments, and to extol the
virtues and values of self-government is one thing; to follow where
the acceptance of these principles lead is quite another. -
Let me quote here from the noted legal scholar. Felix Cohen, on In-
dian self-government. He said, “Not all who speak of self-government
mean the same thing by the term. Therefore let me say at-the outset :
that by self-government I mean that form.of government in which
decisions are made not by the people who are wisest, or ablest, or
closést to some throne in Washington or in Heaven, but rather by the

_peorle who are most directly affected by the decisions.™ . ' '

We view the Indian Self-Determination Act as a commitment by -
the XNation to the principle-of the Federal-Indian relationship as being -
one between governments and to the principle of Indian tribal self-
government. I think all of us need to realize that Public Law 93-638 is
an all-important philosophy and spirit which should and will pervade
the Nation’s administration of In&an policy, a philosophy and spirit

which should and will become a way of I1fe for us. .

However, in our implementation of the act, we have.become aware

of certain concerns of tribal leaders. | g

Although the act authorized us to waive any contracting law or reg-
ulation inconsistent with the purposes of the act, the assumption of op-
eration of Bureau programs by a tribe is nevertheless through a con-

tractual relationship. Such a relationship by its very nature may im-

Pose some limitations on the contractor. that is the tribal government,

that may be inconsistent with the intent of the act..This needs further -

examination by the administration, the Congress, and the. tribes. ‘

L
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~ The act does not relieve the Bureau of program responsibility.
Tribal assumption of program operation under contract is another, a2
different, method for carrying out the Bureau’s program responsibility.
We have attempted to work out these concerns in the regulations
and in our administration of the act in coordination with the tribes. "~
The administration stands ready to work with the Congress and the
Iindian tribes to fully insure the goals of the act and to carry out our
responsibility in implementing those goals. It is through oversight
hearings, such as this. that a scrutiny of implementation to date may
identify concerns of the committee and the Indians. so that we may all
work together to insure that such concerns are identified and addressed.

. Mr. Chairman, if I may X would like to add further that: Although
the concepts and principles announced in the act are applicable basi-
cally to the Bureau of Indian Affairs and to the Indian Health Serv-.
ice. as the Indian tribes have moved forward in their dealings with
other Federal agencies in the Government it.i1s my judgment that the
concepts and principles ofgPublic Law 93-638 are_to give the basic
option to Indian tribes for a local delivery system. These concepts and
principles should. perhaps. become equally applicable to all of the other

-

Federal agencies. : . . ‘ .
~ I have talked with a number of Indian leaders. We have talked about.
their concerns over title XX legislation and the way in which it is ad-
‘ministered on their behalf. They have concerns over the language of
the Older Americans Act. They have concerns over language of the

- Comprehensive Emplcyment and Training Act. They have desires to
redesign and to implement these types of programs in a manner which
in their judgment wquld best serve their people at the local level. .

In addition to the Specifics of Puhlic Law 93-638, it is our judgment

that self-determination philosophy goes far beyond the areas of the
exercise of tribal government powers and their sovereign powers that
remain. In the personnel selections that are made—particularly in the
kev personnel selections that are made—we have that concern. In the
tribal governmental operated program at the local level where we use
the Buy-Indian Act authority basically is a concern. :

-In the budget process itself one of the things that has concerned me .
is this. Mr. Chairman. I particularly relate to my former experiences
in the social services field at which time, in the not too distant past. .
we were contracting more of the programs than any of the other pro-
grams within the Bureau. This has been the adversary role in the
negotiation process which we are placed in:with respect to the Indian
leaders and the Indian people. - : ‘

During my short reign of terror here. as some people refer to it,
I have convinced certain people to take a look at our buagetary process
as it relates to what self-determination in tribal government services
really means. YWe are at this time giving very serious consideration to
restructuring the BIA budgeét to the maximum extent possible on a
tribe-by-tribe basis rather than.a program:-bv-progranr or a function-
by-function basis. In my judgment this traditional program-by-pro-’
gram structure of the BIA Federal budget fails to recognize the com-
plex nature of tribal cornmunities and their many interdependent parts

and facets. o :
", Problem-solving is of such a compiexity that it demands a discipline.
with a locally designed comprehensive approach. Such an approach 1sm

-
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often frustrated by the present rather rigid program structure of the

BIA budget. Restructuring of the program and the budget process
on a tribal basis will provide the flexibility required for local pro-
gram development beth in the planning and the execution stages. A
tribally oriented budget structure will encourage realistic disciplined
tribal planning which has often been frustrated by the rigidity of the
present program stru<ture. It will allow tribal leaders to select the
most effective program mix to meet their unique situation snd to,
make adjustments in current yvear operations to recognize chanoine
conditions on their reservations.:

The current budger structure in my judgment is often far more
responsive to decistonmaking far removed from the local scene than
it is to tribal officials. : ‘

I might parenthetically comment., Mr. Chairman. that recently
when I was discussing this concept with some of the National Tribal
Chairman’s Association members I pointed out to them that we are
looking at this type of structare. There are many pros and cons. I do
not. know whether it will work. There will be bugs in it to start with.

I made the comment that I wanted their views. I inadvertently made
the statement that if they thought I~was all wet in this approash to
“please tell me. Not to my real surprise. one of the tribal chairman
-raised his hand in the back of the room and, as I recognized hirh he
sald. *Commissioner. 2 few minutes ago you invited us to_comfment.

Y on are atbtwet:s - -- - :
Thank y»ou., Mr. Chairman. We are pleased to respond in dia
with the committee as we proceed on the oversight hearings.
Chairman Asorrezk. What do you see as the purpose of Public
1 93—6337 What is your conception of what its purpose was and is?
Mr. Rayymoxyp Brrrer. In my judgment, Mr. Chairman, I reflect
- upoOn my experiences in the area of social services. The purpose is to
give the respective Indian tribes the option to deliver the type of serv-
ices which they feel their community members need 4t the local level
and to redesign those programs in a manner which, in their judgment,
will best serve their people. ‘ oo .
Chairman ABocreEzk. Has that end been accomplished ?
Mr. RayymoNxp BUTLER. Mr..Chairman: I think it is only a beginning.
Chairman AporreEzk. What is “only a beginning?” -

- Mr. Ray>oxp Burrer. It is only the beginning in effecting the vesi
concepts and principles of Public Law 93-638. A number of the tribc-
were somewhat hesitant to begin with. Other tribes moved in quite
rapidly. I am thinking particularly of the Eastern Band of the Choc-.
taws in Philadelphia, Miss.. which have moved in quite rapidly to the
concepts of delivering the system. On the Navajo Tribe, for example,
the entire general aSsistance program has been for a number of years
delivered locally by the Navajo tribal government.

Chairman ABocrezk. Public Law 93-638 has béen law a little over
2 years now. Do vou remember the exact date it was signed into law 2

Mr. Raymond BrrLEr. Yes, January 4, 1975, : :

Chairman Arovrezk. Two-and-a-half vears then. .

You say that the implementation of Public Law 93-638 has only just

-

Be,,frun : is that right ? ) . .
Mr. RavMmoND BUTLER. Yes: the act required us to set forth the regu-
lations for its administration within a 10-month period. They were
. ’*-\ ' . ]
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® " published in November and became final in December of 1975 so that
. basically we have only been into the adnunxstrat:on of Public Law
93—6‘38 for about 18 'months nov.

-Chairman ABOGREzE. Do you believe that 10 percent of the pu

of Public Law 93-638 have been' accomplished, or 20 percent, or what
.~ would you estimate as to the percentage qmount of its purposes as _
being accomplished ?’ .

Mr. Riysroxp Burier. Mr. Chairman. in measuring it in terms of -
contracts and dollar volume—and I do not wish to sound facetious in
this area—it is purely ¢pincidental tha.t as of March 31 of this year
we have 638 contracts. [ Laughter.].

The dollar volume of thlS amount is in the ne1o'hborhood of $127
million of our budget. So in that respect, Jbudﬂethse. we are a l1ttle
over 15 percent. -

Chairman JdBovrEzx. $127 ml]hon is out on 638 contracts?

Mr. Raxyayroxp Burrer. Yes. :
: Chau'ma.n ABOUTREzK. What are those contracts for? What categories
are they -in? Are they for the delivery of services, or for tra1n1ng of
- the tribal people and the handling of their own contracts?

Mr. Rayyoxp Brrrer. Mr. Chalrma.n. we have $£1 million in educa-
tion. We have $34 million in social services programs. :

Chairman ABoTrezK. What was the amount for social services? -

Mr. Raxyayronp BorLer. $34 mllhon. ’

In the Indian action team program we have $19.5 million. In law
_enforcement we have $+.6 million. In natural _resources we have $3.5
‘million. In-the housing program we have $214 millien.. And in the
. forestrv program we have 3114 million as examples of the program-—
matical types avhich tribes are taking under contract.

Chairman ABoUrREzE. We sent vou a list of questions in advance
+vhich we had asked the BIA to respond to. I want to refer to some
{ those questions now.

On questions No. 6. 9, 10. and 11 which relate to statistics regarding
*nonex allocations for contractors, the money retained by the Bureau
for contract administration and money put out as advance payments.-
The answers you provided show no availdble statistics. T

I am curious to know why-the BIA cannot identify and designate

the budget items such—we)-mdmz.nmtratlon. advance payments, and “allo-

cations 1o contraciors. Ajse. what administrative steps are you taldng
to provide accurate information for such matters in the future?
MrIRavyoxNp BorLer. Mr. Chairman. I can only comment that the
reporting system that J—lave devised simply does not afford us the
opportunity to identifx”th at this tYme.
will ask Mr. Go;‘:ne-l] totomment fuxther on this a.bout. our data
" processing svstem. But! \as I understand Nt -we have not necessarily
separated the Public Law 3-638 funding /Eor example, in the staffing
‘requirements we have thr sttions ogeupitd-at the present time in
ashington which are being exclusively pald for from Public Law
93638 funds. The other staffing positions in contracting and policy .
development have been intermeshed-sith the general adm1n15trat10n . :
- of the Bureau programs so-that we do not “at this time ha,ve the ...
capacity to identify that. ‘
Chairman ABoTrREZE. You mean you don’t have the capacity? You'
‘don’t nhave the bocvl;kenapersQ N S
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Mr. Ray»roxp BoTrLer. The EDP system.
Mr. Gorrell would you like to comment 2 : :
Mr. Gorrerr. Mr. Chairman. to follow up on the position issue first
of all: We Have 48 positions authorized by Congress for- ~determi———
nation activities. Those positions are in fact being filled but not:nec-~
.~ essarily financed from self-determination funds. For example, Mr.
Butler and his staff on the Commissioner’s staff are financed from our.
management administration account. : _
Chairman Arorrezr. May I interrupt just a moment? I would ap-
‘preciate it if you would not get off the subject of the question. You are
talking about something totally different. I am sure we will get around

oy

Lo - g
to asking about the positions being filled and so on. _

I am curious to know now why you cannot identify payments that
have been made for the things that have beer mentioned—such as
allocations to contracts and so on. I want to know why you haven’t
done it and if you aré going to do it in the future. _ ,

Mr. GorrELL. As Mr. Butler has already indicated, we do not have

. at this time specifically identified in our finance system contracting
that is specifically 638. All contracts are in the system and ~e are able
to identify contracting items but not necessarily distinguishing 638
- ._contraets-per se. o _ ' ’
sl Chairman AmouUrezr. You seem to have some figures on 638 con-
' tracts. You were talking about $127 million. We have those. Why

" can’t you identify administration outlays? - .
- It 1s really no problem. In fact, I think you would be almost obli-
gated on a cost-accounting basis to separate what you are doing on
- 638 apart from what.you are doing otherwise.

Is 1t _a question that you do not have enough bookkeepers or you.-
didn’t do it or what? : _ : '

Mr. Gorreriz I am trying to understand your question. I think

. what you are asking is this. On 638 contracts: Do we know exactly
" how much money is being spent for the administration of those 638
-contracts? Is that right? ' .

Chairman ABocrezi. The precise question which we submitted.to
you in writing in advance of the hearings was this, “How much money
was retained by the agencies.for the administration of 93—638 con-
tracting 2 That is question No. 6. '

Question No. 9 asks: “How many requests have been made for ad-
vance payments. and how much money was requested out of the total

-+ cost of the contract?”™ , .
Question No. 10 asks: “How many were turned down and for what

reasons 2°” o o
Question No. 11 asks: “How many were subsequently awarded ?”
The answers that vou sent-back to us were “No availablesstatistics.” -

My question is this: Why not.2 7 ' L _
- Mr. Raysroxp BorLer. On question No. 6, it is very true that wedid =
not separate out in our cost accounting system exclusively the 638 -
contracts. 'They were all amalgamated into the total cont ing pro-
~ cedure which includes those contracts under the Buy-Indian Act au-
" thority and contracts under the Johnson-O™alley Act authorities
‘and-contracts under AVT and on-job training of Public Law 959. We
admit that we did not categorize those out and separate them out. L

<
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.Chairman Arouvrezx. The question is: Why not ¢

Mr. Raymoxp BurLEr. We have initiated a procedure now which X
hope by September will give us a handle exclusively onto the type of
authorities that ‘we use for the contract. But, Mr. Chairman, it was
not done.

Chairman ABOUREZK. I know tha.t. You have admitted that in your
written answer. -

‘When you say that, hopefully, by September you will have a handle”
on’'it: What does that mean? Does that mean that you are going. tobe
able to separate those from now on ¢
" Mr. Ray»oxp BurtLEr. We will try to do our best to separate those.

One of the problems, Mr. Chairman, that we have is that a contract-
ing officer has to serve on all of those types of contracts. We do not
have the luxury of having a contracting officer who works only with
§38 contracts. He must also work on other types of contracts that we

ave. )

Cha.uma.n A.BOUREZK. But you do have the luxury of that contra,ct—,

officer dividing his time and reporting: Don’t you?
fr. Rayaronp BUTLER. On a time study basis we hope to get a ha.n—
v -dle on it. ‘

Chairman ARoTREZE. Are you sayving now that you- -intend to start
the procedure right away or are you going to start it later on, or what?

. Mr. LAaForLerTe BUOTLFR: Mr. Chan-rnan. we have ma.vbe a mis-

understanding of two different ways that that quesuon m10'ht be
understood.

Chairman ABOUREZK. Excuse me ]ust a moment. T have to go. vote
on the floor. S I must 1nterrupt. at this point and come back i1n ]ust
a moment. '

‘We will recess the heanno' for 10 mmutes

[Recess taken.] . '

Chairman ABourezE. The committee will come back to order-.

We have learned insofar as administrative costs are concerned that
vou have no figures. You do not have figures’showing how much of the .
BIA administration money has gone to 638 administration. I suppose

. we have a commitment from you that you intend to begin that pro-
cedure of separating out those moneys: Is that correct? :
.~ Mr. Rayyoxp Botirr. That is correct, Mr. Chairman.

Chairman AsBourezx. May IL-ask how long do vou believe it will be .
before vou are able to n‘lve an answer to the committee to these ques-
tions 6.9, 10,and 112

Mr. Ray>oxp BUTLER. \Iav I asl%;r LaFollette Butler to spea.L
to this?

Mr. LaAForLgrTe BUTLER. -1 am not sure that I could make a com-
“mitment.. Mr. Chairman, as to how léng it would take us to pick this
up.now for the purposes of this hearine. We can certamlv make the
attempt and get it to you as soon as possible. -

- Cha.n'man ABOGREZE. MT. Butler, will you crxve us those figures
from the time 638 started ? :

. Mr. LaFowerTE BuTLER. We will make’ that. attempt sir. .

Chairnan ABOTREZE. When vou say “make the attempt.” you do
not consider that to be an impossible request doyou?

-
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- Mr. Raxyaroxp Bourrer. Mr. Chairman, it may in some aspects be
- somewhat subjective because the contracting officer who has served as -
the contracting officer on 638 has also had the responsibility for con-
tracting services on Buy-Indian and so on. It:may be somewhat sub-
jective to go back retroactively and ask each one of the contracting
 officers, **Can you tell us how much specific time you spent® so that
we can prorate his salary to determine what actual dollars weat in. -

Chairman ABoGrezx. You would do that? '

Mr. Rayyoxp BourLeER. We will attempt to do that; yes.

Chairman AsovreEzk. I have been in business, and I have been a
practicing lawyer, and many times I have gone back over the time 1
-have allocated for different projects and cases. It is not all that tough
to do. When you go back over 1t it-is not precise. I understand that.
But-1t is possible to do it, and I am very hopeful that we will have an
answer from.the BIA within a short time. If not, we will have another
hearing, and we will ask the same questions on the public record. '

- So, if we ask you next week what the administrative portion of 638
was from today until next week, then you.srould be able to give it to
us ; wouldn’t you? ‘ - S -

Mr. Rayyroxo Burrer. Mr. Chairman, -is the committee thinking
. exclusively of the contracting administration part—all of the data

- servicing part? For example, on the advance .payments question,

although we have no specific figures, it would be my empirical judg-
ment that by and large the majority of all of those tribes received an
" "advance payment in certain amounts as was necessary for their startup
1 costs. In addition, where we have used the letter of credit procedure, in" |
effect the entire amount of-the contract is available for an advance
drawdown as the tribes may need it. : : * L
BICilai'rman ABoTrEZE. 1 am: talking about administration by the

I would like to repeat the question. : -

If I were to ask you next week what the administrative portion of
‘the 638 money has been from today.on until next week; would you be
-able to tell methatornot? . . _ - |

Mr. Rayyoxp BrTLEr.-Exclusively the 638 appropriated funds?

Chairman ABoctrezk. Absolutely. = . - .

Mr. Raxyoxp BoTLer. Yes. That part we can pull down. '

. What I was referring to. Mr. Chairman N -

Chairman ABoTrREzE. What I am referring to is*this. I am firmly

convinced that the BIA has for years been commingling moneys when

. they should not be commingling them. I think the practice ought to.
_stop. I think it ought to start to stop with Public Law 93-638.

Mr: Ray>oxp BoTeer. I seeyour point. : . ;

Chairman ABocrezx. There is no way we are going to determine

- Whether this program or any other program is effective unless we know |

- exactly how much is going to administration and how much is getting

" to the tribes. If you cannot tell us, there is no other way we can find -

out unless we have G:AO go ir with an audit. If you want a GAQO audit, °

" “we will have to do that. Otherwise we will ‘accept your figures.

Mr. Raxyoxp Bvo “Mr. Chairman, on the 638 .appropria.teci

- funds; yes. But what we misunderstood is the part-of the question that
involved In the 638 process all of the programmatic funds that are
appropriated to the Bureau. ) '

-
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Chau'man ABoureze. What other programmatic funds are appro-
pna.ted to the Bureau of 638 money ?

Mr. Raymonp Burrer. We use the 638 authority in our welfare
and social services contracts, in our law enforcement services contracts, -
all of that programmatical money.. E

Chairman ABoUrezk. You have adm1mstrat1ve costs for puttmg out -

. that money; don’t yout? . . .

Mr. RayMmoNp BouTLeEr. The programmanca.l money ? :

Chairman ABourezk. Yes. ' -

- Mr. Raxymoxp. BurLER. No, sir. ‘The progmmmatlcal money where
the tribe takes it under contract goes dollar-for-dollar to the tribe. ~

Chairman Asourezx. All right, then you have no administrative
costs, for that money. Is that ri T‘x - .

Mr- Raxyymoxp BurLeEr. Mr. Gorrell wants to correct me. A :

‘Chairman ABocrezk. Can anybody else Tespond ¢ : '

Mr. GorreLL. We, indeed, have administrative. costs with any con=

tract, including 638 contra.cts Mr. Chairman. Yes, sir

Chau'man ABoUrezE. But you do not'know what. those costs are? _

- - Mr. Gorrerr. I don’t have the material here but I can get it for the
. record before this hearing is over. We provided it to ‘the Senate sub-
:-committee on our appropriations recently. It was an estimate of our
a.dmm:lstra.tlon ‘costs for the 1978 budget-request. .
" Chairman ABOUREZE. 'I‘ha.t is for next year? 2 .

Mr. GorrELL. Yes.
Chairman-~ABOUREZK. TVhat about past admm1strat1ve costs?

.. Mr. GorrerLr: We can make that same estimate for 1977. It is made
up of essentially ‘four elements. We have our common. serv:.ces pro-
gram which eve body calls our “3599 program.” This is an addon to
our program funds across the board for eclucatzon Indian services, and
" so on, mcludma self-determination. .
We also have management administration which ﬁnances people SR
like the Commissioner and\h1s immediate staff. -
Chairman ABOGREzK. I don’t need to hear that. We are interested _
in this one thing for the mornent. We are interested in whether or not ~  _
you have broken down admlmstratnre costs for 638 administration. If .
you haxe not, then my, question\is: Are you going to do that for us? -
"You have already responded affirmatively to that and you intend to” .
do that on an estimated best basis for the past. You will do it on a.
precise basis- for the future be g today. Is that correct? .
Mr. Rayymoxp BuTiLER. Yes; Mr. Chiirman.
..___Let me say that we will do the very we can to break that down.
t'\rITl"e have clanﬁed that exclusive .to the §38 funchncr level. W'e can do
at. :
. " Chairman Arpoureze. The next question at you were unable to’
‘respond ‘to when you said you had mo available statistics is this: I
-would appreclate very much if.the witnesses would respcnd and stay
~~on the issae because it will )ust require me to interrupt you and re- -
+_phrase the question.”
- 'The question was, “How many requests have been made. for advance
payments and how much money was requested of the total cost of the . .
- eontract 2 You sav vou have no statistics available for that questlon.

. My qu%tlon is: Why not? , y s _ )

-




. Mr. Raymoxp BurtLEr. We can get that, Mr. Chairman. We will
- supply that. | . T L _ o
e C%airman Apovrrzi. Could we have those figures?

- Mr. Ray>oxXxp BurrLeEr. Yes. & - : - e,

M Chairman ‘ABOUREZE. You will provide them for the committee? .-
‘Mr. Raryoxp BUTLER. Yes. '

Chairman ABOGREzZX. YWhen? : K

. Mr. RaxyoNp BuTLEr. About 2 weeks, Mr. Chairman. .

-7 Chairman ABOGREzZK. Anether question vou did not answer on the _

- interrogatory that we sent: you is this. “How many contracts were

. - turned down and for what reason?”. .- : : _ - L

" Mr. Rax>yoxp BurLer. Mr. Chairman, to the best of my knowledge
"', there haxe been no contracts declinations to this time. =~~~

.. Mr. LaForLLETTE BuTrER. That is correct. That is a technical answer.

- I would like to expand on, Mr. Chairman. Wé have had no contracts- ‘

" that have been declined in accordance with the declination criteria con-.

tainéd in the act. There have been some contracts that have not been =~ - -~
completed because of other considerations other than the three declina-
. tlon criteria that are intheact. .-~ -~ - _ T
= -, Chailrman AsoUGrEzK. What were those reasons? - . o '
- " . Mr. LaForLerTte BuTLER. The principal reasons are the amount of * .
- funding. For the most part, these are contracts where the c¢ontract: -

- proposals in the multitribal agency situation where the amount of - =
‘money that.the one tribe*that wants to-contract—or two tribes or = -
‘whatever wants to contract—is more than their share of the total =

agency program. In those cases because the amount of the funds in the

- proposed contract is more than the amount availablé and we were not .- -

- .. able to mhake up that difference, the contracts did not'go fo completion. °
’ One other example is the case where the fiscal year ended during the
period of time while the contracting process was running. The money

" that had been asked for was year-end money to be made available for

-..that contract and it was not a regular program item that would appear

' in the next.fiscal year. Therefore, since the obligation could not bemade -

~in the fiscal year the money was no longer available. We have had, - -

" maybe, a half dozen of those. I-do not have a: number on-the first. - . .

- instance of where you have the multitribal situation where the proposal .

" .7 1s in‘excess of the amount available. however. - e u '

, Chairman ABoUrezk. Your response was that you had no available

. statistics for the number-of contrects that had been turmed down. - =
. Mr. LaForreTE BrreEr. Right. . - S L

.. Chairman ABOUREZK. Why not? ~ . o T
- Mr. LaForrerte BorLER. The syStem that we are installing, which

= w1ll be completed by the first of-this fiscal yeéar, will have that. =~

. Chairman ABOGREzZE. What system are you tatking about? -~ =~ -
Mr. LAFoLLerTE BUTLER. We hsva an automated reporting manage-
ment and evaluation systém which w= are in the process of workingon. * .
Thzt is-to be completed by the begisming of the next fiscal year. We,at = -
- that time, will go back and pick up all of the previous ¢ontracts such
<? as this and be ‘ﬁ)le_.,tq track 1 the future those that are proposed and
* : do not go to completion. . T S = | . .
- . Chairman ABoUrEzE. Do -you mean to say that without such an
.. automated system there’is ne way for you to determine how many
. contracts you have turned down and how many you have accepted:? .

-
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- Mr. EaFoLreErTE BOTLER. Thereisaway. -~ = = = | . |
“Chairman ABourezx: What would that way be? _ o
. Mr.- LaForxerre BoTLER. It would be to get in touch with the
contracting officers in the areas and get the count. -~ = -. o
. Chairman ApoUrezK. How many contracting vilicers would you have . -
tosget in touch with 2 Would they have the records? L o o
‘Mr. LaForrerte BurLEr. Yes. They would have to go through the - -
- records and they could get that. Let me correct that. You would also -
~  ‘have to go to the agencies and to the area people, aside from contract-

ing because it may occur that the contract pro 1 was turned 'down ut
- some time before i1t got to the formal éontracting negotiation stage. _
» .+ . -Chairman ABourREzK. There would be 2 record ; swwouldn’t there? -

.

" Mr. LaForLLerTE BGTLER. Yes. | . :
- :Chairman AmocGrezx. Is there any reason that you cannot provide
- those statistics to this committee? . . LT
. . Mr. Ia¥orrerre BurLeEr. No, sir. We can provide it. It would take:
- more time than we had for these. We can provide'it. ’ '
-~ Chairman Arourezr:. How long will it take you to provide that?

- Mr. Rayyoxd Burier. My contracting officer advises me that we
can do that simultaneously with the previous requests for question 9, - -
- and e can do it in 2 weeks. . . ' - .
- . Chaifman ABoUurEzZE. You can do it in'2 weeks time %
Mr. BoTrer. Yes. L S - _—
- Chalrman-ABoGrEzK. How about question No. 11 after you:decline
- the contract for whatever reason. How many did you then subse- . .
: qué‘nﬂ%award 2 Can you get that answer at the same time ? ' .
-~ M. BuTLER. Yes. - -+ . ' ) .
- Chairman ABoTREzE. On questions Nos. 13. 14. and 15—which ‘we’
sent you 1n the interrogatory—youn have just stated, and we also heard,
that a number of contract applications had been turned down because -,

. . of.insufficient funds. =~ . ) . o
~: Your answers to these questions indicate one reason for rejecting a
- - contract proposal is that the contract amount exceeds the secretarial
- funding level for the p S - . F SRR R
- .If a contract proposal 1s for an amount in excess of secretarial fund-*-
mng levels. - would that contract be declined or returned on the grounds.
of lack of funds? e T . a . e
 ~“Mr. RaxMoxp BorrLer. Mr. Chairman, in all probability, it would
~ unless some accommodation could 'be made:. Let me go back to my
. opening remarks that this is exactly the reason xwhy I feel that we need
'to budget on a tribe-by-tribe basis—so that thréughout the entire.. .
_process the tribes have the input into our budgetary process which ;
would give them the.opportunity to know where the secretarial fund- *
ng level really lies. At the present time, Mxr. Chairman, this is hidden -,
away 1 my judgment in a budget based on a program-by-program.
“concept. For example, we go forward. and we ask for $30 million for
higher education and we ask for 550 million for forestry. In my judg-- - .
ment the tribes :it‘);-not know ‘where they are at within that program-
type budget. This is what I referred to earlier ‘when I said that in my
e Ju%,%x:gnt we are in an adversary role as to the tribes that we should
- no in: . e S e -
ST Mr. LaForrerre BoTLER. Mr. Chairman, may I elaborate on that?
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: Mr. LaFoLLerre BruTLeEr. The fact that a contract does not go tu |
~: completion becausc of a lack ¢f funds or a lack of adequate funds is
not, under the law, nor under our regulations. a declination. The decli- .
-nation criteria is very specific in the law. In the development ‘of the
regulations we adhere ‘very strictly to what the law provided about
“what is a _declination issue so that the lack of funding or inadequate
funding, is a reason for not going through with the contract, but tech- .
.mically speaking it is not a declination. I do not want to appear
technical because it is a problem that we need to deal with. - _
. In our earlier simultaneous efforts when we were developing regula- -
tions soon after the law was passed we recognized that when you
contract, particularly in the multitribal agency situation, you are
. . &oing to "have added costs because of program or because of
. contracting. _ Lo . : oo
- .We attempted, without success, to et an appsopriation for .added
- programmatic.costs due to contracting. We were not successful -in that
effort, but we recognize that when you have one program administra-
tion with the BIA operating the program for several tribes—when vou
Vv to break that out and pull oneor two tribes or three tribes out t.he'n_

trv

there is added programmatic cost: . » .
more money. But maybe some-

I do not see any solution other than r
We are in the process of revising the

P with something that willalle- -
at the lack of funding be a
We have not decided as yet

-

“"body else here knows better.
regulations. Hopefully we can come u
viate that. Some people have suggested th

declination issue. We are still open on that.

- whether or not we-will make it a declination issue. :
” Chairman ABourezk. You are entitled to do that under the lasv.

Mr. IaFoLLeETrTE. BUTLER. I am-not sure whether_ we are or not. o
.. -.Chairman ABovrEzx. Even ifit does not say it in the-law, obviously~
it is a declination if you turn down the contract for reasons of _Iacl’\Z

of funds.. :
What is wrong w
stating that there is a lack of funds
1s anything wrong with that at all.
No response.] ' . - S
” Question No. 19 of the interrogatory that we sent you: The answer -
of money allocated for technical

‘indicates that roughly 25 percent of
- assistance 1s devoted to BIA staff expenses. The balance is allocated

- to training and technical assistance. . ©~ |, -
. Presumably much of this money was also direzted .to payment in

. "'s'u','i?__}iont of BIA staff.

ith using that as a reason  for declination and
2 It doesn’t seem to me that there

ow much money actually swent to the tribes or entities outside of-

BIA to obtain or to provide technical assistance ?
- Mr. Rax>xronp Borrer. Mr. Chairman, I will ask Mr. Krenzke to

- respond to that. He is involved in that. - .
* Mr. Krexzre. VWhat it indicates is that there is approximately

- '$1-million out of the $4.5 million or $4.6 million has gone to pay
for Bureau staff. The bulk has gone out to the area offices to be made -

_available in consultation with the tribes, either directly to the tribes _
for technical assistance or to organizations which the tribes direct that .
- the money be made available to. - - : .o
- It’may be that a tribe, for instance, in terms of their technical ..
assistance, is having trouble <with the bookkeeping and the tribe has

-
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wi accounting firm that is working with them and providing assist-

. ance. The tribe might direct that these funds go and become available

to the accounting firm that they are working with. It may Le that the
tribe is working with a college or university or with an Indian consult-
ing firm. The balance of the funds, other than that for Bureau stafi,
is made gvailable directly on a contractual arrangement.

Chgirman Asocrezk. I wonld like to have Mr. Stevens refer spe-
cifically to an incident that he knows about. _

Mr. STeveExs. I want to ask about the technical assistance contract
ini thie.Phoenix area office. What I was trying to point out to the chair- .
man was this: You are referencing providing assistance to tribes.-

I would like to know whether or not the technical assistance contract

‘to the University of Arizona was an unsolicited proposal and whether

or not it was advertised and whether or not there were .Indian _

subcontractors? - 3 : _

Mr. Krexzie. I am not familiar with the specifics of that. I know
they have one there, The thing that X am familiar with is the directives
that we made to the area offices and the utilization of the technical ~

assistance funds that would be made out at the area level in consulta- =

tion with tribes and upon the advice of the tribes relative to their
needs. But I can get that information for the record. L
 Chairman ABoUrezkE. Would you submit that within a 2-week
period? © : :
" Mr. KrRENZEE. Yes. - . - :
Chairman ApBoUrezE. Specifically answer the questions that. the
_staff director has asked. If you are unclear after the hearing, Mr. °
_ Stevens would be glad to write those down. :
- Mr. KreNzEE. We will.certainly do it. : - .
.~ Let me continue just a moment. I did point out that there is $1
million out of the $4.5 million that goes for Bureau staff out of the
* trairing technical assistance. This 1s all administered through our
Division of Self-Determination Services. This Division also has the
responsibility for the grants program and for the contract snpport.
The thing that I want to mention to you is this. Some of the adminis-
trative costs of the contract support end of the grants program is also.
_ absorbed under this techrical assistance part o that the entire amount
of the grants for fiscal year 1977 is $16.5 million and goes directly to
the tribes with nothing out of it for BIA adndnistrative costs. =~
Similarly, the entire amount for contract support coes directly out .
to the tribes with no BIA overhead. The overhead is absorbed through
. -thistraining and technical assistance for the positions that we are talk-
ing about.’ T S .
.. Chairman Arourezk. Can Pnblic T.aw 93-638 grant money be used
. to pay salaries or expenses of tribal'officials? . L '
+ Mr. Ravaroxp BuTeeEr. Only. Mr. Chairman, as it may directly relate
to their functions in the Priiblic Law. 93-638 prosram aspects.. - .
~ Chairman AsoUReEzE. In view of the Inter-Governmental Personnel
"Act and in view of those ceiling limitations when an employeeé is loaned
~ out on a BIA assignment. Do you have an opinion as to-whether any
‘amendments to the BTA Act need to be efféected 2 . _ . .
Mr. Raymoxp BuTLEr. Only in this respect. Mr. Chairman: At the
- present time if the. tribe pays less than one-half or more of the salary,
~ then tha position counts against our ceiling. I would carry this a step

-
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'ﬁxrther 1f I may. There is an inter-related issue herg:too. At the pres-
ent time, I understand from my staff, that we have in the neighbor- .

| hood of a little over 1,200 positions that, are funded by tribal funds.

- construction. =

- Gorrell.

-

‘ no significant decrease.

. .. Mr. ‘GorrErLL. There are 450 but that includes some Arrigation

- —— L]

-Mr. RaxyaroNp BuTrLeEr. It is between 400 and 450 positions, Mr.
Chairman, that are charged to the Bureau’s ceiling which are actually
funded by the tribes. This is an inter-related situation also. :

It would be of assistance to us'in the IPA system if the ceiling were
not charged against us when we loaned the individual out to the tribes. "
A Cl?m‘irman Aporrezk. Would that require an amendment to the IPA

ct¢ - B

Mr. Borier: I believe .it will. I am informed that it will by ;}Ir.

Mr. LaForrLerre BoTLER. Mr. Chairman, may I add a thought to

rthat ?2- ; . - o
- Chairman ABorrezk. Certainly. . ‘ o
1t - was

- Mr. LaFoLLerTE BUTLER. There has been a study, I think
sponsored by the Department of Defense and made by the Comptroller

General, concerning a method for having or controlling employvment
througlh fiscal controls rather than through an employment ceiling
control. © * ' ‘ '

- The thing that happens now is that when a tribe contracts, in order
to meet the obligation with regard to retrocession, we are requiring
that those positions and the authorized position and the 'employment
ceiling be.-put into a reserve and held in the event there is retrocession.

Those employment ceilings will be of no use 'to us. We cannot use
them. We have made the promise that we are going to keep them in
the event of retrocession off that particular contract. So. we have the
situation then where more and more we are going to have positions
In the reserve and not be able to use them and yet they count against

- ... us. They count against-our employment ceiling.s

It seems to me that this committee might want to look into the study
that was made by the Comptroller General. I do not:have the title right
here »with me. We could get that for you. We could see whether or not
you might want to consider that as an alternative to employment ceil-
ing t.hz;.t 1s nsing the fiscal control rather than the employment ceiling
control. -~ : ) (. o
Chairman ABoTREzZE. et me ask vou this along the same line. Have

~ there been any decreases in the numbers 'of BIA personnel as a result

. of Public Law 93—-638 contracts? . .
Mr. Rax>oNDp BuTLER. Mr. Gorrell, to my knowledge there has been

Mr. GorrerLL. That is correct. | » oL :
Chairman Asotrezrx: How about any decrease at all—significant or

——

Mr. Ravproxp BoTeer. I am advised, Mr. Chairman, that employ-
ment is running about the same as it was. T e
y er to fulfill the pur-

- Chairman AsoGrezk. Do you think that in ord

poses of Public Law 93-638, which is to transfer more of the power

~ and money and work over to the tribes, that there ought to be some
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sort of a decrease in BIA personnel levels? Would that not fulfill the -
objectives of Public Law 93-638¢ - _ .
: Mr. RayymoNDp BuTLER. Yes; Mr. Chairman. In my judgment, as we
~move forward with the implementation .of Public Law 93-638, we
will reach the point in time where there. will be a concuirrent reduction
‘in Federal employment as tribal employvment increases. '
Chairman ABoUTREzK. Do you have figures on how much tribal em-
- ployment has increased as a result of Public Law 93-638? »
Mr. RayyMoxp BuTLER. No, sir, we tried to get a handle on it as we
prepared for these hearings. At this time we do not have that ex-
clusive as far as Public Law 93—-638 is concerned. Again, Mr. Chair-
man, it is commingled with our lack of a sophisticated enough report-
ing system to get that. I think we could go back and dig that out. As
we have indicated to you, Mr. Chairman, we will do that as we have
indicated. for the other questions you have asked. S -
Chairman ABocrREzZE. That is good. Thank you. It would seem to me

that that is a very important part of your determining whether or not '

Public Law 93—-638 is working. : _ __
Chairman ABOTREzZE. Also we are talking about how much the tribes
_are allowed to contract out and whether or not, with respect to per-
. sonnel, it is succeeding by taking a load off the Bureau and getting .
~ people ouf of the bureaucracy and into the tribal bureaucracy if that -
1s what you want to call it. . . _
+ seems to me that that would be essential for yvou to know that. It .
‘would be essential. in fact, for the tribes to know it.
Mr. Ray>roNp BouTLER- T agree. g R _ .
- Mr. Parger. Mr. Butler. with the permission of the Chairman I
‘would like to interject a followup question. I understand it is prema-’
ture to be able to really understand the nature of some sort-of evolution
that should be taking place as tribes assume mpre contracts and as the
Bureau correspondingly and proportionately decreases as an entity.
But related to that is the question of whether ornot existing civil serv-
ice regulations and laws may have already posed obstacles. - .
. If you have a superintendent who was responsible for 19 different
- programs, let us say 10 of those programs are taken over by the tribe
amder the Public Laxw -93-638 contract, would not that necessarily re- -
define the job description of the superintendent? As a followup to that, -
let us assume that you have a tribe which contracts for virtually all
of the programs on the agency level. What then is the responsibility"
*  of the BIA for that agency 2 Would that not redefine a job description
- in terms of the residual trust megponsibility and the contract monitor-
. ing’and evaluation function? Do you project a need down the road for
mandatory language that would help clarify and give you more flexi- .
- bility to define job descriptions? Could you respond along that line? -
Mr. Raxvmoxp BrTLER. Yes: Mr. Parker. my judgment, as we _-
© move-into the implementation of Public Law 93-638, this will change.
T will use specifically, for example; the Miccosukee contracting wherein’
the Miccosukee group has taken on the entire programmatical delivery
of services onto themselves and in that instance we no longer have any
. staff actually there nt all. The contract monitoring, and the technical
assistance that is providéd to the tribe, because it is such a small tribe,
 is performed out of the Eastern Area Office. Another example'is the

-
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Fairbanks ‘agency in Alaska which, under authority of the Tanana
-~ Chiefs is taking on more and more of the local delivery systems
" This, naturally, changes the complexities of, for example, 2 super-
intendent’s job into one of more of monitoring, evaluating, and provid-
ing technical assistance. It also. Mr. Parker, changes the complexion
of the programmatical staff that may remain. I can specifically recall,
for example, the Eastern Band of Choctaw who have taken over almost
entirely the social services program at that agency. Because of the size
of the program at the agency, it was my professional judgment that
ultimately. when the tribe fulfills their ooal of taking over the entire
program. then we. will need but one BIA program staff person there
whose job description will change from that of a direct delivery type .
approach to one of monitoring, evaluation, and serving technical as-

sistance to the tribes as a contracting officer.

Mrx. ParkEer. IIave you encountered any difficulties in terms of civil
serviice regulations or laws that limit the fﬁaxibility in your job descrip-

‘tion for that position? _ - .
Mr. Rayyoxp BOTLER. Very candidly., Mr. Parker, yes we have. Theyv
+ have decided the level of performance. In other words, the grade level
~ 1s no longer there. They have suggested that we drop the grade level
let us say.from a 12 to a 9 because of the duties being changed.
Whereas, in our judgment, the complexities of the changing situation

do not necessarily result in that effect. - _

Mr. Parker. Then. would you beé able to define a need for mandatory

-

language which would give you more flexibility 2
Mr. Ravyyoxnp Boroer. I would defer to the other members,.of my

staff, particularly.Mr. Asbra who deals technically in this area. But

I do not belie > that we are ready to suggest specifically amendatory

language but as we move into this area, for example. tite Bureau now

has a personnel management system that we are working on and which
1s a followup to some recent civil service evaluation audits that may

-vltimately result in some suggested amendatory language. - K

Is that a fair assessment, Mr. Asbra 2 | ' '
Mr. AsBra. Yes. : '

777" Senator MevLcrer. Mr. Commissioner. when yvou get an application
for a contract from a tribe, am I to gather from your earlier answers
that vou really have no right under the act to refuse the application ?

. Mr. Rayyoxp Brrrer. Basically, Senator, in our judgment if the
proposal by the tribe is equitable, fair, and within the secretarial fund-
ing level, then it is a program which has been authorized by the Con-
gress in our appropriarion act, and we have no basic right to decline

that contract. The tribe has that option under the mandate of PubHc

~T.aw 93—-638.. ) o .
Senator Mercrek. I would gather then that if a tribe makes an ap-

plication for a contract then 1f you find fault with it then vou turn - .

to the tribal authority and say, “You must médify the application®;

is that it? - . - ' . - . N

- Mr. Rayymoxp BoTLER. If there are problems with it, we feel that we -

- are mandated to provide them with any technical assistance-that they .
. may need to bring that contract proposal into conformity. -+

' Senator MeLcHER. So, in effect, all acts of a tribal authority toward

. getting a.contract are accepted ; is that right?

30
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Mr. Ra.mox'n Bum If it reusonab]y prondes a Ievel of semce
't0 the people. '
Senator Mercraer. If you find it unroasonable then you say it is
unregsonable and they must modify it: is that right ?
r. RAYMOND Byroer. That is correct.

Senator MEercEER, That is done? *

Mr. Ray»oxp Bourrer. Yes. .

Senator MELcCIER, Are not some proposals better than others?
~ Mr. RaxyyMoND BurpEer. Yes; indeed. .
‘ Senator MELcaEER. Does not the act itself provide you any authority
to weed through the proposaL and accept the best proposals? Your.

funds are not unlimjited.
Mr. RayMoNp Burrer. Senator, we are dealing here ba.swall with a

. single tribal proposal. It is our ]udgment that under the act, 1f there
. aTe any weaknesses noted in the proposal, our first obhga.tlon is to
Provide technical assistance to that particuiar tribe to try grade

- theip roposa-l so that it will provide the sérvices of the level esired

bv thexr
Senator- M?Encm You haVe had $127 mﬂhon I gather t.ha.t is for
thlsﬁscal‘year is that i ht- . , _

Mr. RAYMOND BurreR. . '
Senator MELCHER, Contracts let for a fiscal year?

Mr. Ray»MoNp Burrer. Under the authorlty of Public La.w 93—638 L

Senator MELCEHER. Y ou haVe run out of money ¢
Mr. Raysoxp Borrer. No; We have not run cat.
Senator MELCHER. Y ou have more money ?

Mr. RaymoNDp Bujrer. In Programmatical funds?
Senator MELCHER. Under Pubhc Law 93-6382— -

Raxyaoxp Burier. The $127 million that I referred to mcludw.
Senator If all of the contracts that have been worked

an“bf the thxcal funds which are appropriated to the Bureau. ... ..

” thmugh that were applied for, how much of them could be funded?
| Rav™MOND Burrer. Ultimately, if all the tribes desired to per-
: form their own loecal dehvergezystem of services, we could fund all

- of those programs to th
- obligation which theoUnit States holds on behalf of the land and

. natural resources.
- . Senator MELcHER. So, 1f a school on a reservation had a proposal. .
: Pmpeﬂ_y accepted by th ribal authorities for a contract, then thai;-
" schoo] would get aCOntra ISthat right ? : ,

o RaxyyMoNp Borier.

with the one exception of the trust -

Senator } fercrEr. There ls no limitation in the funding; is that

ht ¢ -
Ar, RAYMO\—D B'CTLER. Oh, yes. The secretanal funding level for:

| '_ that school is there. |
Senator MELcEER. ‘T understand tha.t. But to the extent that- your

authority. is over that- school, that school could expect under the -

PIOpér arrangement or the proper proposal tha,t they would have a

contract; is that right?

Myr: RayyMOND Borrer. Yes, sir.
Senator MELCHER. Then the guestion is this. There are the more

deserving contracts which #re the ones that are well-prepared. It
wou_ld only be on that basis and not on the basxs of preparatmn_ A.H

-
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deéérving proposals would result in a contract. I use schools as an

example only. . o , . T
Mr. Rayyoxp BoTLER. Senator, the answer is yes. But, you see,

they are not necessarily in competition. , .~ .
' S‘;nator Mzercraer. I understand. The act basically does not pit one
proposal against the other. This competition is not even within the
" same tribe; is that right? ' ‘ ’ A -
- Mr. Raxyxaoxp Bourrer. That is correct. : , g :
~ Senator MELcHER. What process of checking on the actual delivery
-~ —of the services—whether. it .is. education or social services or natural
resources or-what have you—on seeing whether or not the contract is
actually beneficial and an improvement over the past track record
has been instigated by the Bureau ? ' o
~ Mr. Ravyoxp Burrer. Let me ask LaFollette Butler to respond to -
that. 1. There is a contracting officer’s representative. In the instance
" of the schools there would be an education specialist who would be .
~ designated as the specific contracting officer’s representative to monitor
~. that particular school contract. :
2. Under the act there is a specific requirement that they must repo
. to the Secretary. An accounting of the expenditures of those faf
and the prog: accomplishments is a requirement of the act. -
LaFollette, wwould you care to speak further on that? ) -
Mr. LaForrETTE BUTLER. Senator, the difficulty that we have is that
- the contract pro 1 is often a great deal different than the operation ..
that the Bureau has. We have deliberately built that into the regula-
~ tinns to allow for the tribe to determine how they think the program
~ ought to run. : - - " _
.= .So, the standards and criteria for the program operation are really
 the tribes. Whether or not the results will be better than an operation
by the Bureau under its standards and criteria is ‘& matter of jucg- .-
ment that 1s very difficult to arrive at. S '
‘So. what the contracting officer’s representative is doing is seeing
whether or not the terms of the contract are being compliea with.
That is: Are the particular tribe’s standards and criteria being at-
tained ? Rather than comparing the standards and criteria to some-
thing that existed when the BIA was operating the program then
that would be the comparison. 3 _
- Senator Mercaer. Just for my edification, if a school is a school
district within the boundaries of the reservation and is a school district
. that is subject—and I presume all schools within the boundaries of a  _
- reservation within a State are subject to whatever State standards are '~ .
applied—is that true? ) : . ' - e
. Mr. Rayvmoxp BoTLER. Yes. o .
- . Senator MErLcHEER. If it is a school district within the boundaries of
a reservation and if the school is not entirely in that area—if you have
non-Indian children attending the school within that district—is that
~ subject to a contract? That is outside of the scope; is that right?
" Mr. Rayyoxp BorLER. - Are you-referring to a public school district?
Senator MELCHER. Yes. . . LTI e e
' Mr. RaymoNp Burrer. That is a part of title IT of the act in which .
‘the applicable portion relates and is prorated on the basis of Indian
.students versus the non-Indian students. It 5 generally referred to.as
a Johnson-O’Malley rather than 2 638. = . D :
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‘Senator MELCHER. They would not be subject to a contract ?;
Mr. LaForrerre Butier. The total operation of the public school

. would not be subject to a contract.

‘Senater MercEErR. With the Johnson-O™Mzlley é)ortion? )
Mr. LaForrerre BoTLErR. It could be contracted by the tribe or the
Johnson-O"Malley contract could be with the school district. That

is at theoption of the tribe.

-~ "Senator MerceEER. That is at the option of the tribe?

Mr. LaForrerrE BrTrier: Right. . :
Senator MELCHER. S0, even those -instances of a public school on
the reservation, a portion of it could be contracted; is that right?
Mr. LLaForrerTE. Yes; under the Johnson-O’Malley progsam.
‘Senator MerceER. Then the tribes responsibility would be more
direct; would it not? : .
Myr. LaForrLerTT® BoTLER. Yes.
;- Senator MrrcgeR. That is the purpose of 6382

-~ M. LaForrerre BoTrER. That is correct.

Senator MercaEr. When we coordinate that. the purposes of law
and order seem to be a small portion of the $127 million which is
under contract. That leaves only about $4.6 million which is for law
enforcement. But would the contract be reviewed in order to see
whether 638 really works? Would a review of the law and order, in
relationship to the other contracts for a school or social services. be

~ Teviewed as an integrated part of the contracting procedure with that

_ particular tribe on that particular reservation 2

Mr. BrTLER. Senator, yes. they would be. In terms of their inter-
related elements they would be. This would deal with the effectiveness
of the administration of the individual contracts be it a law enforce-"-

ment contract, a socilal services contract, or a -school contract. I am

<

talking about the interrelated parts.
- Senator MercHER. May I draw your attention to this? While the
purpose of Public Law 93-638 is. and the meritorious goals that it pre- .
sents cannot be denied. that the successful carrying out of an educa-
tronal program can also rely on the successful carrying out of law-and-
order procedurecs on a reservation. We are finding that some of the
school districts within the reservation are having great-difficulty. in
malntaining the quality of the teaching staff. We/are finding some ex-
amples of vandalism being so great and so uncontrolled with regard
to some schools—and I am glad to say that a small mindzgity! of schools
1s what is brought out—that the quality of education for those par--
ticular schools is increasingly in_doubt. There'is a rapid turnover of
teachers. There is almost a constant turnover of a faculty'in the public
school which does not lend itself to carrying out the mission that we -
have of good education for all school children—Indian or non-Indian.
Now, without a lack of coordination on these contracts to make,sure/
that they are successful is what we have. The basic.one of education
may falter simply because of vandalism, trmancy, and the likelihood of -*
no school at all or no effective school at all.~""" o ‘ :
. I make these points now as constridétive criticism of what 1s happen--
ing. I am glad to say that this is 2 minority of instances with regard to
the public schools on reservations. : S -

- ‘e
-

P

¢



) ) . 37 . o ' ' o
But it is of great concern to me that there be an.effective review of

the contract procedure to make sure that they are successful and that
ood to have Johnson-O'Malley

- they do work together. It does us little
o not have the teachers or we

funds available and find out that we
cannot fill the staffs with acceptable teachers. Then we find that we

are having low-grade education in our public schools on Indian reser-

vations. There is a basic reason. Law and order has not been attained.

Tribal responsibility is interwoven with the responsibility of town -
g county officials and falters. If it is not working we do not

officials an
have the right atmosphere for educational procedures. I am trying to

make these as constructive points. This is not necessarily made to be
derogatory at all.

Mr.” Rayyoxp BurLer. Senator. I appreciate that. As a social
worker, I'can appreciate the interrelatedness of this, not only with re-
spect to law enforcement and vandalism and so on and the truancy

- which needs to be coordinated but also the socinl services in many in-
' stances that need to be provided tc afford those kids the education

which they deserve. - : g .
Senator Mercrier. I hdve one final question. President Carter has
called attention to the fact that many Federal agencies are contracting

out their work. Some of this is because of ceilings imposed on person-

nel. When that type of out-of-the-house contracting is more economi-

cal and more efficient than in-house people doing the same waork, then it

makes = lot of sense. SRS
But, nevertheless, all Federal agencies have to be able to justify these

contracts that are outside their own people in order to accomplish what

; t}ll)el:ir own people would be deoing if the personnel ceilings were avail-
able. - . )

. What is this Sterling contract and how much is involved in it 2

Mr. Ray>roNp BuTier. Senator, let me ask Mr. Krenzke to respond

to that. It is within his office’on the Sterling contract.
- Mr. KrExzgE. I am not aware that we have one here in
ton office"with Sterling Institute at the present time.
. Senator MercHER. Who is Sterling Institute 2
Mr. KrexzkEe. It _is-a private firm that provides consultation and
training, to my knéwledge, to a number of Federal agencies.

- Senator MELCHER. Where are they located ? . .
AMr-KrENzEE. To my knowledge thex are located in the ‘Washington,

D.C. area. :
Initially we had a small contract with Sterling Institute going back
.. approximately 1 year ago for the purposes of assistingus 1n finalizing
our guidelines for the administration of a grant program. However,
that contract was of short duration. I think it wes about 60 days or

thereabouts and has not been repeated since that time directly.
However, Sterling Institute has, on its own, conducted training
seminars in relation to Public Law 93-638 at a number of locations

"throughout the country. These have been fairly comprehensive training
reau of Indian Affairs at-

seminars. We have had emplovees of the Bu
e paid their tuition for them to

tend some of these seminars. We hav
-attend these seminars. Also some of our training and technical assist-
--~ance funds that have gone out to the tribes have been-used-toatterd-tHe——— -

the Washing-
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seminars relating to Public Law 93-638 which have been conducted
by the Sterling Institute at 2 number of loeations. - .~ .
.. Senator MErcmEr. First of all: What was your initial contracting
- in terms of dollars ¢ _ : . . .

Mr. KreENzZEE. $6,750. But I think maybe we had two of them. It was
less than $20,000 total. =~ = = o

Senator MeLcaER. Less than $20,000¢ - :

Mr. KrENZEE. X es; to the best of my recollection . o

Senator MeELCHER. I gather that this was a different type of arrange-
ment. But how many employees has the Bureau paid the tuition for
and what does it amount to in terms of dollars?

Mr. Krexzie. I do not have that figure at hand. We could get that
information for vou. We have had-'quite a substantial number. I would
say 200 or 300 have attended the seminars. :

Senator MELCHER. Where the Bureau has paid the tuition

Mr. KRENZKE. Y es. : _

‘W= have endeavored to try to have a massive orientation to the great-

_est degree possible of all of the responsible employees in the Bureaun
of Indian Affairs relative to Public Law 93—-638. We feel it is a basic
thing. as far as the Bureau operations is concerned, so that all of our
staffs in the responsible positions clearly understand the act, the phil-
osophy behind it, the regulations, and the like.

Senator MELCHER. Do you suppose that Sterling Institute has a bet-
ter understanding of that philosophy than the Bureau does itself?

Mr. KrexzixEe. This probably goes back to your initial comments that -
we simply have not had the staff on hand to be able to do the kind of
job that we should do. This is the reason for contracting. It .is not
}x;eally a contract but we are using this other method rather than in-

ouse.

Senator Mercrer. In other words—a personnel ceiling?

. Mr. Krexzre. This is it in part but the other thing, of course, is the
~“matter of trying to get a new program cranked up. Initially we had a
few positions establ:shed in the central office to provide direction, par-
ticularly in relation to the grants, the training and technical assistance,
and the like. About the time you get the positions established and get
the new people on board and train them, then it is a time-consuming
process. We are doing it with people on detail and this kind of thing
in part. but we could not handle it. In accord with how we feltc our
responsibilities to be—both to our staff and to the tribes—to get this
information out, swe went that way. _

Senator Mxercaer. In the 8 years that I have been here I have
thought that every agency which answers to the particular subcom-
mittee, either House or Senate, on.the appropriations presents rather
detailed facts on how they are spending their money. In more recent
years we have taken on the responsibility of oversight in the aunthoriz-
ing committees, which I very much applaud. Both in the House and
the Senate it now makes each individual Member more conscious of
how the responsibility of carrying out the acts of Congress are-met by
the various agencies. It has also caused each Member of both the
House and the Senate through these oversight procedures to try to
evaluate and try to make a judgment.on cost effectiveness. - - '

£
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"To my way of thinking, it is certainly appropriate that President

‘Carter has now said that personnel ceilings are being set aside on the

o

basis of out-of-house contracts and that that is a dubious way of-

saving money. If, in the judgment of the Bureau, the money is better
.spent 1n this type of operation through such an institute as the Sterling
Institute, then that is fine. If that can be ascertained on facts pbgn

that is fine. ‘

You have enough experience now during the past year to ascertain

whether or not this is really an effective way of utilizing the limited

dollars that are available for funding the programs that you have a

responsibility for carrying out. I would appreciate it if you would
work up for the committee your best judgment on whether or not this

is more eficient and more effective. .

If it is not, then we would like to know about it. That 1s the purpose -

of our oversight. , .

Mr. Rayxoxp BUTLER. Senator, we would be pleased to do that.
Let me comment empirically that in my judgment at the time specific
to the Sterling program. when we initially began operation of Public

Law 93-638, we did not have the staff and technical expertise to per-

form that type of massive training and orientation effort. We did look
to Sterling at that time. . '

As we move along. and in the stafling ¢f our own programs, and as
the tribes review their own néeds for training and technical assistance,
then this wiil be reduced I think. ' SN

Mr. Krexzrxe. If I may add to that, I have a specific point. One of
our concerns was a broad orientation of all of the key DBureau staff

relative to Public Law 93-638. I think overall the comments from both-

our staff and the tribal representatives that these were generally com-
plimentary toward Sterling Institute. However, at the present time
e are going into a rather large similar type program which will be
addressed to Bureau superintendents and Bureau program personnel
and contracting officers which essentially addresses the problem of
how does the Bureau of Indian Affairs continue to carry on its program
responsibilities through the contracting process. We are doing 1t
in-house. . :

Senator MercHER. That will be in-house ?

Mr. KRENZKE. X es. - -

Senator MerLcuer. In other words. Sterling may us2 their expertise
for the tribes more and more in the future and less and less with the
Bureau: is that right? '

Mr. Krexzge. I don’t know swhat Sterling plans are in that respect.’

Senator MEeLcHER. You don’t know what the tribes plans are either?

Mr. Krexzke. No. [ Laughter.] . : :

Senator MerLcxEer. But it does give that option: doesn’t it ?

Mr. Krexzike. Yes. I do know that we have staff on board which we
did not have at that time that the regulations were finalized.

Senator MerLcuer. 1 would appreciate you sending it.
-~ Am X to gather that part of this $127 million would be for the

tribes to utilize the sérvices of Sterling? : .
Mr. Ravy>yroxp BurLEr. No, Senator, those are entirely program

administration funds.

T e,
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- Training and technical assistance funding wouldsbe that which the
‘tribes would have the option to use for securing expertise such as
Sterling or other accounting firms. :

Senator Mrrcaer. That would be outside of the $127 million?

Mr. Rayx»oxp. BoTLER. Yes., |
Senator MerLca=ER. But it would nevertheless be Federal funds?

" Mr. Raymoxnp BoTLEr. Part of the Bureau’s budget, yes, in terms of
supglyix_lg technical assistance. o .

" Chairman ABOTREzZK. We have other questions,-but we will have to-
submit those because we have run out of time. : S e

But I want to make one request. Mr.- Butler; beforé‘we. conclude this

particular part of the hearing. We have made our intentions of in-

- quiring into Public Law 93-638 implementation very clear with a
notice to you and your interrogatories that we sent and so on. We are
quite a bit disappointed in the fact that you came prepared with
nothing insofar as answers were concerned or figures or percentages
and so cn. I have been around here long enough to know when I am
being stone-walled. : : T
I have been around here long enough to know that you could have
brought those with you had you wanted to. I want to make a request
of you that in the future when we have hearings of this nature that c'lydu
have with you the information that you can anticipate will be needed.
3 ead of time, all you need to do is contact the
staff and let them know. ' '

. But it is not pleasant for us to have to continue to try to force
answers out of you and wait 2 weeks for an answer. It is less pleasant
- when there are times when ternpérs get short. They have not today at
all, but they could at some future time. " o

So I would appreciate it very much. I kmow that you will appreciate
that future hearings will go a lot smoother in this regard.
Mr. RayMoxp BouTrer. Mr. Chairman, it is a much easier job on this

side of the table also if you have those answers. It makes it easier. I

.apologize to the chairman for that. , o
Chairman ABoGRezK. We do not need an apology. We just need the

.answers. :
So. I want to thank'you for appearing today. :
[Subsequent to the hearing, the following material was supplied by

the Department of the Interior:]

-—
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- 5. Have any contract applxcacxon: been denied? For what rcason were
:hey denied?

- "

RN “@Questions by the Senate Seleoct Committee on .
B ‘ "Indian Affatra on P L. ¥3=638_ Letters of : o
May, 26 and June L, 1977 - -

How many contracts under 93-638 has the Departmcnt enteged incto wich
various Indian groups or Lribes?’ . :

»

Through the £first half of the fiscal year, March 31, the Bureau entered
into 638 contracts under the Act.

What were thesé contracts for? } . oo . ’,?/“.
The contracts involved a wide range of Bureau programs, e.r.,  Educa—

cion, Social Services, Fﬁploymen: Aesxscance, ‘Law and Ordet liousing,
Natural Resources, Forestry, etc. - ~ .

How much -moncy were these contracts for? - -

The toral doliar value of all contracts was approximately 5126,620,000.
0Of this amount Education accounted for.S541,040,000; Social Scrvices
$34,389,000; Employmen: Assistance $3,622,000; Law and Order 54,63%,000;
Housing $2,284 ,000: Natural Resocurces $3,525,000 and Foreszry $51,502,000.
In addicion, Indian Action Team Program contracts totaled approximately
$19,.500,000, ’ _ - '

- -~

There have been no dec11nncxonc to contract under the crxterxn found -

in The Act. These are: {1) Services o be provided would “not be-

satisfactory; (2) Adequate protection of trust resdurces was not e
assured; (3) The proposed project or function to be conxractoducanno:
be properly completed or maintained by the proposcd coritract. Thefe
have becen some contract proposals that have noz been consumated fer
other reasons. These are, principally cases where the proposal was for
a program that was not contractidTe under the reguln:zons, cases where
the funds in the propoqal exceeded the amount available as the Secre— -
tarial funding .level and cases where, in multiple tribe agency situa-
rions, one or more of the tribes scrved by the program did not agrece
to the contract preoposal and funding arrangements for the proposal
and residual Bureau operations could not be made. " Alwo, we had some
cases where the fiscal vear ended before the funds could be ‘éblipated
p1.e., while the applxcatxon was in process and the contract (the
oblxgatxon document) had not’ bccn signed. - )
How much money was tecatned by the agencies for the admln-stratxon of
93~-638 contracting? ! -
¢
The Act requires that the amoun: of funds available for the contracted
program shall be not less thin the amount the Secretary wou ave
made available if he had/ operated the program himseclf. The determina-—
tion of this level of-funding (Secretarial Fundiang Level) is in many
cases complex, pa:ticuh@:ly in a multiple tribe agency situation.




I2. MWbat is the policy of the agencies when a
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application processecd
amount the Secretary would have otherwise provided .

there is no contract.
We rare exploring the possibility of seeking
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Our guidelinen (Chapter %) givie detailed trestment a= +o how rhe Sry

should be ascertgined.

1)
(2)

(3

(4)
(s)

{6)

The major steps in the process are:

Describe the propram- ax operated by the. Bureau.

Redescribe the

to (1) above

Describe the residual Bureau operation (if any)

Determine the funds available for the proposal ((a) minus

(b))

Tribe's proposal in terms of comparability

%

Compare the funds aviilable with the rribes proposal

Exploze alternacives (if (a) is less tHan (b)).

We do nmot bave statistics on the dellar amouncs.

Hlow much administrative costs monies were given to the contractor for
€ontract support above the basic contracting amount?

Indirect cost rates are determined by audits by the Department's

Audit

Ce over 60%.
The contract support money is also appropriated for the costs

sSuppo

and Investigation Office.

rt.

These rates range from less than 12

They are paid out of funds appropriacted for contract

of the audit and for additional costs of contracting (which formerly
were paid out of program funds) such as the costcs associated with dis-~

placement of personnel.
contract support

able is 9.7

support lunds.
tract is a minimum of $15.0 million.

What arrangem®nts are made for advance

Advance pary

- ket doing
contractor®s b

How many requests have been made for Advance payments, and how much

funds available was 12.0 M.

In 1976, including the T.Q., the amountc of

In 1977 the amount avail—

M. Many more confracts are being let and many tribes
who had contracts which began prior to 638 are establishing indirecc
Coxt rates which is increasing the demand .tremendously for contract

3 S T e
< Tt T
IS e,
«

Our prescnt estimate based on S1S0.0 million in con-—

payments to conCractors?

- e . -
(O - eade by Lreasury check o the contractor or the
éqt*a?gggrough the use of a letcter—of-credit.

money was requested out ¢f the total cost of the contrace?

How many were turned down and for what reas
How many were subsequently awarded?. o

Thesinformation is net available ac this
aug;e;of any insrances where an advance
St 2! ’ -

‘fﬂ_—

Hence

teria set ouil in che Act.,

application but if we are unable to have the
in time,

ons ?

L fod

fage, However, .we are not

Waymbne has been denied. L.
AT

-

conLract rocquest 1s Teccived

the fiscal year?

the money is no longer available. ~ “The
2" is zero.

This is not a declination under the cri-




apprunrintiﬁu>act langnage that would allow for c;kryuvor ol such fands
whoere the Fiscal year ends during the Cime allowed ror contract appli-
cation processinm. ‘ = -

13, Wwhat are the appeal procedures it a contract is denied? . - -

«

There are two circumstances wherein the Commissioner's Office may . =
become- involved in the application review:process, i.e., when recom—'
mendations fo decline are submitted by an Areca Director or wheqa an
_ application is sent directly to him under §271.21(a){(3) because the .
- applicarion proposes to provide ‘services to tribes or Indians throuch -
operations physically located wichin the jurisdicrion of more than
one Area Office. .- -

1f che Commissioner accepts the Area Director's recommendation to

decline, upon receipt of such notice. from the Commissioner, the triba
orzanization has three alternatives: (1) it can do nothing: (2) it

canrappeal the Commissioner's decision to the Office of Hearings and :
Appeals, Department of the Interior, wWashinnton, D.C.; or-(3) it can -
accept the technical assistance coffered by the €ommissioner in his

notice with the objecrive of submitting a revised application ac a

- " larer rime. N . . .

4. & 15. Are they the same for denial due to lack of funds? ff'nn:,‘hpw.
4~ they differ? What are the time restrictions in the appeal process

from a denial for lack of funds. . .-

$271.R2 provides for appeals on other than declination action. The )
procedures govcrning appeals are regulated by 25 CFR 2. §271.83(H) S
provides the decision of thc Commissioner regarding funding levels to -
be final. . )

16. How much was the pre-contract. technical assistance budger in
-FY 1975 - 1976, FY 1976 — 1977 and FY 1977 — 19787
The Bureau's total budget for training and technical assistance was _
$1,100,000 in FY 1976 and Transitional Quarter; $4.4632,000 in FY . : C.
1977: and tentatively $5,463,009 in FY 1978. ' ,
These amounts include, as indicated. both training and technical
assistance. o specific amount has been directed toward pre—contract
technical assistance—although, as indicarted in atcached memorandum
of January 28, 1977, field staff have been directed te give the
highest priority to use of the funds to those obligations for training
and technical assistanca detailed in the Act itself and the regula-
tions——which includes pre-contracrt assistance, as well as other needed
help specifically In relation to the contract and .grant proccess.

Aruitoxt provided by Eic: v . . : . . . -
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llow much was spoeat of those manies appropriated Tor that parprorac?
As dadieated, we do not have-a-biroakdown relating Lo precise costs
of pre—-contract assistance vis=a-vis the total training and technical
assistance preogram.. In FY 19?6. the heaviest emphasis was placed on
training of an orier.cation nature relating to the Actc, zhe regula~

-tions, and especially 2lso the f6éw grant program. In FY 1977, much

of this emphasis has continued, with a broadening into a variety of
technicaT assistance efforts which reflecet the desires of the tribes
in any particular part of the country. In FY 1976, the funds did

not become available until late in the year (June) and our finance
records show only about two—thirds of the total amount was obligated.
However, some funds from other programs were used for technical
assistance earlier in the fiscal year and cost adjustments have not
¥vect been finalisfed. In FY 1977, we¢ have already obiigpated abour 757

.of the funds. In FY 1978, cthe addirtional $1.000,000 is designated

fsr tribal use in evaluating Burcau programs.

How much went to non~Indian businessces for providiag tcchniénl'
assiscance? - ‘ ‘ .

For FY 1976 and Transitional Quarcer, approximately S240.040 1is
indicated as going teo non-Indian businesses. The tentative figure
for FY 1977 1s approximately $475,000. .

In Fiscal Year 1977, about $150,000.0f this amount has gone to

the Association of American Indian Affairs for legal services.

A suhstantcial amount in both fiscal vears has gonce to Sterling
Inscitute to pay for individual tultion/attendance costs for 3
Sterling prepared sceminars on P.L. 93-638. .

wWhat have the T&TA monies been spent on?

Basically. TSTA funds have been spent on orientation and tratning

of BIA .staff and tribal persconmel] in the requirements and procedures
of P.L. 93=-638; in providing various kinds of technical assistance
to the various tribes: and in paying the Baread staff which is
intimacely concerned with implementing -P.l.. 93-638. Thus. in FY '77
cut of a total budger of $4.463.000, approximarely $1.068.000 was
allocated to staff expenses, the .balance is allocated ro training

and technical assistcance. .

Some examples of the areas in.which tribes have received training and
technical assisctance: - : - -

T

) Technical Assistance

Training
Orientation in P.L. 93-638 Crants/Contract Application Prep.
Crants/Contracts Admin. : Proposced Preparacion -

Fersonnel Systeons Updating Tribal Census
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5 21. How much ceonsultation with the India

) Initially: in November of 1975,

Techﬁ!cal Assisiancc

T;hlnlng . 8 = ’

?rogram Management o - Resources Survey . : -
Training in BIA Program . Planning Agriculzural Develop.
Communicacions Seminar '~ Financial Management-

Tribal Managers Seminar Accounting -

Program and Management Planning Management Planning . -
Personnel (IPA) Options . Improvement of School Faciliries
) (to overcome a declination problem)

l.and Research .
Tribal Enrollment Procedures ° Grants/Contracts Adminiscrarion

Tribal Covernmentc ) ' and Moniltoring
. o Personnel Options

R ’ Tribal Management Planning

I : Developing Indirect Costs

a Audit Procedures

~ Judicial System .

) Fishing Arca Enforcement |
Tribal Enrollment Procedures
Legal Assistance

n cribes was made reparding

their views on how the technical assistance monies should be spent?

How was trribal input obtained? :

sincere cfforc has been made throughout

We believe rthat a sStrong,
that the tribes have been involved in the

Indian country to be sure
T&HTA process.

a mecting was held to discuss the
course of the T&TA program with representatives of more than 20 cribes
in atcendance. Basced on. chisgmcet™ny, 1t was do:crmiudﬂ":h-gc; the
bulk of the funds out to the ficld where it would be available on a
flexible basfis to respond to needs of ‘specific tribes. In discribuzing
the funds, the Bureau has divided rhe funds among the areas basced pri-—
marily on the number of tribes in the respective areas. ’

Recently, memoranda from the Commissioner to the Area Dirzectors have
scrongly encouraged them to insure that the tribes be informed. nor
only of TSTA, but all phases of P.L. 93-638. In each area, the pro-

. cedure has wvaricd but an organized effort has been made everywhere to.
involve the tribes. In some,
soliciting their viecws. In others, meetings have been held by agency
superintendents wich tribal representatives. Arca-wide seminars have
been hecld in some arcas. In all, the effort bas been made zo involwve
the cribes in determining: TS&TA distributlons. Plcase note content of

January 28, 1977 memorandun.

-

questionnaires have been sent to the tribes

o

—
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llow much in 2104 prant monics were dxqctihutod in FY 1975 — 1976,

- FY 1976 - 1977 and FY 1977 — 19787

FY 1976 $7.8 millibn (1n_cludes Q)
FY 1977 '$16.5 million : .
FY 1978 . . $17.5 requested )

What were these grants for?
We have established five general cacegorxes o: grant uses, .which
ares

1.1 Strengthening tribal govcrnﬁcn: ) - 26Q grants
2. Improving tribe’s capaci:y to contract 75 pmrants
3. Land acquisiction in support of 1,2 .- 13 grants
4. Planning grant : ‘ . 4 prants

5. Hanching’shares (1f required by other
.Federal grant programs) - 2 mrants

(Adds to more than total number of Frants hgcausg of scveral
‘multi-purpose grants.)

Were any grant requescs turned down? If so, wvhy?

Several £rant requests have heen 1 irred down becawvse they were
submitted by non~clipihlic entitievs. flthough we do not have a count
of grants denied to clisible entities, only one appeal has heen
submitted to the Commissioner (Tlingit-Haida). Our feeling is that
denials of grants to edismible entitices were based primarily on
determinations that the purpose of g—ant did not £all within the
intenc of the Act. I .

AruiToxt provided by ERIC A
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- P%.  What are ecach arca’s peliciecs and procedinres :nw::r-l malching «har. . '

rrants with other ageacics?. - -
‘Central Dffice directions alliow wse 06 638 grants for matching share
) . mrants with other Federal agencies as long as the purposce of grant falls
- within the intent of the Acc.. Procedures are same for matchineg as for
~- . xndxvxdual grants. : )

25 .  Wnac is theo policy in persoﬁncl transfers under [ .P.A. and 93-6387

IPA agreements arc three—~party agrecments between the Bureau, the emplovee
and the recipilent entity {(tribe or ctribal srgantzation). Tribal .
vrganizations mav utilize- -IPA Agrcements withoot ob:n;nlng authoriry from
eack tribe to be served by the contract.  1PA is the temporary detail

or assignment of a federal employce to a tribal organizacion. The .
person remains a federal emplovee. If the tribal organization agrees

to pay one-half of his salary, he is now counted in our employment
ceiling. Since the local! line managers are respon<ible {or performing

the residiual. Bureau operation with the funds and employment ceilings
availahle to them we have given them the authority to negotiate and
approve IPA assignments. .

27. WwWhat xinds of arrangements are made to hold the positions open within
the azencies after an I.P.A. transfer has been awarded?
fn an 1PA assignment the BYIA position of the assigned employee remains
encumbered. If the tribal organization pays one—-half or more of tnec
<alary, the empinyce i1s not countedd amainst our employment-ceiling.
Howcver, since replacemenc for the employece can ornlv be on a tempnrary
hasiz, it is not alwuays possible to obtain emplovees to perform his
duties vhile he is on this assignment. This and the funds available
for replacement is certaiply{a consideration in the proc ess.

28, How manv requests for 1.P.A. personnel tr1nsfers were made by tribes
in FY !975=1977 and FY 1977-19787 -

X -

This is a figure we do not have. -

JRTRY
ot

29 . How many percsonnel were fraasterrst ander those requestcs?

Since the amendment to the IPA to recognize Tribew and tribal govern~
ing bodies te participate in the program, the Hurcau has approved 32 -
assignments to tribes.

j‘“'"!'-,

30.  Were any IL.P_A. requests turned down? if so, why?

} [
There have been two cases that have come Lo our attention wherein the
BIA refused IPA assicnments requested by tribes.

.

3
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Tberyy mu(.h 'v-'vl&-l..aucr L piven t@ the tribes wirh the lengthy applivatton
farm=s. prc‘ﬂpnlicatgon technical ausi€tance and contract application

Process? - ,

‘A closc examination of the application procedure will clearly show

tha:"’hc application process is ﬁisnific1nt1y simplificd Iin compari-
Son td octher gprant programs. However, the BVIA is prepared to provide
technical aSsiscance gyhich the tribe feels Is necessary in completing

the process-

What is ghe relatiopghip berween the Cenzral Office and the Arca - _
Offices in regard to jmplemcentlTion of 93-6382

Ling authority is vegred in AT€3 Offices; thercfore, while the Central
Office establishes ryies, regulations, policlies, guidelines, and cother |
direction. IT (s the responsibllity of cthe Arca Offices to implement
$3-638 within those djirecrions- All prant moncy is allocared to the
Arez Offices. and they have full duthor;ty ro catoer into grant apgrce-—

Menrs with tribes.

To what extent do the Area Dirlctors control or influence concracts
and grants?

Ungder P.L. 93-638, ‘emphasis is ©on tribal self-determination in

Tespect zo both contrgers and Rrants. Arca Directors arc required to
Adminlister these Programs consistent with the spirit of bLoth cthe

law and the repulations per reaining therero. Area Directors have final
Approval author[cy on zrant nppllcn:ionq and arc rusponsible for
Reeingt that adequate pechnical assistance Is av: tilable to the cribes
in 31! phases of the pro-cess- 1hcy also are charged with sceeing tlac
Adequate monitoring agnd evaluation take place.

As :o‘CUn:rJC:s, the Area Director hns autheoricty to approve but c¢an only
Tocommend declinatlopn of a contract To thr Commissioner. Wwhen o
Contract is awarded gnd Signcd- the Areoag Director, chrough the GCon-
Cracring Officer and rhe Conirad<ting Officer’'s represcntative, has

the responsibilicty for conczracting compliance.

To what extent do the 5uper1ntcndcncs cqn:rol or influence contracts
And grancs?

AL the 2rasSs Toots leyel. the Superintendents have the foremost
Tesponsibility for fylly acqudinfiting tribes with the opportunities
ang pptions aflforded ghem undef P.l. 93:638B. The Superintendent has
Feuponsihility for miging assiStance teo tribes in the pre-application
TArred applicatinn Process. He #2199 must peview the applicacion and
Submit a recommendat jon to the Aren Director as to approval or
digapproval-. He sharesg with the Area Dircector amd the GO and COR

the responsibilicy: for administration of contracts and grants.

To what extent does the Central Office contrul contracts and grants?

The cén:ral Office deovelops overall policy, rules, regulations and
Suidelines reRarding 618 impleme “ation. Central Office has no
day._ro-day control over any €€’ vt or grant. That respoasibility

-

R
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~ R in the aren of prant uses whrch Central Office mustc delincaze. .
As Lo contracts, the Commissioncr has the authoricy to decline. g
.What mechanisms are set up for monitorinz of contracts and grants? . .
K . -

Most gprants are on a cosc-reimbursable basis. A financial report
is required on a regular basis, as is a progress repors. The goal ’
or purpose of rhe gRrant is sperlled out in detail in the grantc .
apreement, along with reporting requiremencs. Progress is measured
both by the tribe and the BIA represenrative desipnated GCOR (Granrs
@fficer Representative) for the grant. Mosct .of the grants are for
improvement of tribal government, and results in many cases will

be mcasurable only over a long tfime period.

As Lo contracts, the COR has direct responsibility for wmeonitorine.
“e are developing a system for cvaluating the contractine PrOcess
we will hawe -a mroup in the field next week for thils PUrposs.

“hat is the policy of the Department when a reaquest for contragt
iz received for a service which is not pravided by the Departadnt,
but i3 a legitimate funecction of the tribal government? I

- ’ ;

B
b

“hen there 1s a quéstion whether a oropram is actually "autnofizes ™

the Rureau must determine if the program falls within the scope of Lo

the provisions of the Snyder Act or a subsequent Act. With fiow
cxcentions, thie would pgrmit a tribatl organization e contrdct tir
aoperate any program for the economic and social benefit afilndian .
people so lony as the proposed program can £it within the bq&get
structure of the curren: Appropriations Acc. .

wWhiat is the Department’s policy in regard teo contracring iwr trusc

“services? . -

o -

The. policy is ser’ our in the resulacions at 25 CFR 271, Subpare C.

in 2ssence, it is thac we will not contracr for the ITust responsi-
bility itself. That is, the descretion and udgement rcéprding taﬁéc
TESOUrCcesS.musC conctinue to be exercised by the principal acent of .
the United 'State<, However, resource projects and staff work lcading
up to the exvrcise of the discretion and Judgement can be contractaal .

wich certain safeguards. -

.

ic’ is extremcly difficult to draw the line. We
part of our
e

In piven situatiomns,
would certainly welcome sugpestions ro strenpthen this

reculations. .

- -
Are there aov apparent conflicts of iAterest in tribes contracting
for trust services? 1f so, what are they, and whiy are they considered

conflicts of interest? .
- . ‘
Where the contracred scervices cover alleotted land and tridal land,, e

the tribe as contractor would have an opportunity to be biased in J
favor of the zribal larnd in detriment to the allotted land. 25 CFR

- " -

V)
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271.33(a)(2) repre<ents an attempt to deal with this probiem,

what is the Dopartmenat s policvy «ith regard to $57(b2 nf 893-n3H7

Shortly after cnactment. of P.L. 93-638, we contacted the Doepartment
of Labor regarding that Department being the lead agency far 7(b).
After two letters and several phone conversations and visits, that

Department refused to agree to take the lead on the basis that its
function was to 3ssure egual employment opportunity and therefore
it felc it should not take the lead in enforcinm Indian prcference _
in Federal contracis. The Departmen: of Labor referred the maiter

re the Office of Federal Procurement Policy. We and our Departrient -
hWave been im contact with OFPP but have been unable To pel that

naffice LO —ake appropriate actiom. This Committee may want Lo make
inquiry. -

The Department of the Interior’s proposed procurcement regulations

which will implemenz §7(b) of P.L. 923-638 ucrec sent to Tribal .
Leaders for revicew and commenz nan March 30, 1977. 1the commeats from
Lribes Are coming to the Department where they will be considered

before publication as proposed rulemaking. '

What are the BIA staffing arranpements for the implemenzation of

93-63% on the Central, Area and locql level?

There are two staffing patterns for the BIA Ceatral Office, cach

with 7 positieons for a total of l&. The one function scorves S

<tai’ support to the Commissionsr. Their primary responsibility

ie - coordinate and monitor '638' law and repulations. Further,

thev function to halp resolve declination issues, identify problem :
aTeas and assist in evaluation and reporting systems. The other

function provides <taff assistancs to the Director of Indian °*

Srrvices in carryins out responsiniliczies for the coordinarion,
susport, and provisions of training and rechnical assistance, -

Currently there are 33 "638' ceoordinatoers and stalf positions at

che 12 area offices. At this point, noc all are filled as 1s the
case in the Central Office. The staffing allecatinn is based upen
number of zribes within the area's jurisdictionm. The '538°7 statff i<
prograsmatic and responsible for supporting tribas with contracting,
srancte and the related trainiag and zechnical assistance. The.
oricinal sraffing allocmencs did not include stafiing at the apency
level.. Some-areas have develeoped '6338° coordinators at the amency ’
and in other situations, the azmency superintendant has destonated

a regular propram staff paorson the added *638° responsibility.,

What are the prooendures used for a 3 vear contract untler Q3=-535
and are there any problemi—beinz cnecountered with them now, or

the forseeable future?

in

Iin seneral a three vear-contract would be hamttied in the following
marner. The duration of the contract would ke shown in the contract
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1977

» '’

A% three yoears from irs offect | vas date, G lel, Octoher 1,

throuph September 30, 1980, Thra «<ontract amount wonled b
amcsunt of founds available for the lirst ¥year of the coalract'.

Prior to the end of the first ycar of the contract the seonnd

ycar Budget would be necotiated and the contract amended to reflect
the second year funding. The same process would be followed for the

third_ year.

Ko problems have becn encountered, nor do we contemplate any.
Howewer, it should be noted that this is cthe first full vear of
e Act.

operating under the three vear authority conferred by ch

§104 grants and technical assistance monics allgcated

Lb How are the
between the area offices?

FY 1976 . FY l1v77 .
i - Grants TA Grants TA

Aherdeen - 7H2 .8 .. 1,730.0 I8L.0

Albuguerque S5R1.3 0.0 1,.391.95 283.0

Anadark 331.5 0.0 812.5 284S .0

Riltlingds 556.1 H60.0 1,056._.9 - 260.0

Fasterh” 336.9 70.0 802.5 2R7.0

Juneaun 2,199.0 100.0 3,590.2 385.0

Minncapolis - 418.0 .0 1,21R.3 J11.0 )

Muskoree 575.2 0.0 1,324.0 286 .0

Ravajoe 418.2 50.0 593.0C 212.0

Phoenix 750.0 aN.0 1.920.4 305.0

Port'land 500.3 0.0 1,222.4 2006 .0

Sacramento 36t.6 loo.n 876.7 352.0

Central Office 200.0 909 .0

45 . What monitoring and evaluation activities does the Ceont:al Office
¢xercise over 93-638 implementation? .

T ~-.Followine complerion of the trnnsi;4¢ﬂ—ﬁﬁ3?fbr, Centratl Office
érnﬁ;s SCAf I reeioGed and evaiuatcd applicazions and award agree-—
ments on a samoling basis. Based on the findines= a training
session was developed for each area, invelwving 390 field scaff.

A compliance review prowram is being developed to annually roview
the adminisgration of each awarding field office. Training will
be provided on an individ ! basis as nceded. A Bureau Policy
Manual system of guidan- :% being planned for gmrants.

~ AS To contracts, the revised Guidelines were published in April.
Numerous Ctraining sessions have been held and as was mentioned, we
are developing a svstem for evaluation of the contracting proccss.

WAL Are there any ~fforts being made ta coordinate implementation of
23~538 with other asencies that have procrams that'triba!_nnvcrn-

- ments can-benefin from? For example, Federal Domest ic Assistance
Programs to state and local governments.,
—
T~
e
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Fhve aquestion of whether Ul, W8-n383 cantracts aan be 1o ke
in Joint Funding Simplificaticen Act projeets is beionn exploured.

The JFSA regulations for all practical purposes address “grants”
rather than “"contracts”™ and evern though certain contracts for
federal financial assistance are mentioned, it is apparent that

such contraccs are for all intent and purposes "grants."  Since

P.1.. 93-A3IR contracts are “contracts,"” primarily for services, and
not "“grants' the applicanility of the JFSA repulations tn such
contracts is open to question. lowever, the Bureau belicwves thart
the Joint Funding process should be explored as it does have the
potencial to assist tribes to improve thoeir financial ard managcement

capadilities, SR

with thise in =mind, the Burcau's Phoenix Area Office is working with
the Zribe and the SHan fFrancisco Federal Regional Council te identify
whether the Salt  River project lends Titself to the Joing Funding
process. This“project was selected becanse the tribe has worked
with the FRC for several vears and has the oniy projoct of which we
Are aware that is this advanced in its development. :

Are there anv problems being encountered with the 93~6383 rogulazions
im relationship with other agency rvegularions or federal laws: 1
Indian preference and Civil Rights Act of 19647

”
v

- -

1f we understand the question, to date, we have not identified

problem a.cas.

Whaz is the lenpth of time for risimbursement afzer a tribe has
csubmitted the necessary documentation for contract expenses?

The proces=s for reimbursement to tribes entails review at each
arenacy, area and at Albuquerque; Certificate for payment from
Albugquerque to the Repional Dishursios Office and disbursemont

tm zhe Tribe by the Regional Pisbursing Office. We are taking
steps to eliminate the Albuquerque review which will prermit ceruvi-
fication freom the Area to the RD. The use of the Letter of Credit
method obviates this procedure and allows the zribe £o draw on the
lLetter of Credit in accord with prior arrtanpgemeants between the
tribe, Repional Disbursing OGffice and a local bank.

ltow manv and what kinds of contracts have been enterec inta under the
Buy Indian Act ~f 1310 (36 Stat. 861) or any other non 93-538 -
contract authority?

Throueh March 31, Bureau procuremcnt totaled approximately §255,000.000.
OF this amoual, approximately §129.DO0.0DD was procurcd under

acher than the Act. Of this, approximately $£19 000,000 was procured
under the RBuv Indian Act. The types of thinpms procursd rangoed from
heavy equipment To commodities. e Jo not, however, have a break=—

down awvailable for the various items purchased.
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"L What census date is uscd to defermine the population base tor
% $104 monies? Is the census data updated to assure nccuracy?

Federal agencies with proprams

& basis for funding Must usce these
arigsr (based on 1970 census).
presented
d.

There 'is a requirement thac all
. utitizing "population figures ax

figures developed for revenue sh
The BIA had adjusted many of these figures when tribes have
verifiable data indicating a differeant population than liste

(146 adjustments have been made.)

-

St. Are the tribal members who live off the reservation bubt uase reserva-—-
tion services considered in 93-638 contracts and grancs?

may provide {nr scrvices to be provided for
members who live off zthe reservarion. Grant funds are distributed
Aaccoarding to a reservation populat ion base; nowever, services
under the grant could be extended to the cribe’ s off-reservat ion

A tribe's pronnsal

menhers . —

turned down because they

$2. llow many contracts have been declined or
were the probleamsg

involve multitribal service populations? Whare
encountered?. lHow are the problems being dealt with?
L]
One of the basic principles of the Act is thic tribes must consent
Lo a contract for programs to serve their members. Often a tribe
that wants Lo contract cannot get the consent of all tribes,
Whezre a tribe does npt want to be included in A contract, a solution
would be to break our the propramn funds as between those tribes
that want to co~ntract and thrnse that don'tr . However, in most in-—
stances it is not possible to pav for administration of the contrace
and for the residual proecram oper-atinn hy the Bureau. we¢ have not
considered a change in the |aw that would override the desire of A
tribe to not "be included in a contract. Regarding the insufficient
funds for rthe contracr and residual prosram operaticmn by the Burecau
wr have in the past unsuccrssfully considered a request for f[uads
for added programmatiec costs associated with contracting.

P
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United States Deparunent of the Interior

BUREAL OF INDIAN AFFAIRS
WASHINGITON, DC 20242

T AP PFLY MR FrFM T .
- - P 4

Senator James Abourezk

‘Chairman

United States Senate

Select: Comittee on Indian Affairs
wWashinaton, 0.C. - 20519

tear Mr. Chairman:

This resconds to vour letter of June 15, 1977, regaréing the Indian Affalrs -
Camnittee's oversight hearinas on the 1molementat1cn of P_.L. 93-638.

1. How much money was retained tv the agency  for the administration of 93-638
contracting in Fiscal Years 1976 and 19777 Please cateqgorize the areas

- these monies were retained from. - . C e
‘1,.

_In Fiscal Year 1976 the funds for 93-638 were received late in the year . -
and no-common services charge was made against them.

In Fiscal YEar 1977, monies from 93-538 were retained in the BIA as shown

belows
Tribes : s1Aa | . Total
. Self-Determination Grants $15,840,0090 $ 560,000 ,-516,500,000 : |
.Training & Technical . : B
assistance 3,833,000 584 ,000* 4,417,0090- '
Contract Suonort 9,270,00u 430,000 9,700,009 .
Conmon Proarsam Services - = ’ (1.274,000) (1,274,000} -
TOTAT, §£§,§33,656 S1,574,000 §JU,EI7,§UU

*= Of the S$584,000 retained in Training & Technical Assistance, $400,000

is for 16 full-time permanent self-—determination staff (as of HMay 31, 1977),
with annual sa2laries of $367,000 (including 10% emplovee benefit costs),.
nlus an estimated $25,000 for travel and suoolles, alvxng a total of )

$392,000. - . - : S

The $1,274, 000 for Common Program Serwvices is for such services as con—
tracting, flnanc13¢ "anaqement;‘budaetlnc, cersonnel management, mail,
and telehone. -

*.
. -
-

The major administrative service provided is contracting. We estimate
the cost of contracting services provided for 93-638B contracts to be
about $840,000. The estimate is based on salarijies of $1,373,000 (in-
cluding 10% emDplovee benefit costs) for contracting specialists, and
others with the word “contracting™ in their job title. Clerical support




355

is estimated to be a grade 5-and-a grade 4 at each Area Office ($260,000),
olus $50,000 for travel. This gives a total of 51,683,000 for all . :
. contracting services. One-half of this is allocable to 93-638 contracts
because they make up 50% Of the total procurement ($126.6 million out

cof $255 million). - _ _

It should be noted, however, that the administrative costs addressed
above relate exclusively to that of the contracting office per se and

do ncot include a breakout of other administrative costs associated with
P.L. 93-638 contracts which include, but are-not limited to: 1) program
techiiical assistance and monitoring, 2) processing of financial documents
relatina to the contracts (e.g., letters.of credit, vouchers, and other
cayment documents), 3) audits to establish overhead cost rates, 4)

budcet suprort activity, 5} accounting costs, and 6) general executive

supervision.

- How many recuests for advance pavments for 9$3-638 contracts were de—
clined? (Based on our follow—up meetina with vour staff, I understand
that, as a cvractical ratter, all contracts involve advance Dayments

~ or letter of credit. A brief exolanatiocn of this procedure would be

heloful.l)

Véirecuests for advance payments were denied. aAdvance payments are i
made through issuance of a2 "treasury check”™ or by “letter—-of-credit.”™
Under the "treasury check® method a check is sent directly to the con-
tractor or its LHank, at the option of the contractor, for its estimatea
fundina needs to overate until reimbursement for costs incurred under
‘the contract can be received. after the advance has been made addi-
tional funds are orovided on the basis of invoices submitted for actual

work oerformed.

Under the “letter—of-credit™ method the full amount of the contract .
is .estaclished in a letter—of-credit.
to the avorocriate Regional Disbursing Office (RDO) of the U.S.
Treasury. As the contractor requires funds it submits a reguest Py
directly to the RDO and o check is issued by the RDO to the contractor's
bank zccount. Using this method a_contractor “can reguest funds Saily

if thevy are needed, but should not request more than is actually i

" needed. e

A more complete discussion of the advance payment process is founé
in the "Procedural Guidelines on 25 CFR 271.," April, 1977 revised

adition, on pages 9-13 through 9-30. .
Fs

3. For what ourposes are 93-638 trainina and technical assistan&e funds
exoended? _ _ - .

Basically, TsTA funkis have been soent on orientation and training of
BIA staff and tribal ‘personnel in the reguirements and orocedures of

' P.r.. 93-638: in provicdinae various kinds of technical ‘assistance to .
the wvarious tribes:; and in payvinag the Bureau staff whith is intimately .
concerned with immlementing P.L. 93-638. Thus, in FY—'77 out of a
total budget of $4,463,0060 avoroximately S$1,068,000 was allocated
to staff expenses, the balance is allocated to training and _technical

assistance. . . .

s . - - : . Ce
. 7 . o : .

The letter—of—credit is sent R
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-technical assistance are:

56

Some examples of the areas in which tribes have :eceglzi\training and

. AN
_Trainina , Technlcal Assistance \
.Orientation in P.L. 93-628 _ Grants/tbntract auolxcatlon Prep.
Grants/Contracts Admin. Proposal Preparation
Personnel Svystems Updating Tribal Census
. Program . Management Resources Survey
" Training.in BIA Prograr Planning Agricultural Develop-
Communications Seminar Financial Management
Tribal Managers Seminar Accounting
Program and Manaqgement Plannzﬁq ‘ Management Planning
Personnel (IPA} Ovtions 8 Improvement of School Facilities
Land Pesearch {to overcome a declination probtlem)
Tribal Enrollment Procedureﬂ Grants/Contracts Administration
Tribal Government . and Monitoring

Personnel Options

Tribal Management Planning
Developing Indirect Costs
Audit Procedures

Judicial System

Fishing Area Enforcement

‘ Tribal Enrollment Procedures
Legal Assistance

1

What orocedures for tribal decision making are used in the awarding of
training and technical assistance support’ contracts?

we believe that a stromg, sincere effort - has been made throughout Indian
countrv to be sure that the tribes have been involwed in the T&TA -
DLoOCessS.

Initially, in November of 1975, a"meetinag was held to discuss the course
of the TSTA orogram with representatives of more than 20 tribes in
attendance . Rased on this meeting, it was deterwira! £to get the bulk
of the funds out to the field where it would be available on a flexible
basis to respond To needs of svecific tribes. In distributing the
funds, the Bureau has divided the furkds among the areas based primarily

on the number of tribes in the- respective areas.
. Fl . -

The attached memorandum from the Comnissioner to the Area Directors,
dated January 28, 1977, (Attachment 3a) provides specific direction
for tribal invelvement #n planning the use of Training arnd Technical
assistance funds. We have also been in the process of undergoing an
extensive nationwide survey in cooperation with the Indian Health
Service and the Office of Native American Programs as to the needs
and desires of the tribes 1n respect to training and partcicularly
tﬁchnzcal 2ssistance. .

Kas the Phoenix Area technical assistance contract with the University
of Arizona an unsclicited prorvosal?

Q ) . L

RIC. B4
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The University of Arizona was asked to submit & prooosal bv the Phoenix
Area Office.

Was the contract advertised?
The contract was not advertisea.

~ere the tribec in the Area consulted before the University of Arizona
&~ oot the contract? :

All tribes were advised by memorancdum of the Area Oiliice’s olan to
enter into this contract. There were no dissenting comments.

.. oo ;
5. wWhat were the "non—-eliaible entities™ that were turned down for §104
Jrants in the answer teo cuestion #2472

Non—eligible entities turned down for 8104 grants include: Three

terminated tribes in Klahama; an inter—-tribal oelicy board in 1daho;
North Central Tribes of Oklahoma: several indivicduals seeking arants
for land ourchase, etc. : A ’ -

Zhat arants were turned down to these “noh—eliqible" entities?

Purooses of reauests {ror grouos were generally for orcanizational -
irorovement . ’ )

What were the reasons that eligible entities were turned down? (Please
elaborate and identifv specific reasons). _ .

‘Pecuests f{ror elicible entities turned down for these kinds.of reasons:
more money recuested than available: land murchase larger than could

- be justified on' a tribal qovermment imorovement basis: develooment
of a construction cffice; establish » pig farm; establish an old age
horme: unallowable leaal sssistance.

It should be noted that almost all of the grants were subsequently
let to the eligible tribes. It should also be noted. that since the
BIA osgists in the develooment of grant avolications where necessary,
Tany ootential denials are eliminated prior to actual submission of

aovolication. . ’

5. ~If {104 aronts are included within the waiver auvthoritv of the Secre—
tarv found in f106, coulc Indian aroups utilize §104 grants with more .

floxihility?

In cgenerzl, we do not feel that inclusion of grants in the §106 waiver
authoritv would increase flexibilitv of grant utilization. .

How many arant recuests were turned down? : K

62
A

PO A 1 7ext rovided by ERIC




o

As indicated, sSeveral grant requests were turned down to "non-eligibtle”™
entities. In reality, virtually none of the "eligible™ grantees were
turned down since their acelications were modified if problems were

Jnoted.

7. What is the 8IA policy regarding personnel transfers under the IPA
pDursuant to P.l.. 93-638?7 E.g., what positions can be transferred and,
if any ovositions cannot, v Does the Bureau have set guidelines on
who or who cannot be transferred? -What were the exact reasons the two
transfor requests in answer #30 were turned down? What is meant bv
a "conflict of inkterest” in such a transfer?

The Burcou volicy 1s to cooperate with tribal governing bodies and ao—
orove requests for IPA assignments when it is within the constraints
of good manaaement to do so. Each assianment must be for purposes
which would be of mutual benefit to the Burcau ard to the requesting
.orqanization. A specific cquestion was asked regarding transferring

a mosition. Positions are not transferred when an emplovee is on an
IPA assianment. An emdloyee on an IPA assignment is either on a8 de—
tail or is on lwoo and temporarily appointed to the reauesting organi-
zation and never loses his identity as being a Federal cmplovee. WwWe
have issued specific instructions in 44 BIAM 334 concerning IPA assign-—
ments.  Also 44 BIAaM 990.2.1 soeaks to the opolicy of IPA assignments.
(See arttachments 7a and 7b) .

Attached is a cooy of a May 4 memorandum setting forth the policy that
it would be innacrooriate to approve IPA assignments for emplovees in
kev ocositions in the Burceau. (Attachment 7c¢) OGue reguest for assign-—
ment which was denied involved a request for an Agencv Super intendent
to ao on an IPA assignment to a tribe. His services were needed in
the Bureau to continue the delivery of the remaining services orovided
to other tribes. Also, he was in a key position, and the appearance

- of conflict would be created if the Bureau official resvonsible for
the contract remained an emclovee of the Bureau and served as an off;cer;
or in a kev vosition with the svecific tribal grouo in which the ccentract
was neqotiated. The second case which was denied was due to. lack of
funds for a reclacement. The tribe requested that the Bureau IPA an
emDlovee and continue to oay full salary and benefits.  There was no
money or ceiling available for a reolacement. .

8. when an IPA transfer is made to a tribe, is that oosition (or posi-
-tions) charaed aqainst the SIA's versonnel c2iling? would you recom—
merxt anv chances in existing reculations on this cuestion to facilitate

the use of IPA aerqonnel7

When an individual aces on an IPA assignment the salary mavy be paid in
. - full bv the Bureau, the tribe, or an agreement may be reached and each
vav & share cof the salary. In cases where the tribe pays more than S0
per cont of the salary the employvee will no longer count against the
Bureau ceilima. The cuestion of monev for a replacement becomes an

W
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imoartant issue when you consider assigning an enolovee to an orqani-
zotion on an IPA assiarment. In the majority of assignments so far,
the Bureau has assuned a major portion of the emolovece's salary. The
miesrions of cellina arnd funds bocome important considerations in
sareeing to release erployees for such assignments.  We would not
recommend any changes in existina regulations at. this time.

The Civil Service Comrission Regulations staze the 30 per cent ratio
tfor not counting employees. against our ceiling. we have informally
discussed this oroblem with the Civil Service Comission and they
are willing to raise the guestion again with the Office of Manage—
ment and Budcet to not count employees on IPA assignments against

our cetlina.

After a brxhe has contracted a silganificant percentage of programs ot -
anv aJlven agency, we understand that difficulties have beoen encounterea
in redefinina the Civil Service Commission's job descrircticon for the
residual trust role of the BIA personnel remaining. Could you identify
anv snecific instances where this has presented real difficulties and
suaaest to the Committee what changes in Civil Service Commission regu-
lations cor waiver authoritvy mav bHe necessary?

So faJs, we are not aware of any significant difficulties with respect
to the residual trust rele of remaining Bureau of Indian Affairs per—
sonnel. Positions are oeing redescribed to reflect residual responsi-
bilities for »rograms and trust responsibilities. Changes in the grade
level of positions denend on what resoonszb;lltles remain after con—

CrAcTina. -

We are presentlv workina on classification guidelines concerning changes
in positions which are caused by ccntractlng under P.L. 93-638. Be-
cause of the varietv of residual organizations it is- impossible to

treat every 20s3ible situation within the quidelines:; however., our
auidelines contain the classification treatment we believe aprrooriate
for the most orobable combinations.

t the oresent time, 1t avoears that chances can be accomplished through
existing Civil Service Commiscion regqulations and standards. - —

How many multi-tribal aoolications were unaccestable because of 2
nezative resoonse from a tribe?

We know of onlv one instance where this occurred. flowever, it is pos-— -
sible that some tribes mav have informally exnlored the possibility

of contracting with other tribes and decided@ not to suixnit a formal
avolication because of the resvonse they received.
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Explain the 93-638 monitoring device mentioned at the_heat1nqs.

The purpose and function of the Contract/Grant Managemertt Information
System mentioned at the hearings is stated below:

A. The system will maintain current and historical -information con-
cerrned with the aref of contract and grant apelication, award
and accountability for the purpose of management of such contracts
and grants at all levels of resoonsibility. . .

B. Princimal users of the system will be the area amnd central office
designates whose responsibilitv is that of contract and grant manage—

Tment .

. . The goals of the system are to receive, odit and update pertinent
data into meaninaful computer format and cutput such data as re-
quired bv variocus jievels of management to aié them in the manage-—
ment decisicon making process.

The oronosal is attached. {Attachment 1I-a)

wWhat information will it contain?

The svstem will provide information concernina the avplication recuire-
ments as contained in 2% CFR 271, contract/crant award, financial
accountability, and status and close—ocut information. Once the swvstem

is in olace, the Management Information Svstem will alsc include a
management oromoting sSvsStem which will provide the different levels of

the Bureau with current statuds and actions required of any given contract/

agrant aoolication.
are vou estabhlishing a central statistiéal data bank?

The ADP svstem will Se able to provide statisticsl data relating to a |
given contract or grant, i.e., raw data which would then be aggregated’
and translated into meaningful statistical profiles, ratios, graphs,

aetc.
wWhen will this system be ooerational?

The basic contract/grant information will be cavtured bv O¢tober 1 with
additional features of the system beina incor—orated by the beginning

of the calendar vear. . ‘ .
-

Please elaborate on your answer to cuestion #40 :ecardzng the rocle of
the Deparonent of Labor and the problems of interoretations of §7(b)
of the Act. What were the provosed orocurement reqgulations? What
comments did veou receive from the tribeg?

—

T SERNE
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In addition to the cited testimony below which was given on June 7,
1977, with regard to the Devartment®s policy to §7(b) of 93-638, the
following are supplied to docurent the statements on the subject.

Shortly after enactment of P.L. 93-638, we contacted the Department
of Labor regardina that Department being the lead agency for 7(b).
After two letters and several phone conversations and visits, that
Department refused to agr—~-= to take the lead on the basis that its
function was to assure equal emoloyment opportunity and therefore it
fele it should not take the lead in enforcing Indian preference

in Federal contracts. The Department of Labor referred the matter to
the Office of Federal Procurement Policy. We and our Department have
been in contact with OFPP but have been unable to get that office to
take apocrooriate action. This Comnittee may want to make inouiry.

The Department of the Interior's vrovosed orocurement requlations
which will implement §7(b) of P.L. 93-638 were sent to Tribal Leaders
for review and comment on March 30, 1977. The comnents from tribes
are coning to the Department where they will be considered before |
oublicaticon as provosed rulemaking.

The National Tribal Chairmen's Association has oroposed an Executive
Order, €6 of which would provide:

" SEC. 6. That the Equal Emmloyment Ooportunity Commission is hereby
cesignated as the lead aaency for the enforcement of Section 7(b) of the
Indian Self-Determination and. Education Assistance Act with responsibility
for monitoring the various agencies' implementation of Section 7(b) ‘and

to estoblish 2 orocedure to handle complaints filed against an agency
alleqirng its failure ¢o carry out its responsibilities under Section 7(b).

The afore mentioned attachments are as follows:

Attachment 1l2a - Letter dated .January 26, 1976 to the Secretary of the
Department of Labor from the Commissioner of Indian Affairs.

Attachment 12b — Letter -1" .- % Tune 10, 1976 to the Secretary of the
Decartment of Labor from # - " wxmmissioner of Indian Affairc.

Attachment 12c — Letter da-.2a June 15, 1976 to the Conmmissioner of
Indian Affairs from the Department of Labor with enclosed letter
(4/16/76) to convene a coordinating grouc to discuss §7(b).

sttachment 1l2d - Proposed Department of Interior procurement regula-—
~ions to implement §7(b).

zrtachment 12e - dements on attachmen* l2d.

AR 9%5-—-8TY O - 77 - 5 .
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Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

Reaarding multi-year contracts under $106(¢) of P.u. 93-638, do you

have any information regarding the number of such contracts which have
currently been negotiated? Are there any specific reasons knowr to

your staff why tribes may be disinciined to utilize multi-year contracts?

There have been (2) two yvear contracts and (110) three year contracts.

We know of no soecific reasons why a tribe would not be inclined to
utilize a milti-vear contract. However, it thould be noted that for
all oractical purvoses FY 77 was the first full f{iscal wvear this op-
tion was awvailable. Therefore, it is possible that the. newness of

the option may b one reason more tribes did not take advantage of

the milti-vear contracting opportunity. In addition, there may have
heen instances when a tribal governing body miaht be reluctant to
enter inty a multi-vear contract if an election will take place during
the contract ter™ arwd thev o not wish to commit their possible succes-

SOorsS. ) - .

At the hearing, the BIA stated thet it would be beneficial to start a. -

“rribe bv tribe” bodget process. wWhat difficulties would you cencounter
in imolementing this? How would the process work? Why would the process

bhe betrer? (Muestion #40).

Chanaing from a orogram budget to a "tribe by tribe™ budget is a funda-=
mental change that would encounter oroblems in implementation just like
any new concent. It would be new for the tribes, for the Administration.
and for Congress. Funding decisions would be viewed not only from a
orogram merit standooint but there will be more focus on a geographical

distribution of funds.

Amona the opractical ooeratina difficulties would be setting up the base
amount for each tribe—=that is, identifying the BIA funds allocable to
that tribe. We now allocate some orngrams to Agency levels, but others
onlv to the Area. A greater oroglem will be allocating among tribes ot a
multi—-tribal aaencv. A related. verv difficult problem, is cdeciding each
tribe's fair share of the BIA budget.

The oprocess would He better because ecach tribe would assess the impact of

the entire BIA budget. It would improve tribal planning and tribal input

to the BIA budget. ~* will allow tribal leaders to select the most

effective program mixk to meet their unigue situations and to make adjust-—
ments to recoanize changing conditions on their reservation. It will ,
lead to a much needed flexibility in adjusting the expenditures to current
local meeds rather than those of 18 months earlier as established 1in

the budget.

Are vou considering any legislation changes in the Buy Indian Act?
What ovroblems do you now have under the legisiation and what reforms
dre vou considering? Please clarify your answer to this gquestion.

No recommendations for legislative change are currently under consider-
ation. ' '
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,Thé primary oroblem at this time is to make it clear to all concerned

that P.L. 93-738 did not "in effoct reveal the "Buy Indian Act.” To
alleviate this problem we are drafting proposed “Buy Indian™ regula—
tions that will establish the "Buy Indian Act™ as a vehicle .to procure
aoods and services that do not fall within the purview of P.L. 93-638."
What problems ore encountered with contracting large, multi-tribail
facilities (i.e., Haskell Indian Junior College}?

Enclosed is a paver ontitled "Aopl.icability of P.L. 93-638 to Off~
Reservation Programs or Facilicies.™ (Attachment 1l6—a) The pvaper
discusses the problems encountered with contracting large, multi-
tribal facilities. The paver also offers alternative solutions to the
oroblens and solicits other recommendat1ons.

How is tribal input gained?” -

The Rureau tried to obtain tribal input on the problems encountered

with contractina large, multi~tribal facilities by mailina the enclosed
vaper {Attachment 1l6—b) to Indian tribes and national and regional
Indian organizations.as part of a package sent to them on ‘December 8,
1976. A similar letter and the parer were also sent to Bureau Central
Office and field officials, the Department's Office of the Solicitor,
and the Committees on Interior and Insular Affairs in the House of
Representatives and the Unitr? States Senate. Comments fram all parties

,were recuested by Februvary 12, 1977. The only comments received on

the paoer were from the Billinas and Sacramento Area Offices (Attachment
16—C}. No comments were received from Incdian tribes or organizations.

What chamnges to the Act would be necessary?

A legislative chanae s onlyv one of several proposed alternatives
agiven in the paper Lo solve the problems. If thar alternative is the
one chosen bv the Indian -tribes and orcarnizations, it would involve
‘changinag the zroviso in €4(c) of the Act. That proviso reads,
"Provided, That in any case where a contract is let or grant maae to
an orqanization to verform services benefitting more than cne Indian
tribe, the aporoval of each such Indian tribe shall be a prerecuisite
to the lettinag or makina of such contract or grant.”

At the June 7th hearina, Mz . LafFollette Butler indicated that BIA
action in refusing the contract for lack of furnds could be subject
to tribal aroeals under the deaclination procedures contained in
the regulations. Are you intending £o institute such a change in
RIa procedures? : '

"uestion 17 does not sufficiently cover the scope of Mr. LaFpllette
Butler's comments on the funding issve. The Bureau is in the process
of obtainira legal advice from the Demartment's Office of the Solicitor
concerning the lack of funding issue. A decision on whether to charqge
the orocedure=s will be made at a later date, after the Sclicitor's

>
-



resoonse -is. considered. C ) S
HAowever, pending the Sollcxtor S response, the Bureau's position is -
thar 1ack of funds is not currently subiject to. the apoeals procedure -
for declinaticn given in 25 CFR 271.8s. (Attachment 17a)}. The. zeason -
is that the Commissioner's decision on funding is considered to be'
an exercise of his discretionary authority (€§271.383(b)). As such, the X
ffice of Hearings Appeals (which hears aDxrals of the Commissioner s
ision to decline to contract, to amend 2 ontract, or to ‘cancel a.”’.
contract for cause) will not hear an aooea. on fundlng (see 43 CFR

$4.7C0, Arttachment 17b).

In the draft of Droposed rules to revise 25 CFRPart 271 which was
sent to Indian tribes and National and Regional Indian organizations . _
on December §, the Bureau provosed establishing a separate apoeals :
ocrocedure for lack of funding issues. As proposed, the Area Directers
would make the decision on lack-of funding issues with the applicant.
havinc the right of acoeal to the Comnissioner. There would not be
any right of further aroveal in the Department. The Bureau feels that
the separate zopeals procedure for lack of funding could be made.simi-
lar to the declination appeals procedure (for example, by providing
for hearings). However, apoeals on lack of funding issues would be

+

decided by the Comnissioner with no further aopeal o the Office of
Hearings and Apoeals. —_— -

AS state? earlier, the Bureaun's o:oposal may be revised depénding on
the resronse we receive from the Office of the Solicitor.
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' The following is the other data You requested at the P.L. 93-§38

Oversight Rearings. '
on 10 of your original fequest regarding

This is in resoonse to cuesti
s than amount recuested or not entered

contracts entered into at les
into because of insufficient funds-

» Aberdeen

«T//' Tribal Organization (T.O.) Oglala Sioux 1ribe
Cescriotion {(D.) Law and Order Services (Pine Ridge)

Amount Recuested (2 - $576,227.15

- Amt. Determined ave ., .ole (A.D.A.) 305,456.03
Amount of Contract (A.C.) 400,806 .40

. Additiongl’gnnds~were—00ta1ned by reducing the budgets of other program
actixietreS within the cescrvation. ) -
,,f,,”"~/’ﬁ;:;?J‘ ) Loneman School Corporation

. School operations
ALR. e 285.167.00 '
A.D.a, 236,167.900
N 265,167.00

A.C.

Additional fumds were obtained by reducirg the budgets of otner schools

-y

on the reservation,

Albooueraue - :

T.0. A3]1 Indian Pueblo Council, Inc. .

D. - Ooeration of Albuguercque Indian School

AR, - 2,425,821.00 :

KDoA, s 2,187,296.00

A.C. . Contract is currently ing negotiatec

: - £or upcoming school Yedy. Therefore,. .

final contract amount .ié not known ™~
at this time., *° -

Anadarko =~

T-9. ' Citizens Band of Potawatomi Indians
_ of Oklahowna B
Develon and operate a Pecan Enterprise

N.
AR, - S 58,352.00 <
A.D.AL - e
aA.C. . ' - NO contract has been entered into.
SR : . Question as to whether this -is within
ourview of P.L. 93-638. : .
Iy . j
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Tl North Central Inter-Tribal Council, Inc.
- De . ' Safety Proyram for members of the Five
Tribes ’
A.R. l 43,691.25
A.D.AL - R -Q— . .
AC. No contract has been entered into.
T.0. Chevenneé—-aArapaho Tribe
D. Higher Education Progaram
A.R. ' 322,250.47
A.D.A.° ~ 168,422.50 o
ALC. - No contract has been entered into.
Jeneau o
T.O. Cook Inlet Native Association
D. Social Services T,
A.R. 176,3850.00
A.D.A. 129,250.00
‘AC. ' - 129,250.00
T.O. BRI _ Cook Inlet Native Association
0. L Erplovment Assistance
" A.R. : .. 602,639.0C
A.D.AL *  380,000.00 :
ALC. 380,000.00 ) o
T.O. . ’ . Fairbanks Native Association
D. ) ' o Social Services -
A.R. 260,571.00 )
A DAL - 107,000.00
- AC. 107 ,000.00
. -




United Crow Band

gn ‘
.C'

- Social Services
A K. | 63,000.00
TALDLAL 56,000.00C
A.C. 56,000.C0
T.O. Tanana Chiefs Conference
O. Social Services
T AaLR. - ' 164,353.00
A_D.EL ) ) 107,000.00
A.C. : . 107,000.00
,-'T;c. Tanana Chiels Conference
D. BEmployment Assistance
a.m, -~ - ' 767.,677.00
A.D.AL 492 ,3200.00
A.C. $92,35017.00
T.0. - Tanana Chiefs Conference
. . Housing Improvement Program
A.R. B ~ 709,370.00
A N4, 507 ;500.00
-ALC. s07.,500.00
.0, oo ' Tanana Chiefs Conference
1> T . : Executive Direction
A.R. _ L 65,599.00
A_D.A, - 56,000.00.
5 _C. - . ’ 56,000.00 -
T.O. Tanana Chiefs Conference
n. Tribal Ocerations
AR, . . “53,008.00
A.D.A.L _ B . 41,800.00
a.c. K 41,800.00
T.O. ... . -— = s eeeeos o <o -Tanana Chiefs Conference
D. _ _ Realty
a.=. - 150,028 .56
A_TY.AL T : : 121,030.00
AC

- ' 121,030.00
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T.O. ’ Tanana Chiefs Conference
- D. .o Higher Education
CALR. 383,745.00 &
A.N.A. 136,113.00
ACo 125,113.00
T.0. B Tanana Chiefs Conference .
D, . . : Credit -
A.R. ) 75,468.00
A.D.A. : 65,500.00
A.C. 65,500.0Q .
T.O. Central Council of Tlingit and Raida -
' Indians .
‘D, v . Higher Education
AR, . ' 762,137 .30
A.D.A.L 378,873.00
a.c. . : . 378,873.00 _
T.O. . * o ‘ Central Council of Tlingit and Haida
.- : ‘ ‘ Indians :
D. - Executive Direction
A.R. . 78,775.00
a.D.A. 75,455.00 -
A.C. o : 1% ,455 .00
. T.O. _ Central Council of Tlingit and Haida
_ .- ’ indians e ‘
Do " Social Services
ALR. S | 208 -685 .00
A.D.AL - 193,000.00
A.C. | 193,000 .0G _
T.O." : ' Central Council of Tlingit and Haida.
' . Indians
n. Administration
A R, 74 ,305.00
A.D.A. - - 28,845.00
A.C. : . 28,845 .00
T.0. - '_Central Council of Tlingit and Haida
. o Incisns _
D. . S _ Tribal Operations :
AR 64,108.00 i
A.D.AL _ : , 32,400.00 .
a.C. : : ‘No contract as yet, still under discussion.
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Central - Co..nfc:.l of 'I‘l:.ng:.t and Haida

Indians

49, 317 o0 .
39,600.60 .
No contract as yet, matter aas been
poealed to Cammissioner.

Central Council of '.l‘l:.ng:..t anc Haida ~
Indians
Employment 'Fussx.stance.

25,100.00 . e

contract — Request was made for
transfer of Forestrv allocation
£1$25,100) to Employment Ass:.stance- :
This was not considered to be
.appropriate and Area denied r:equest-

" Mauneluk Association

Social Services

34,206.00

28,768.00

28,768.00 R
‘amount recuested was for 12 months,

actual contract began on March 1,

1977. Therefore, contract amount

.does not rep:esent. rall fiscal .

vear .

- ~mauneluk Assoéiation

- Emmloyment Assistance

" 171,108.00
103,459.00
103,459.00

Amount recuested was for 12 months,
actual contract began on March 1, -
1977-

Chickasaw Tribe
-Adult E‘du_cation

12,300.00
12,200.00 to -
12,200.00 ' -




- L o L - . Do . .
T.O. - Five Norrt-.heastern Tribes mterprlses
o {Miami, Oklahoma)
AU = 2 o - Indian Action Team -
| _ - . o R S S e
- . = R. S - . 354, 5‘?7.00 ’ . . ;
_ A.D.A. L _ 295,969.00 :
- A.C. S 295,969.00
T.O. - : , Creek Tribe - - ' -
D. ’ _ Adult Education ‘ _
. A.R. _ 48,044.09 - . B .
A.D.A. - 47,444 .G0 . : ‘
A, 47,444 .00 '
T.O. o . ' Creek Tribe
Do Arts and Crafts
A.R. . | i . 52,454.00 ~
A.D.A. 51,954.00
A.C. _ © 51,954.00
; Phoenix . - |
T.O. ' Havasupai Tribal Council
-D. School Contract
A.R. 169,969.20
A_D.A. 73,300.00
A.C. 96,393.39
$12,030.39 was financed with :
Contract Support Funds and the -
balance came from other educational
. programs’. ‘
’ . Portland
“T.0. ' Lumei Business . Council ‘ R
D. : Acraa Culture School
A.R. . ' 430,000 .00 : - .
A.D.A. i 131,500.00 .
A.C. . _ 131,500.00

Indian Technical Assistance Center

Of 79 apolications received 48 were not fundéd and 31 received less
funds than were reguested. The reason for t.h:.s is that there were
msufflclmt fmﬂs available.




The f£ollowires const:.tutes supolemental maté:".i.al_'to the diaiogue with
the Committee in respect to the Bureau's utilization of the services
of Sterl:.ng Institute.

1..

In earlv 1976 the Central Office was engaged in preparing procedural
guidelines and other documentation pertaining to implementation ©f a
arant program authorized under Section 104{a) of the Act. 1In order to
expedite oreparation of this critical material ., -two purchase orders

were issued by the Central Office to Sterling Institute One, issued.
April 14, 1976 for $9,300 reguired Sterling to develop grant‘procedures
and prepare agreement forms for the procedural guicelines for this new
grant program. Another, issued May 27, 1976, for $7,039 required Sterling
to vrepare camera ready briefirng materials keyed to the procedural guide—
lines for this same grant program. :

The service thus provided to the Central Office by Sterling was a material
factor in the early preparation of the Procedural Guidelines for the
Self-Determination Grant Program. . This permitted an early distribution of
the guidelines to Area and Agency cffices and facilitated immedQiate
implementation of the grant program when funding became available late in
FY *'76. . )

Ove_rlooked- in the discussions with the Comittee was a comtract for
S$27,.000 dared 6/17/76. This also related to the timely implementation of
the grants program and provided the following services:

a) Conduct of 11 eight hour opriefing sessions at varied Area
locations throucghout the country for approximately 50 Bureau
and tribal particioants at each location between 6/21/76 and

7/15/76.
b) Prepare 600 sets of briefing mater:ials.':

'©) Provide administrative support including br:.ef:.ng announce'nents,

facilities, scheduling coordination, etc.

d) Provide for part:ici;:ant evaluation and a2 final written .report.

.. On its own initiative, Sterling Institute has de. e2loped and: presented

on an individual basis a. five—day course on P.L. 93-638 grants and comr
tracts. This is a well—-organized, comprehensive course that covers -the
intent and general features of P.L. 93-638 and essential reguirements

for implementation. Sterling Institute has offered this course at major
cities throughout the country, and we estimate that as many as 425 Bureau
employees may have attended these courses.

They ba-ée. also presented two three—day courses in Washington, D.C. to a
total of 65 of the Bureau's Central Office employees. These were paid

for bv a Bureay purchase order in the amocunt of $14,625. This was a guick



ancj effective way to familiacrize key Central Office employees -

with the purpose and scope of P.L. 93-638, as well as the regula-—
tions and guidelines developed for the implementation of the legisla-
tion.

SUMMARY . .

As noted above, the Bureau’'s Central Office has utilized Srerling Institute
to effectively assist us in getting the grant program suthorized by P.L.
93-638 off to a quick and effective start, as well as i providing intensive
training to large mumbers of Bureaue employees on the full scope of t.h:.s
milestcne legislation.

In response to the comittee's inquiry at the June 7th hearing regardirng
number of employees displaced because of P.L. 93-638 contracting and the
number of tribal employee pos:.t:.ons created we sSupply the following
1nfor:mat1on-

Nmbex: of employees d:.splaced- approximately 717
Number of tz:.ba_l employee positions created: approxi.mately 4,629

Also a‘-tached is sumarized information of the sevent y-m.-:e contract
apolications suomitted to the Incian Technical Assistance Center thzt
did not receive funchng- (Attachment l8a})
We hope this nrovvdes adeguately the mfor:mat:.on you requested.
Sincerely,
R _ .
_ P fﬂ./--- - A A’» I'—u.a.g—(.v
Acting DeputyCommissioner of Indian Affairs

Attachments




Memoxrandum
Tos: - Area Directors
- ¥roms Ccemmissioner of Indian Affairs

Subject: FY 1977 Publlc Law 93-638 .
' - Training and *cchp;cal Assistance Pol;cY Cu;aance

o,

This menorandum contains pollcy guldancc\to be followed by
Areas and Agencies in the implementation o the training and
 technical assistance (T & TA} <ffort in FY 7 utili=zing
furds appropriated for that purpose in support of P.L. 932-638
under account 3200/2662. Sacause FY *77 will constitnte our
first full year of T & WA activity undexr P.L. 92-638, it is
exceadiagly important t3 get off to a good start and to use
ocur - experiaconce from this effort. to shape the fuature course
of these functicss which are s0 integral to our overall
success in implenmcenting: this legisiacion. The gu*dnliﬂﬁs

provided here are deliberately A= esignad to be gencral and, to |

offer maximum flexibility to Arcas and Agencies as well as ~—
program administrators while final cuides and *cgalatloﬁs '
are »eing deovelopcd, considered, and refineda - : ,

. . N
It goes without saving that Public Law 93-638 and the AN
- regulations found in 25 CFR 271-277 must sorve as the basic
guides for this effort. _ilowevar, as an additional guico,i\
you will f£find attached for vour information a copy of the
Justification for the uss of these funds which was: preacﬁted\

to the Congress and which was also given to O3 and the
Department in support of the funding. .

S

TRAINING AND TECENICATL ASSISTANCE GUIDELINES

T Xa INTRODUCTION

By its very nature PL.L. 93-633 offexrs na number of options
and opportunities to Indian tridbes, - and mandates certain
"actions by the Burcau of Indisan Affairs. Along with monies
for contract support and Section 1042 (a) grants, the funds
for T & TA are the only additional deollars appropriated by
the Congress in support of this landmark legislation. Ie

\\,

N



. monetary reqgquest because -

"both the contracting
-azsistance must be of

-a tribe's abllity to contr
pPrograms;

-The training aspect is based or.
effectively utilize their o

.0 that they will be able

'in relation to.all o%h

4

is our belicf that . the Congress has scen f£it to support this
has r.cognized that such assist-
ance is c¢asential for the successful implementation of the . -
Act. . ' ’ '
twe premises. The first
93—-638, because it mandates certain actions by
the Burxecau, recessitates that Bureau staff receive the

training reguired for them to carry out the new rcsponsi-
bilities placed upon them in order to helr the tribes
ptions under the legislation.
It is also lecessary to fully foster acceptance of the
policies and philosophy of this legislation among RBurecau
staftf, Secondly, and perhaps more important, is the need to

similarly provide trainming opportunities to tribal personnel
to develop a complcte undcrszstanding

of the legislation as well as the skills necessary to utilize
the options and opportunities avaiiable to them under the Actk.

In respect to the technical assistance, it is noted that the
Act itself provides that technical assistance be provided at
the point a tribal application for a contract is declired by
the Bureauw. {See Section 102(b) (2) of tha Act.) In adrhdi-
tion, the regulations mandate a number of oSther instances in
and ¢grant processes where technical
fered to tribes. Thercfore, the obliga-
tions and authorizaticns contained in the Hct and Regulaticnas
Leconte the primary priorities for tha utilization of these
technical assistance funds. 7
er activities which support the basic
intent of theé legislation.  This includes those which enhance
act for Burcau and other Federal

those which otheoerwvise strxengthen :tribal governmcnt

and e¢specially their managerial capability; activities wihich

would enable itribes to utilize the personncl options under
ties which would enable tribes

is that ©»_L.

- the Act; and also other activi

and other Federal programs

to give direction to Bureau
serving trihbhes Ly mcans of plamnning, designing, monitoring,

and evaluating those activitics.

IX. FULUIDING

Under separate cover, cach Area nas hbeen advised of its

FY 1977 allocation of T & TA funds. From these allocations,
the Arecas are to fund =h= vositions authorized in the rmemo-
randua dated Febkruary 20, 1976, which states that ceilings

- -

The seconcl pricority should be
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fof,33 Permanent em»loyment ﬁositions were belng established -
for the Areas for the express Purpos2e of coordinating anad

implementing P.L. 93-638 efforts. .

In accord with information provided.from the Central Office
at that time, tl.ese positions must supporxt the P.L, 93-638
effort at each Arca and particularly the programmatic aspects

of grants as wecll as T & TA. .

Aside from meeting the above nced consistent with information
providad the Central Office, the Area Directors shall have
the responsibility for the precise determination of fund
allocations both with regard to training vig—-as-vis technical
assistance, as well as in respect to the various tribes
within the Arca. This must, however, be in accord with the

priorities established in this nmoemorandum. )

In adéiticn to the funds already allocated, there is under

consideration a further determinatzion and reallocation of
ice for support of

dollars currently held at the Ceontral Off

T & TA of a generic nature. Specific information and guide-—
lines for the use of these funds can Lo anticipated from this
office within aitout six wecks. .

From the ocutsct it should be understood that the number of

. dollars available will be far short of the anticipated necad.
Therefore, Iin the administration of this effort, full utili-
~zation must be mude of other resources including but not
Limited to:s {1) regular Burcau wvrogram staff, (2) other
funding sources within the Burcau including self-determination
granta, and (3) renources from other Federal agenciles, in . .
prarvicular, andvfrom pPrivate sources when possible.

IITr. ROLES AND RESFONUIBILITIES FOR ADMINISTRATION OF T & TA
’ SERVICYES :

A- Ccentral Office -
Coentral office respensibility for the T & TA effort lies im
the nowly crested Division of Self-Determination Services.

Efforts are currently underway to staff this division to
92-628 grants and

provide full—time direction to the FP.L.

T & TA activities. In general, it is anticipated this division
will Dbe respcnsible for tradjitional Contral Office staff
“functions indluding policy development, taechnical assistance,
and program evaluotions Arca and field s%aftf will be kept
advised of progress in the staffing and oporationa of thisa

office.
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-

B. Area Offices _ ) o R -

he ‘vo

At the Arca level, it is essential that the Area Directors
each designate an individnal to assume the raosponsibility
for the coordination and direction of the T & TA cffort. .
with few exceptions, this is of such significance that it
will require the full-time attention of at l1zast one indiv;dual'

in each Area Office.

The Area Offices will make the decisions for the allocation

of funds between Training and Technical Assistance as well

as for the allocations to meet the needs of tribes under thelr
jurisdiction. In order to carry cut their resnonsibilities,
each Area is to develop a comorehoensive plan for admgaistggﬂ
tion of the T & TA effort within the Area. The plan will :
address the sSoaecifics of both the Training and Technical _
Assistance asects. Please procced with this immediately, .
based on these guidelines, being responsive to the necds of
your respective Arca. A copy ©f the plan to be provided this
~ffice for the attention of the Division of Self-Potermination
Services by no Iarer than April 1, 1977. You will be advisasa
iater as to regulrements for perlodic roeports. :

-Another duty of the Arcas is to keep Agencles fully infoomned
concerning a2l1ll aspects of the T & TA effort. In a2accoxrd with
this, copies of this memorandum should be furnishe:d by your

cffice to each Agency undexr youxr jurisbdiction.

C. Agenclies

While no additional staffing or funding is avallable at the
Agency level for T & TA, it is strongly uvrged that Agency
Superintendents assign specific res ponulbillty for & TA to
‘a member oxr members of theilr prescont staff. Tt is5 essential
"that key personnel at each Agency be fully aware of the
responsibilities of the Burcau Iin rospect to T & TA under
P.L. 93-638 and of the resources available to carry out those
regsponsibilities. Rased on such knowlwedge, it Licoomes thedir
particular responsibility to convey full information concern-—
ing it to the tribe or trikres =ander thelr Jjuricdiction and

to work with them closely to see that such T & TA is afforded
them consistent with their needs. It is particularly impor-
tant that these kay pprqornel at the fgency level have the
opportunity to particirp re in training scossions which will
anable them to carry out their responsibilitics.

[ )




- -
- -

. IVS TRAINING S : ‘ ' ' Cm -
- & - . .

The ﬁandate-of P.L. 93—638'regarding T & TA includes
- training of both Bureau personnel and tribal leacders and .
staff, : . : ) 3

AL Training Bureau Personnel.

‘As thce Centrai Office bivision of Self-Catermination Services
Lecoines staffed, it is anticipated that it will carry a major
leadership role in specifics such as (i) assessinzg common
necds which appear to prevasil throughout Indian country; (2)
developing prototype or model systems 1o meet such nesds;s
- £3) putting together trairning packets, including aevelopment

of material; and () performing similar activities. ' '

At the prescnt time, there necds to be continuing attention
to-general orilentation, but we must alseo address specific
(1) training program personnel

needs in the following areas:
in the art of providing technical assistance v. Past emphasis
on direct service delivery, (2) contract admninistration ana

monltoring, (3) personnel aspects of P.L. 92-638, (4} grants
administration, and (S) similar training efforts which will
cakhance both the mechanics and philosophy of P.L. 93-6387

While overall leadership will be provided by the Central
Office staff, it 15 vital that the Areas develop specific
mrogramgs to mect their needs. ITn carrying out- this respon—
sibility, a varicty of resources may be used including Bureau
rersonnel from various programs ané administration levels.
Other agencles of the Federal Govarnsment such as the Civil
Service Commission, higher education Institutions, and
prxivate contractors may also be used te perform this servicel

Training activities for Burcau employées will be coorédinated

with the Bureau's Branch of Employee Development at the
Central and Area Office levels who are responsible For the
rPlanning, development, coordination, direction, and imple-
mentation of comprahensive Bureau-wide programs in the broad
arcas of employee development under Executive Crder 11348 of

April 20, 1967. —
. . B //‘ -
B. Training Tribal Representatives

As indlicated Previocusly, our responsibility for training
goes beyond Burcau neecds and must attend to the needs of the
tribes themselves. *hile perhaps the major emphasis of

-

-

-
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T & TA efforts in bchalf of tribes will bLe in technical
should retain strons recognition of training

assistance, we
needs and work closely with them 1in devaelorsing meaninagful

*raining opportunities for them.
the cexnphasis hag bLeeon devoted to
represcntatives to the Act itself,
Suring the ncxt year, you should continue this direction as
neced. In addition, the Arcas shall have the responsibilicy
for working closely with tribes in determining cther training
needs and direrting efforts toward a lan for prowiding
trajning services.

In the past ycar, nmnuch of
the orientatic  of tribal

Such training may reclate £t needs of individual “ribal
ieaders and/or =staff or may be directed to groups from within

cone tribe or {rom 3cveral tribes.

V. TEC2‘ICAL ASSISTANCE

.o

STt and hie Rec

th cla-—
t hnxval assistance 1
tr

I} W

As stated in “he introductinn, hoth
tions reguire the Dureau to provice
apecified instances where triboes or Lally anpproved
organizations choose to oxercise one of the options P.L.
93-538 providesa. Moreover, it i3 our pollicy to provide,-
uron request, such additionnal technical as=sistance as ouls
fiscal and manpower rescurces allow in order to promohe the
qcneral Philozophy and intent of the Act. In so (loing, we
should be umindful <hat while the EBureauw is reuired unders
certain circumstanices to offer -ecchiiical azsistance, particu-—-
larly in the contract and grant Hrocesses, the tribes an
t.ribal organizatlons are fthe cole daterniinants as to whether
it will be accepted and utilizeAadl Irrecsective of somc non-
roceptive attitudes, it is czseontizal that tribhes be made
Tully aware of this service and that we continually st“‘ve
to Sevelop a climate which will maximize a triise's chance
o develop the degree af dircction to the extent they Coal_a
over the Fellernl programsa created for their benafit.
for tccnnical assistance

To carry out our responsibilities
An both the cogtract and grant pProcaesscs, it 1s of critical

1mportance that all personnel working in these Arcas be
fully aware of the responsibilitices imposed upon the Burcau
to provide technical assistance aa act out in the Act {ftsolf
and in the reqgulations (25 CrFzx 271 272, and 276) .

Foweve-, nelther the Act nor the regulations detail the
form in which the technical assxstance is to be made

(4] | 2 T
ERIC : . 8~’ o
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.available »- to this matter that these guides are

primarily - .- o L In so doing, it =should be stressned
that as pl- T r rroviding technical assistance are
developed, - »uld be maximumtribal participation so
that the as. 2 provided will be responaive to the
greatest exte:s.. »ossible to how they percceive their needs.,
In order that a better idea might be obtained 'as to how the
tribes currently perceive thase nceds, a gquestionnaire
jointly preparecd by ONAP, IHES, and@ thge Burezu has been
recently sent to all tribes. The returns are now coming in
and it is cxpected that the results of this survey will be

available fairly carly in 1977.

While tribal involvernent is a prfority concern, it i3 also
important that the technical assiatance effort,within an areoa
be rexlistically attuned to the resources av=ilable. Conca-—
quently, while some special technical assistance funds have
been allocaterd, the necessity to continue to also fully
utilize other technical assistance resources is repeated.
This includes use of various Burcnu staff personnel having

a wide variety of expertise, Section 104(a) grants, as well
as othor Dureau program funds where appronriate, and manpower
and financial resourses from a wide variety of other a

Loth Federal and non-Federal.

genclies,

Concerning the technical asgsistance funds which have now

been allocated to the Areas, cach Area will need to devise

2 mcans of using the funds in a manner which best me2ts the
neceds of the tribes it sorves. Proevicusly, it has bcoeen notad
that a portion of the T & TA fundz should be used for training
The remainder shiould be used for the technical
assistance nceds of the tribes within the Area, dividing ic

in a manner which is as cquitable as possible, taking into
consideration a variety of factors, which include, but are

not limited to:
Services mandated by the hct and Peagulations in

pPurposea.

b
contracting andl grant processes. -

>~ Other activitices undertaken by tribes which are
Authorized oxr Adirectliy consistent with the hct.

3. Awvailability of other resources cutsirde the tribe.

4. Availability of tribal resources in comnarison
with those of other tribhes in the Aroa.

Y

Q



. S0

In the use of funds for techalical anssistance, 1t is suggested
that purchase or-lers and contracts will be the prime means
used. For instance, if a tribe is having proeblems with thelir
accounting system in resooct to a contracte, fumds could be
used to purchase cxpert advice from an accounting firm of
their choosing to aznsist {in overcoming.the problam” and
prerhaps to assist the staff 4in avoiding its repetition in the
future. Or, perhaps, funds could, be made available to a tribe
SO 1t could employ a consultant to assist in revising a -
"contract proaronal to corraect aspects which nifight give cause
for deoclination. Fun-is could be matched with tribal alloca-
tions or fundimg from other sources on specific projects,

‘where appropriato.

T -

For the pres=nt, no formal application wrgceass is being
directed from this office. However, cach. Area should advise
the trikes and the Agencices in its Jurisdiction of the
resource and inform them of the proceduraes to be rfollowed.
in directing their requests to the attontion of the Area
Office. As spocified abowve,. this latter :thonld be done
following consultation with the trilbes in developing a
svastem approprinte to the particulsr Areca.
In addition to the funds disbursed to the Areas, some funds
will bLe used2 for Central Sffice contr-cts or agrocments with
other Federal agencies which will have oither Burceau-wide
significance oxr impact extonding rpoyond a single Arca
boundary. Some examnlaes of thiis wonil'l e development of
managemont system moldels, =ach as for financizal management
systems, or agrecments with the Civil Service Corriission to-
help tribes in the develorsmaent of pDersonnel aystesna. <.ach .
projects are either unscrway or in tie planning stage:. 'sith
the Denver, Dallas, an San Francisco rcgions. >

vYour past assistance in helping the Bureau to suascassfully
~ddress 1ts responsibilities in relaotion to P.T.. 93-B32 has
been appreciated, anl we shall be gratefnal for your contliguing
to rlace a top prioczity in resprect to Lhe T & Th «cffort
addressed hexein.

.
(€¢) Bon Reiisf
co: Surnamnec =
Chrony
oCO
Mailroom
10-:TCRrenzke:sed 1/26/76
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Uniﬂ:d States Department of the Interior

BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20245

BIAM ADDITION TO FPM 44-37

. Memor andum : ' _Date: JUN15 W76
To: Holders of Federal -Personnel Manual

From: Cosmnissioner of Indian Affairs

"Subject: 44 BIAM 234 Temporary Assignment of Employees Between Executive
- Agencies, and States, Local Governments and institutions of
. Higher Education - e
. L

The atta hed manual release incorporates Bureau Personnel policies in
imrlementing the Intergove:nmental Personnel Act. Material from the
Federal Personnel Manual has been included in this release for the con-
venience of tribal groups. Curplete instructions for initiating an IPA
agreement are x.ncluded in this issuance.

D - o (O

Commissioner of Indian Affalirs

W/

Filing Instructions:
(a) _Remove superseded m*r .alz

None

(b). Insert New Material Transmitted: ’
43 BiaAM 334, Table of Contents {1 sheet)
44 BIAM 334, Subchapter 1.1 through 4.2C ( 9 sheets)

(c) Pen-and—ink changes:’

‘-

Save Energyﬁand’ You Serve Americal

505
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BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS MANUAIL 44 AIAM Addition to FPM
“PERSONNEL
. Chapter 334 Temporary Assignument of Employeces Between Executive Ager ‘ies,
. and States, Local Governments and Irst J,tutzon of Higher
Education

44 BIAM 334.,0

Table of Contents

Subc.hapter 1. General Provisions -

Subchapter 2 Ass;gnment _Agreements )
..ubc.hapter 3 Assignment of Federal Brmplovees to State and local Govern—

ments and Tribal Organizations .

Subchapter 4. Assigi.ent Of an Bnployee From a State, Local Gau=rnment,
or Tribal Organization

- - '

Release 44-37, 6/15/76
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BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS MANUAL 44 BIAM Add.itior. to FPM

PERSONNZL _

Chapter 334 .Tempo:rary Assignment of Erployeces Between Executive Agencies,
- and States, Local Governments and Institutions of Highet

. : Education . o .
: 44 BIAM 334,1.1

Subchapter 1. General Provisions

1.1 Policv. It is the policy of the Bureau of Indian Affairs to encour age -
assignments between Bureau emplovees and State and local governments, recog—
nized Indian tribes or tribal organizations, and institutions of highe:.
education under the provisions of the Intergovernmenrtal Personnel Act of
1970. The ckjective of the Act is to provide mobility assignments for
erplovees for temmrary periods of up to four years. Work assignments
should provide an opportunity for exoerience and unde: standing at different
levels of gove:riuent operation, the:eby improving the emplovee's effective-—
ness in his regular assignment. Utilization of the provisions of this Act
also provides an excellent method ¢ training and exchange of expert.se
etween tribal governments and the “eral sector as a preparatory step for .
contracting a Bureau function. '

Intergovernmental Personnel Act assignments may be made at any time a mutial
agreement has been reached between the State or Local Government, tribe, or
tribal organizatrion, the Bureau, and the erplovee. Assignments may be initi-
ated by any of the organizations or by the Bureau. _

-
1.2 Coverage. Emplovees in Soth tae competitive and excepted service are
eligitle for temporary assigrments under the Intergovernmenzal Personnel
Act. Employees on a time limited apoointment may be assigned under the
provisions ©f this Act; however, care must be taken to assure the agree-—
ment does not exceed the time limitations of the appointment. :

1.3 Exclusion. An IPA assignment is not an appropriate method for £filling

a tribal position in which the selection for -he individual was made
thiough the conventjicnal ~lection Erocess. Any questionable case should

be directed to the Washington Office for approval by the U.S. Civil Service
Cormission, Washington, D.C. ' :

1.4 Reimbursement for Assignments. Agreerents for assignments may be

with or without reirbursement. Jhe-assignment must be mutually beneficial
to the Bureau and the oSrganization involved. The Bureau, whenever possible,
will pay the salary of emplovees on detail tc a tribe or tribal organization.

In instances where the Bureau is reimbursed for at least 50% of an erployee’s
sala:y, that emplovee will not be counted against the Bureau's employment
ceiling during the time of the assignment. ‘See 44 BIAM 334, 2.8.

Release 44-37, 6/15/74
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- o ' - 44 BIAM 334,11

-~ - - Illustration 1
":'E.. e —— W ,4“::'-.' - Page 1 °f 2 pages
4‘ ‘.
i ¢ -

1-9. APPLICARLE CONFLICT OF IN.
_ TEREST LAWS AND STANDARDS OF
CONDUCT * ROVISIONS

, a A State or local government employee on
- ' sssignment to an executive agency is sub;ecf.
: to a number of provisions of law governing the
ethical and otber conduct of Federal employees.
Briefly, the proviaions of title 18, TUnited
--States Code, prohibiting certain kinds of agtivity
* to which these employees are, subject are:
— Section 203 (receiving compensation for
claima, contracts, etc.);
: — Section 205 (prosecuting claimms against
. and otber matters affecting the Govern-
o raent); ®
- : _ ' — Section 207 (prossecuting cleims involving
matters connected with !’ormar duties—
dx.squa.lzﬁcsuon of partners); ®
— Section 208 (employee or a specml Gov-
ernment employee acting or participating
in any matter in which ke, his immediate
. tamily, his partner, or the orga.n;zanon
with which bhe is connected or is seeking
employment has a. financial interest);
— Section 209 (an employee receiving salaries
- T T T T ‘or contributions from other than Govern-
ment sources for his Government services);
— Section 602 (solicitation of pohucal con-
> tributions ganer-.ny) :

s¥odified by P.L. 93-633. BExployces mmst notify
Federal agency before vhich the mmttar is pendirg
of any prior involver=nt in the case.

Mapial Releaso Bh-37, 6/15/76
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BUREAD OF INDIAN AFFAIRS MANUATLL 44 DIAM Adcition to FPM °
i PERSONNEL -
Chapter 334 IEnporary<Assxgnment of Employvees Between Executive Agencies,
and States, Local Governments and Institutions of Higher
Education .

44 SIAM 334,2.1

Subchapter 2.» ASsignment AgQreehents.

2.1 Neootzatzon for Assignments. Assignment on derail or leave without
pPay under the provisions of this Act may be initiasted by the Bureau, the
tribe or tribal organization, a State and local governmsnt, Or institurion
of higher education. " The initial negotia2tions may be in person to reach

a motual understanding cof the assignment; however, the coffical regquest

for a Bureau employee must be in writing, outlining:

AL The purpose and objectives ot the assignments:
B. The enployee’s skills and background required;
C. The length of the assigﬂment: and,

D. The share of salary and other expenSﬂs the rexquesting orgéniza—
tion will pay. 3

2.2 Bureau Responsibilicy.

A. EBefore an employece makes a decision on a pending assigrnunent, he
must be informed of the choices ke has in connection with his rights and
benefits if he is assigned on leave without pay from any Jjurisdiction.
He must also be aware of his obligations and responsibilities for the
preservation of thgse rights and penefits. :

" B. When developing an assignment which involwves the movement of a
State, local government, tribe, or tribal organization enmplovee to the
Bureau, specific provisions should be made in the agreement that the
employvee involved can return to his home agency in a position comparable
to that from which he was assigned and that his rights and benefits will
be fully protected. )

C. In negotiating an agreement, it should be kept in mind the
effect of assignments upon the rights of an employee flowing from <ollec—
tive bargaining agreement or established relationship under either State
Qr local laws or :regulations or Executive Order 11491,

2.3 ASSigﬁTPnt Agreennnt. {CF—-69) The Civil Servicde Commission Form
69-Assigmment Adzcement, will be used to document each mobility assigmmenc
The form will be signed by the recuesting officer, the assignee, and the
author ized Bureau official.

Release 44-37, 6/15/76
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LUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS MANUAL 44 BI;M™ Addxtxon to FPM

- TTTTPERSONNEL

O 1prer 334 Tenmporary Assignment: of Enployeces Between Executive Agencies,
and States, Local Governments and Institutions of Higher

Education

44 BTAM 334,2.8

2.8 Rgporting on SF=113 Reoort. -

A. Empleoyees on detail to another organization shalf not be counted
on the SF~113 report If the gaining orcan’zation pays 50% or mare of the
emplovee’s salary. A SF-50 shall be cod=>d as follows:

(1) Noture cf Action Code: 977 Derail under IPA-Salary :eim—
bursement 50% or more. Remarks: Detailed to (Dare of orcinization) in
accordance with IPA. (Name of organization) will pay % of saiary.

{2) \ture of Action Code: 978 Detail under IPA—Sa:ary Rein

bursement les. han 50%,
Remarks: Detz ..ed to (naw =f orcanization) in accordance with IPA.

{¥ame of organization) will pav % of salary.

B. Wwhen ITh 1s completed, a SF-50 will be cut putt;ng the employee
back into the emploves count for the SF-113 report. A SF-50 shall be
.coded as follows: Nature of Action Code: 979 Expirartion of Detail
Remarks: Completion of IPA Assignment with (name of organization)

C. Employee on detail to another organization and the detaxl is
non—-reimbur sable 9111 remain on the SF=113 count.

D. ohplovee on Getrail Lrom another organxza ion shall not be
reported on the SF-113 teport.

E. Employces appointed as a result of an IPA Ass;gnment shall be
counted on the SF-113 report if their apsointment is for 30 days or more.
The nature of action code will be 171. Exc. Appt. NTE -
Civil Service Authority S5 USC 3374.

.. F. A copy of the Ag:cemant form shall be placed in the enployee’s
OPF. .. '

G. It is not necessary to suhmit copy ©of SF-S0 IPA Detail to Civil
Service COFquSlon-

H. Enployee on an IPA leave without pev aSSLanent tco another organi-—
zation shall not be counted on the SF-113A report if the perioc of leave
without pay exceeds 30 caiendar days.

Release 44-37, 6/15/76




44 BIAM 334,2
ASSIGNMENT AGREEMENT Illuscration I
' TILE v OF THE - Page 1 of 4 pages
. INTERGOVERNMENTAL PERSONNEL ACY OF 1970 -
N~ . - LIET TET_rYewn

INSTRUCTIONS .

. This agrecment comstitutes the writtcn secora of the
.'blipnom and raspomibilities of the partics to a igmporary
amignment arranged wunder the provisions of the Inter-
mnul P-rsonnel Act of 1970.

&l’wm"&uteoe!ocalmm: occurs on the
.form_ 4 s‘hould be n.ndentood alyo to refer to an institution
of highst education. ~. ~

Copie'}\o_f d'n/-;unp'fﬂed and signed aglfemrut should
be- mnned\by each signatory-

Two copicy should alw be st 1o
Office of Faculty Fellows and Fenonnel \iobnlm-
Bureau of Intergovernme:.tal! Pe.vonncl Program
U. S Civil Service Commission
Washington, D. €. 20415

Procedural. qucsnom on completing the agreement c¢an
e anrwered by mafl in the Intergom-emm-nul Pervonnel
Programs Divisions in U. 5. Civil Serviee Commission
regional! offices. See page 4 for lListing.

ﬁxﬁmﬂn@n COMNCERNING THE PARTICIPATING LM PLOYES

NAME tLast) (Firat) (Naldie) .. .

BOQIAL SECUMITY ﬂl‘l‘.l.

ETH DATT (Monih, dog. wear)

MOME FHONE (fochnding ares sads)

HOME ADDRTIS [Tirent, didy, stubs, XIP ende) 1

PART O0—PARTILS TO THE AGREEMENT

-

mzuutﬂooﬁtm-m“&—-m“a..m-w
8

E -

FTATE ON LOGCAL GOVERMNMINT (ldownfy the goverwamsnial agpensy Pally )

PART OI—POSITION DATA

POSITION CURRENTLY HELD

OFFICL OF DMPMLOTMINT

.

LEEZATION OF OFMICE |

Federal Grade: OFFCE FreOnE

{ fmghuiiagy eries opde)

TYPE OF APFOINTIRENT (Fadarat Empleyoss)

State or Jocal salary: ] Carcer [3 Schedule
MARME AND TITLEL OF IMMELDIATE SUPTRVISOR Competitive Ao B
: - - ) Other O _Schedule ©
- POSITION TO WHICH ASSIGNMENT WILL BE MADE
TFFCE OF A OveadNT
JO8 WK

LOCATIOM OF OFFICL

- AN ASD TITLE OF [MuMEDATE SUPLAVISOR

PART [¥=—TYPFE OF ASSIGNMENT

TYPL OO e APPLICABLY BOX

on detail from 2 Federal on leave without p-y'

[} on detnail from a State o appointment in a

0 agency to a State or local o froen a Federal agency to or local gov't agency Federal! agency from a
. govemmcnt ageocy a Suate or local govern- a Federal agency Stare or local gov't
MRt agency agENCY
00, OF ASICMMEIT (4 - TR T Py mmg— TO (Memth, day yonr)
VA OVl SIEAVICE "TCMMSION Lowar)y Ogtierul Farrm 8%
FPES — CHAPTER 336 30 ss1a2 Mty 1978
orual Release Bh-27, £/15/76
.
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: 4f BIAM 334,2 TYllustration X
. Page 3 of & pages

;. PART IX—CONFLICTE OF IMTERLSY AND EMPLOYEE CONOUCT

-r . .
¥ ] Applicable Federal, State or' local conflict-ofeinterest Laws T The employee has beea notified of laws, rules and regula-
have been reviewed with the emplovee 10 assure that tons, and pelicies on employee conducr which apply o
confict-of-interest situations do not inadvertently arise hirn while on this assgnment.
dunng this assignment.

= PPART X——=OPFTIONS ANMD/OR ENTITLCMENTS.
Fogerst b-w"ru Grul Lifte IMursnce (indicals swuer- v ov “p 4" - P aurnt l’.. " (0 L [F L% ™ truge o "MA™ o asr
- appiicabis, .
Fasural Civii Larviee Botiremers {(fodualsr wsessrage ov =N A" & wet Mate or Local Aguncy PereMs (lodirets af Seate wum ploymy bowrdis that wsd
A pderanids . § hw“.sw-&dwn”m“—ﬂuoim
Covered N.A ' At vl Py o g trid L Bty Lo B e el
- - -—
D D sNikdel pay frewm She Foteel dgeucy S g Boste ov toval agoney. d

.Otl\.—mu (fudtrale any sier roplopes brnafis fo be moeds purt of Lhis
g SRl ¥

PART X3~—TRAVEL ANMD TRANSPORTATION EXPENSES AND ALL COWANCES .
Ltate OF tcal SgEncy wifl hay Irevel and transportaTion Suparaat T, e, ang Curing the seelgrrmert os & Pecifed s

e el e what™ar the Fedara' agency o
Chepter 334, of *“¢ Fasers! Pyruo wvie!

B | .

PART X11—APPROVALS
AZIICNED CMALOYECE T+ | JCNY v

understand the terms of this agreement

1,

providing for mny -a.uignmem to the position of

at (Jocation)

from (datw) _ w

BGNATURL OF ASTICMLID Oum OvYEL OATE OF SHoNATURE '

FEDERAL AGENCY

TATE OF LOCAL COVERNMENT AGENCY
TYPFLD =MAMI AMD SICHATURNE OFf AUTHOMIING OFFICLR '

— T PLD MAME AND SICRATURE OF AUTHOARIZING OFFWCER

Menual Releoese ML-37, 6/15/76 g . . J
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BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIKS MANUAL _ 44 BIAM Addition tc FPM
PERSONNEL
Chapter 334 Tenporary Assignrent of Employees Betwcen Executive Agencies,
and States, Local Governments and Institutions of Higher
Education

48 TTAM 354.3.1

Subchapter 3. Assignment .of Federal B;rploxees to S:ate and Local Gover n—
ments and Tribal OrGganizations )

3.1 Assisting Tribal Organizations. 1In conjunction with the Indian Self-
Detetrh inatlion ACt. the Bureau anticipates an increasing number of requests
for the usc of details to tribal organizations as provided through the
amendments to the Intergover~mental Personnel Act. Each management
official should be sensitive to the needs and requests of tribal officials
for assigning Bureau employees. If there is no local Bureau employee avail-
able for assignment, assistance should be provided the tribal official in
locating a gqualifiec¢ uwndividual from another Federal Agency. Tribal em—
ployces shculd be encouraged to accept assignments in the Bureauw under

the provisions of the IPA. (See 44 BIAH 334.,4)

3.2 Emnlo s on Detail. A Federal employee on detail under an IPA assian-
ment sha retain all of his Federal benefits. He will continue to receive
his pay and benefits from funds available to the Bureau even though these
may be recimbursed to the agency in whole or in pare. If the detail is re—
imbursable, the agreemant must spell out what portion of the agency contri-
butions each organization agrees to pay. He will continue to earn leave -
and absence fron duty charged against that leave. Hours of duty will be
termined by State or local Government subject to the 40-hour work week
and the 8-hour non overtime cay recuirement for Federal enplovees. An
enployee will be excused for federal holiday without charge to leave or
receive pay for work performed on a federal holiday. He may be ex
from duty on a State holiday without charge to leave, or be regQuired to
work without premium pay.

3.3 Emplovees on Leave wWithout "Pay. A Federal employee on leave with—
out pay 1S given an appointment by the gaining organzzatlon in accor-
dance with the terms of the agreement. The enplo;ee is paid by the
organization to which he is temporarily assigned.

A. ‘Supplemental Pay. When the employee's pay from the gaining
organization 18 less than the pay he would have received had he remained
in the Bureau, the Bureau will-“make a supplemental salary payment to
esual his former Federal pay. The determination for supplemental pay
will be made by the appointing official authorizing the assignment.

N,
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44 BIAM 334,3.3D(4)

(4) If the Imploying organization pays a salary higner than
the erployee’s basic salary, the basic pay of his Federal position con-
Stitutes the maximum amount of salary which may be considered for Civil

Service retirement purposes.

E. Grouo Life Insurance and Health Benefits,

(1) Continuation of health benefits and life insurance coverage
will be permitted for the duration of the employee's assignment provided
the employee and agency pay their share of the premiuns. There is no
per iod of free cove:rage for these employees. -

{2) An employ—-e may not be covered by the Federal life insurance’
and health benefits programs 1f he elects coverage under the emeloying :
organization's plan if the Commission determines the plan Is similar to

the%agz\ans for Federal enplovyees.

3.4 ¥ 7~ Responsibility. AS part of the w:itten agreement, the Bureau
must :;'x.‘x'Z sh the emplovee with specific information aLout how, when and
where _aments for erployee Lenefits are to be submitted. For retirement
and group life insurance purposes, the Bureau is responsible for deter=
mining the basic rate of pay for the employee. The Bureau is also respon—
sible for tinmely collections of, accounting for, and depositing in the
respective funds all retirement, group life insurance, and health benefit
payments reqQuired to protect the rights of the emplovee on leave without '
pay and for accounting for and depositing in the respective funds all
agency and employee contribuotions.

The employee s failure to deposit the payments on time will terminate

full retirement credit, and coverage under the group life insurance and
health benefits programs on the last day of the pay period for which pay—
ments were currently deposited, subject to a 31-day extension of group

life insurance and health benaefits. Coverage may commence when the
employee actually enters on dutyY in a pay status in the Bureau. Bowever,
full retirement credit and group life insurance and health benefits coverage
may be reinstated retroactively when, in the judgement of the Zommission,
failure to make the reqguired current deposits was due to administrative
error or other circumstances beyvond the control of the employee. and the
required payments were deposited at the first reasonable opportunity avail-

able to the employee. '

Release 44-37, 6/15/76
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Subchapter 4. Assigunent of an Em?lqgee From a State or Local Governmnent
or Tribal COrganization.

4.1 Individual on 'wrail. An individual on detail to the Bureau from a

tate, local goverrnument, tribe or tribal organization is not entitled to
Federal pay but is considered a Federal emdloyee for the puarposes of the
Federal enmplorvee laws as noted in 44 BIAM 334,1.7 and Illustrertion 1.,
apolicable conflict of interest laws, and standards of conduct provisions.
The Bureau is responsible for informing the employce ahout the applicable
conflict of interest laws and standaids of cenduct provisions. It is
important that the above provisions be fully explainad and completely
undersiood prior to the mobilizy assignment.

aze, lozal Go"exn:pn:, tri>»» or trital orsanization
2t al -coxnkment-

et

4.2 Aroointhent cf S
Emploves Receaving a

lnl

A. "An individual may be given a two-yea: erpoiary apoointment.
The apoointment mavy boe extended for not more than an additional Two yvear
period. The appointment is not subject to the Federal retiremesnt swvstem
or the Federal Enployees GrouD Life Insu:rance program. The erclovee ks
not eligible to enroll in the Federal Employees Health Benafits program
unless his Federal appointment results in the loss of coverade under a
State or locai -~=alth benefits svstem. In such case the—ewc.ogee will be
Given a right tc ~nroll in the Health Banefits program.

B. If the State, local government. tribe or tribal orcanization
failsto continue the emplover's contribution to the local retirement, or
life insutance, or health tenefits plan, the Bureau may pay the ermployer's
contribution during the employee's period of assignment. The Bureau will
Transmit any such coniributions directly to the State or local government

sSystem.

C. Personnel Action Documentation. Enter "171 Excepted Appointoent
NTE™ as the personnel action code and noture of action on the apoointument
docunenr. The appointment authority is cited as 5 U.S.C. 3374.

‘Release 44-37, 6/15/76
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Subchapter 1. P.L. 93-635 Indian Sclf=-Derermination and Fducation
Assistonce Act, Januarv &, 1975

1.1 Personnel Provisions of the Act
r

A. The Indian Self-Detercination and Education Assistance Act pro-—
vides an opportunity for Federal- employecs to retain certmanin Federal
benefits when they accept tribal emoloyment. A mutuval aprccment MUST
be reached between the tribe and the coployvee in order for the emplovee
to retain benefits at the time he leaves Federal service Lo acccpt eo—
plovment with a tribal organization.

B. The Act amends portions of the Intergovernmental Personnel Act
(B4 Stat. 1309) to permit Indian tribes and tribal organizations to
particivate in the various programs provided for in the Act. (44 Blax
990.7 and 44 BIAM 334).

C. The Act amends the conflict of interest provision applicable’
to Federal employees on a mobility assignment To an Indian tribe or
tribal o-panization; forcer Federsl employeces em>loyed by the tribe or
tribal organization; or, Federal emplovees receiving direction from the
-ribe in accordance with 25 U.S.C. 45. Tirle 18, U.S.C. 205 and 207 vere
amended to provide for an individual Co reprosent a trite or tridal or-—
ganizarion in a matter pendine before the Covernment and for prosecuting
claime involwving matters connected with former duties. The individual
mi:st notify the Cormissioner of Indian Affairs orior to appearinge Nnnre
tne Government.

Release 44-~-38, 12/16/76
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\Subchap:er 2. DYethods availadle to tribes for utilizire services of
Ffederal employeecs and former Federal cormplovecs

2.1 Intergovernmentsal Personnel Act. (IPA). P.L. $3-638 smendced the
IPA o permit Indiran tribes and tribal orranizations to participate in
the mobility provision for assignment for a Federai emplovee to These
organirstions. The use of the IPA provides a reans whereby the tribe
may utilize the services of a Fecderal emrlowece in developing, or
planning, &« Bureau progran or a portion of a phrogram, and to assist
them ia operating tribal programs. An individual on an IPA assignment
remains a Federal employee, retaining Federal rights and benefits,
while under the direct supervision of 2n Indian tribe or tridal orcvani-
zation. -

e A. In negociatine an IPA agreement, all three parties - the

" Bureau, the employee, and the tribe - should ke=p in mind, even thcocugh
an individual is on an IPA assignment, that individual remoins an cm-
plovee of the Bureau. If it is necessary to have & reduction-ia—force,
the employee will be considered the same as if he were working in the
position for which he was primarily emploved and wiil not rececive
special consideration because he is on «4n IPA assignment.

B. As an example, z2n employee from an Azency Dffice Sccial Service
Propram is on an IPA assignment to a tribe. The tride subsequentlyx
negcIiares a cONCYIct wWith the Burecau to administer the Scocial Services
Program at the Azency. The emplovee on IPA assignment would then be
faced with one of three possibilities: (1) the need for reassignment
to another locartion; (2) reductiom—in-force: or {3) direct hire by the
tribe. If rthe erplovee is reassigned to another position and rthe tribe
wvanted che services of this individual by a method other -than direccet
hire, another IPA agreement could then be negotiated by the tribe,
the employee, and the Buraau. . On the other nand, if the same emplovee
is to be separated tnrough reduccion~in—force, then it would be up :
to the tribe to offer the individual emplovment directly with the tribe
if his services are to be continued. The tribe and employee could then
reach a mutual agreement whereby the emdlovee could retain: (1) Federal
retircument; (2) Health benefits; (3) Life insurance, and {(4) Federal
employees compensation, provided the tribe agreed to pay the emplover
share and withholds the employee contributions and there is no break
in service from Federal employment to tribal emplovment. Derailed pro-
cedures and puidelines for IPA Agreement - See FPM 334, 370 DM 334 and
44 EIAM 334. , , -
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2.2 Tribal Direction of Federal Erplovees — 1934 Act (25 U.S.C. &8%).
Therc mav be taimas when A Lrise de<ires Lo dircct the dav-to-day Jactivi-
ties of Bureau emplovees cither as a method of: (1) staffing in associ-
acion with & contracted procram; or (2) directing proprams on their
reservation without contracting. This mav be accorplished by an agrec-
ment with the tribe rto perrmit them to provide direction o Bureau
emplovees of the program of acrivity. This mav be accomplished throuch
the provisions of 25 U.S.C. 4F which reads:

"Where any of the tribes are, in the opinion of the Secretarwv of
the Interior, .compeltent to direct the cmplovrent of their black-
smiths, mechanics, teachers, farmers, or other persons engazed
for them, the direction of such persons may be given to the
proper authority of the tribe.” L.

The Solicitor for the Depar:meni of the Interior, in his ocpinien M -
36B03 dated April 3, 1970, stated:

"The authority to direct the employment of Federal enployees

which the Secretary of the Interior cay delegate to au Indian

tribe 2ursuant to the provisions of R.S. 2072, 25 U.S.C.

&8 (1944), is that authoritiy related to the direction of .
explovecss and within the eeneral rance of the duties of their
employ—ent. The authority to direct the employment of Federal
enplovees which the Sccretarv of the Interior mav delerate

to an Indian Ctribe pursuant to the orovisions of R.S. 2072,

25 U.S.C. 48 (1964), may rot include suthority to exmployv,

promote, or evaluate the perforcance of employees, nor author-

1ty to approve the zlienation of riehts in trust pronerty,

nor auvthority over Individual Indian Monev Accounts, nor

suthority to cxpend or encumber appropriated Federal funds;

nor authority to review or approve tribal actions, nor authority’
which abrogate emplovee rights granted by Executive Order, @
or reculation, nor z2uthority to issue, amend, or waive .
Federal regulations.”™ . '

230 DM 1 delepgates to the Comiissioner of Indian Affairs the authort:v
of the Secretary of the Interior with respcct to.the management of all
Indian affairs and all m3tters arising out of Indian relations, includ-
ing the supervision, management and operation-of the Bureau of Indian
Affairs and related activities of the Dopartment with respect to Indian
program matters. 230 DM 1.3 restricts the Commissioner from redelegating

Release 44-38, 12/16/76
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Chapter 990 - Ceneral and Miscellancous S4 BlAM 990,.2.2 Cont.

authority to permit Indian trides to direct Pureau cemployeces under 25
U.S.C. 48. : ;

A. Consideration for an Agreement. An agreement must be worked out
"between the tribe, the Agency Superintendent and the Area Director,
for approval by the Commissioner. The agreement shall clarify the
relationship between the tribe and the Bureau in terms of the direc-—
tion to be furnished by the <ribe and the supervision which shall
be retained by the Bureau of the Federal émployee.

(1) Careful thought must be given to the organizational component
of the activity being considered for tribal direction. Depend—
ing upon whether or not the agreement is in associetion with a
contract, the following should be considered.

a. A tribe contracting for a program Or parts or a program
which is divisible from the remainder of the progran
and directing the day-to-day activities of Bureau

N enployees, the agreement shall include all enployees
wvhose positions are in the program or portion of the
program to be contracted, or- in a portion of the Program
o continue under Bureaus operation Iin connection with
a contract for other portions of the program [25 CFR
275.3(a)(3)(ii)CA) end (B)].

‘b. For those agreements entered into wnerein the tribe is

not contracting the program or parts of a program, it is
Tecommended rhat at an Agency Office, a branch-level organ-—.
ization should remsain infact; at «.school, a distinction
might be made between the instructional function and the
support function. Any further division of an integral pro-—
ETam or service unit would be contrary to effective manage-—
ment because direction to the employee would stem from

two sources -~ the Burcau and the tribe. . In addicion,
azbitrarily dividing related co—workers into two

groups would be detrimental to morale and to efficient

and effective program operation.

(2) When a tribe assumes direction of only a portion of a prograa/
function, care must be taken that employees under Bureau
direction, as well as those under tribal direction, compreheénd
the wvnique and distinctive relationship between the two groups.
This relationship consists primarily of a continued need for

-
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Chapter 990

coordination with other branches and the waintenance of wsual
organizational contacts. . .

For detailed procedures and guidelines for Direction of Federal employces -
1£34 Act scc 445 BIAM 99D.4,

2.3 Tribal Employment of 3 Form=r Fcderal Fnployce. The tribe ar any
tiwe may offer a Federal cmployce an opportunity for enployment with

the tribe. The tribe and the cmployce must reach a muzual agrecment
prior to the scparation of the Federal coployce from the Federal service
if the employee is to retain one or uny of the Federal bencfits provided
by Scction 105(e) of P:L. 93-638. An agrecemcnt must be signed by the
authorized tribal representative and the cmployee to withhold and deposic
contributions inro the appropriate Civil Service fund. Regulations im=
plementing Sccrion 105 will be issued by the Civil Service Commission.

Release 44-3B, 12/16/76
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Subchapter 3. Bu-cau cmployvees affected by tribal conrractine or
’ direction. .

3.1 Introduction, Emplovees and union represcntactives should be kept
advised as rar iin advance as possidble regarding any possible changes
that wmay be made concerning their employment situation.

3.2 Advance Notice for Contracting. When ° proposed contract'may
result 1n the displacement of Burecau personnel, the application must.
be submitted at least 20 days before tte proposed starting date of
the cuontract in order to comply with Civil Service requirements
applicable to reduction—in-ferce or reassignment of Federal employees.

5«3 Reassignment of Emplovees. When it is apparent that successful
negotiations will be completed with a tridbe for directing Bureau
employees under the provisions of the 1834 Act, or for contracting

s Buresau program, or portion of a program, the enployees may request
resswignment. Every effort will be made to reassign epplovees

within the same Area Office jurisdiction. Reassignments will be oade
within the Bureau in accordance with Indian preference guidelines.

3.4 Reduction—in—force. When tribal contracting results in the dis-
placeocent O5f Bureau emplovees, reduction—in—force procedures in 4& BIAM
351 will be followed. Enmployees who are faced with rveduction-in-force
will be provided every opportunify possidble for placcment to vacancies
within the Buceau.

A. Departmental Career Placement Assistance Program — Category L.
All employees who have received a reduction—-in-force notice and desire
to be considered for placement within the Department should submit
their applications immediately to their Personnel Office for process-—
ing under the DCPA progra=.
3.5 Retaining Federal Ecoployee Benefits under Tribal Employment.
The tribes, 1t is assumed, will cffer employment to many Fedecal
employees, P.L. 93-638, Sec. 105(e) provides for former Federal
eoployees who immediately accept employment with a tribe To retain
coverage under the Federal Compensartion for Work Injuries, Retiremen:,
Health Insurance, and Lifz Insurance programs provided the tribal -
organization and the employee agree rto elect coverage under these
programs. Employee and tribal employer contridurions oust be paid
into the appropriate Civil Service fund.

Ao The Burear will cooperate in releasing Bureau enployees to

Rele se 44-38, 12/16/76
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accept employ=ment with the tribe should the opﬁnrtun::y Arise,. Howovet

enptovees should be awars that they will no longer retain Federal tore-
fits othor than those provided through P.L. 93-63n: (1) Federal hetire-
ment, (2) Health Bonefits, (3) Life Insurance, and (&) work lojurics

Compensation. These benefits will be provided only when an apreoerent is

reached with tilhe tribe prior to leaving Federal emplowment.

The emplovee

wvill no longer be prolected by the Federal procedures for yprievances,
a»peals, union participation, <ick and annual lrave, prrincic rolary

increases, etc.

3.6 Reempiovrment rights. Sre &4 BIAM 3%2 (to be issucd scparately)

Release 44-38, 12/16/76



E

.

101

LIAD A DF TRDIAN AP W IHS . W DITAY T aun .ft) Lo
- Fr.RNONEL

Chapter 980 General "and Miscellanrous Li WIfM QW L1

.Subchapzer 4. Cirection of Burcau enplovees - 183 Ace (25 U.5.C. %LH]

&.1 Introducrion., The use of This Act provides the tribhes an opporfun-
ity to assume rosponsibility ot their preogram<«, including the dircsrion
of the Bureau employvees. A well organized and thought—-out plan which.
provides for improved services to the Ind.an people and maintains a

team sSpirit berweesn the trides and the Burcau is cs=cntial ro success—
ful tribal direcrinn of a Sureau nrogram or activity. The witimate

goal through tribal direction may be eventual ribal assunptiron of ot
activities which directly »enecfit the tribe. I£ :uch is the ca=xe,
tribal direccion could be utilized as an interim arcangement . oroa.iding
for the tranxiztion from Bureau to tribal staffing of a program. This
subchapter applics to Personnel Management involvement in tribal direc-
tion of Bureau employses and the stens nezccssary to assuare that Federal
employeecs rotain their statas as Foderal emplovees while under the
direction ©f a rribe, Agreements in accordanse with the 1834 Acc’

Must be approved pridr o coniracting.

4.2 Definitions in this Subchapter:

>

A. “Trital direction of bSureau cmrlcvees™ meaus the Indian Iridte
is respcoasidle for the plannaing, coordination, and co~sletica of the
daily on=the-job aszignments of Bureau emplevees. Thne daily assignments
are limited to those that fall withia the grneral rurge of durics pre-
scribed ia the employee’s Sureau position.

3. *Indian tribde*” means anv Indian Tribe, ¥and, Nation, Rancheria,
Pueblo, Colony or Community, including any Alasba Native Village ar re-
glional or wvillage corporetion ss dofined in or establishaed pursuant
to the Alaska Naitive Clai-s Scettlement Asr (85 Stat., $85) which is Fecd-—
erally recognized as eligible by cthe U.S. Goveramenr thromgh the S¢ o=
tary for the special prograns and services provided by the Secretary
to Indians becausec of their status as Indians.,

€. “Tribal organization' means any legally established crgoaniza-
tion of Indians or tribes which is controlled, zsarmctioned, or charrtered
by a tribal governing body or bodies, or which is demonrratically clested
by the adult ~mcmbers of the Indian cormunity T be served by such orgpni-
zaztion and which includes the maximum participaticon of Indians in =lT
phases of i1ts activities. ‘

D. "Suvervisicn of Surrau vmployees™ means the Bureau is responsi-
ble far the appeinrment, Fromocfion, reassignment, performance evalua-

- N
' 3

-
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tion, pav increace, distiplinary agtion, or separation ol enplovevs.

Bureau emplovess shall retain appropriate Fedoeral benefils and >nall be
sub ject LO Curront regularions repgarding leave, hours of duty, eteo, All
personnel actions shall be accomplaished in accoerdance with appropriate
Civil Service Cormmission regulations, and the Departnent

and Bureau Personnel manuals.

.3 Policv. The Comnaissioner may @elepgate to a tride the acrnwerity to
direct the dav—to-day activities of Burcau personnel under the agthorli’sy
of the 1834 Act. Such agreements €an asiure groater Indian partieipat: a
in the direction of Bureau services in Indian communities s0 as 0o pro-
vide services which are more responsive to the needs and desires of those
communities. An agreement may be used to provide interim staffing for a
contracted SBSureau program until the tribe is able to recruit its own
employees. Tribes may authorize trib organizations to enter into 1834
Act agreements with the Bureau upon thirir discretion by including such
si-fhority in the tribal resolution authorizing the tribal organizaticn to
sfplv for, negotiate and contract for the operation of Bureau programs.
\'r ights and privileges of Bureau employeecs shall be preserved when

L .iharity has beecnn delcgated to a tribe or tribal organization to direcrt
the day-to=-day activities of cemplovees.

4,4 Authority. Section 9 of the Act of tune 130, 183% (25 U.S.C. %43)
and the Solicaitor's Opinion M-34803 dated April 3, 1970 provides the
guidelines for anm Indian tribe to assume day-to-day direction of Burcau
employeces providing services Zo them., -

A. The Secretary has delegated authority to the Commnissioner to
permit Indian tribes to direct Bureau employees. This authority may not
be redelegated.

.

B. The authority given ro &4 tFibe extends only to directing the
daily performance of the work which Bureau employees are employed to do.

4.5 Agreement. An agree—~ent detueen an Indian tribe and the Bureau for
assuming responsibility of &8 ®ureau function must be specific as to:
. -

A. the relationship of the tribe to an authorized tribal organization
relative to the agrcement, including any limitations and/or suthorities
granted;

B. the organizational coverage;

(1) if in connection with contracting, identify program{s) or parcts
of y-oapram(s) vtilizing the agreemenr as a method of staffing;

Release L4-3B, 12/16/7%5 ~
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€. the relacricnship that organizations will have to other components
of the remaininreg organirzatisns in the sgency or area;

D. the tribe's and Bureau's agreed to responsibilitiess relative
cb the filling of positions in the organization as they become
vacant, eicher:

- ' (1) the positions will be filled bv the tribe or tribal
organization, or

{2) the positions will be Zilled by the Rureau, or

(3) a specific period of time for which the Bureau will
continue to fill the vacancies in order to allow the
tribe or tribal organization the opportunity to assune
this responsibilizy.

E. the identificarion of any necessary organizational restructucving
by the Bureau for the organizational unit covered by the
agreemeat because of program redesxgu by the tribe,.
s _
4.6 Delecation of Authoritv to a Tribe For Direction of Bureau Emplov—
ecS. 7Zn agreement with a tribs under this authority will bde 1nplemented

A. Thaore the work may be properly vested in the tribe and ix in
the cridbes direct interest;

B. where the tribe has the desire and the capacity to provide di-
rection but does noz have the necsrssary manpower and skills to do the

work under contract, or drsires to direct the activities without con-—
tracring;: and

C. Where it does not involve personnel authorities which
must be exercised by a Bureau enployee, -
4.7  Retention of Bureau Faplovees. Employees should be notified as soon
g\:::sxble That an agree~ent 18 Seing negotintﬁd with a tribe to assume

reswensibilicy for the direction of a specz.xc program or function. Em—
plovies will bSe given the option of remaining in their current positions
to work under the tribal direction or of requesttng reassignment within
the Bureau. ‘All reassignzents will be made in accordance with Indian
preference guidelines. If a tribe assumes direction of only a portion
of a larger iastallation, care must be Caken rthat employces under Pureau
supervision, as well as those under tribal direction, comprehend the
unigque and distinctive relarionship between the twvo groups.

&L.8 Req:rxc:zoﬂs on Delecation of Authority to Tribes. The following

Release L&=38, 12/16/76 - -7
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. authorities 3hail be reserved Dy the Bureau and noft delegated te an 1lndinn “ .
- tridbe: : : - : ' ‘ . o
. . o -
- A. An-lndian tribe may not_bec Tegparded as srtanding in the ‘place of .=
A Buresu Superinteéndent with all the prerogatives, ©odligations, and RS
~ aucthorities of thac gffice. /o .
BE. A deleg3tion of direction of employees cannot include autheogity §
of the Supegin:enden: to approve the Jiienation of any rights in Trus: -
sroperty: nor maY authofity over funds in Individval Indian Money Ac— - .
counts be delegated o the cribe. _ = .
C. Such 2 delegarion cannot include authority to expend OT encumber
appropriated FedeTal funds. - : T
“ pD. Authority contaired in Federal statuzes, Te€Rulations, OF tribal
constictucions tO fevipw or ApProve tribal action =ay not be delegated .to
) :he :ribe‘ - . . L -
- ~ - . S
- E- Xo authoOTity may be confervred on a tribe TO iasue, amend, or
waive Federal rosSulacdions. — 2
- — . - -
. ] . -
. . F. Aufthorily_,to exercise supervision of Bure3u emplovees may mab be
d’l.'gaCed coO a :ribe. -
i~

) - i . i . -, .
4.9 Relationship of Tribe £o Bureau Employees. Under an agrecmengy fOI“
tribal gdirection o©of rhe work ©f Bureau employees, tribal officials -mysc
€51ly understand their relationship to Bureau employees, including the
-

limits on tribal action, and the rights of the Bur€a3u employee€S. -
S B - .

A. An Indian pribe m2y: Furnish day-to-day direcridm of Bureau
employces “within the general range of the duties of their chploymenc.™
. . . =
B. An Indian zribe. -ay not: Exercise any facet of che appointing
.authority. This méans \Af only Bureau officials wWill contrcl:aj@  be
. - - - > .
responsible for Ratters such as pay, Jpromotions, IC3Ssignments,-3pPolint-—
sents, lecave, peTformance evaluation, employec bonefits, adverse Actions
and dealings with epployee organizatiens. N : ]
: . *Tribal recommendations on any of the ma-zers tisted above concerning
— . v specific.amploye®es pay be selicited ane will be considered. {&nal_deci-

. : sion will be made and acrted upon by appropriats/ﬁnngu'officials. T e

~

' 4.10 . Emplovee’s Understanding o the Agzreement. Employees'éhould be
- i Ll

‘fully informed of the situation when thear organization is proposed for
N . h . T g . R

e

" " . Release &s—38, 12/16/76
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cridal direction under this type of agreement. Due ro the possibilicy

of misunderstandinz and the employee apprehensions aroused by the

prospect of preposed cribal assunprion 0f Bureasu functions, items such

as the followigz shou'd-be made clear to employees ar _the earliesc
possible instance:

A. A delegarion of direction of Bureau employees cannot includs

authoTity which would abrogarte any rights grancted to such employces
by law, Execurive Order, or regulationr, including rights relating teo

employce organization representation aszd rights of petition and appeal

to the Department and Civil Service Commission for redress of gri=vances.

\ . ’ .
B. Rat:ing of Buresu eorlovees (performance rating, acceptable

level of competence, promotion appraisals, etc.) will be accomplished

by 3ureaur, not cribal, officials. Procedures for these racings will
conform to usual Bureau regzulations.

.z s - :

C. 'An employvee may bde directed to perform only those functions
wvizhin the general range of duties prescribed for nis employment.” .

Appropriate revisions of position descriptions would be necessary to

Anclude a statement that the position 'is suSject to tribal diTeccion.

e e -

' . D. All personnel actions affecrting an ‘employee will be deter-
minsd and accomplished by apprepriate Bureau officials. Recommenda-—
tions froem the tribal governing body will be considered, but final
decisions will be made by Buvreau officials. Opportuniries for
advancement in the Bureau will continue o Se bSaszed on sstablishad

fromotion pian procedures.

E All riphes, benefits, and privileges of Bureau cmplnovens wi

be preserved and protected,

e

Ri(r_,/:. ‘ . - » ’_ .‘: . .- - o ‘
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Subchapter S. Contracts for functions normally performed by a Bureau
emplovee. o -

1 . .
S.1 Contractible Sérvice<. Tribal contracts may incliude perscnal
services which would normally be performed by Bureau employees,
provided the ‘service is divisible from the remainder of the program.

* A. VWork of a single position may be contracted when the furccion

is one which provides diredt services to Indians and does not Teddce
- benefits to Indians served by the non-contracted functicons of the

program. - ' L o ‘
5.2 Protection of Bureau Responsibilgiz- No contract wmay be entered.
into which would impalr the Secrefary's ability to discharge his
trust responsidbility to any Indian tribe or individual, or impair o
his rTesponsibilizy and accouncabilicty for certain Fedcral property,
rﬁgords_ funds or for administering & Federal personnel program.

$.3 Effects on Emplovees. Employees occupying positions for which the’

“-tribe Tequests 2 personal services contract will be reassigned or faced
with reductxon—xn—‘orce unless they are employcd by the tribe or :rzbal
o—gan\zatxon. . * . c

Release 44-38, 12/16/76
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Subchapter 5. =

3 ing in the event of retfrocession,
ASKSuUMPLiIoN OT Cancy

b4 reassumption,
liacion tor cause of traibal program

6.1 Tatroduction. - P.L. 93-618 provides for retrocession bdr Tribes
ISec. 106{dJ] and reassumption or assumption by the Bureau [Scc. 1C2jof
programs for ~hiich the zribes have assumed d-rec: operational rsespuoasi-
bili:)"'. N

A Rerrucession.
snctered into in accordance with P.L. 93-63%, [Sec (1356(d)]. The recso-—
cession will become effective upon cthe date designated by the Bureau
Suf nor more than 120 days from the date of the reqest by the tribe,

This daxte =may be extended upon mutual agreement be:uoen the tribe and
the Burceau.

B. RAeassumnmption or Assumption. Under certain conditions, the
Surcau may rescind & contract or sugperd a grant and reassume Opera-
cion of a contracred program (25 CFR 271.;&] ox assume operation cf
a g'aﬂt program [25 CFR 272.421.

.2 POIICY.‘ The «ppropriate Bureau appointing officer shall *rv;,re
immediately to emrloy sctaff vo continue p20vxd:13 specific sectvices to
1+ tribe in the cvent of retrocession, reassumprion, assumption or
canceliation for gégffﬁo. a 5rogrtn admirister~d by a tribe or tribal
organizaticn. To ocaff prooraﬁs for ~contracts entered into on .or,
afzer Decermbtor &4, 1975, the Bureau wwill use any au:ho:-zgg_pos1t-cﬂ>
and end—-df-recar enplou1oﬁt ceiling placed in rvescrve at the time of
contrackt _execution. Foar contracts having no reserve, or for operatirg
grant prograws, the Bureau will use other means to employ szaff, - :
ireluding Temporary emploraeat.

a ﬁ. o
5. 3 . Tecruitnent. Former Bureau employecs who have becﬂ g-an:ed
reamployment rIghts will Se conoxdered along with available Indian
candidates vhen filling cositions established 23 a result of retro- 1
cession or reassumpCion of a contracred program. Expanded! recraitment
=ffort will not bde necessary unless It is wnown that local recruitment
or the applican:t supply tfile wiil not provide an adequate supply of
qualified candidates. : ’

6.4 Cancellation of Contract for Cause. The ZBureau may cancel fer
cause any comntract wWith a Iribal organizationm when the tribal organ:
zation fails to perform within the terms and conditions of  the

- ) -

Releass %%-38, 12/16/76
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contract. When the Burcau does not have suff:cxenb staff on band to
imnodiately perfora the work, it . for :emporary periods cof the
shortest duration possible, contractRwith a contractor tha~‘z» not a
tribal organization. Howsver, In sucy cases the advice of the .tribels)
will be obrained to dertermine hov-theWwdesire the services to be
rendered [25 CFR 271.75]. Whenever pofisible, the provisions of 6.3
above will be followed. / : : .

6.5 Temporary Appointment. A former Federal employee vho has retained
covaerage tor Federal benefits as provided by P.L. 93-6258, [Sec. 105(e))
shall continue coverage for these benefirs _evgn thOugH the cmploy»e

may be given a te.nporary appointment, provided there is no bSreak in
ervxce between the employment with a tribal organization aﬁd a8 temporar
appozntﬁﬂnt in the Burcau. :

“

6.6 Promotion. An appointment of a former Federal emnloyec %o a posi-
e e E
tion at ‘a higher grade than pr?VIOLSIY held in the Fede al service musr

be 1n accordance with Buregu' 5 Promo:zor Program. .

. - .
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Subchapter 7. Inter-ovornmental Personnsl Act — Civil Service Comzission

Personnel and Trainting Assistance for Indian Iribal Covernments

7.1 Intzroduction. As a rosult of the Indian Self-Determination and
Educatinn Assistance Act, Indian governing bodics perforwming substantial
governmental functlions may participate, along with State and local .
governments, in Prograns . under the Intergovernmental Personnel Act of
1970. The IPA prov: dgs for grant assistance, talent sharing, trainiang,
technical ass: istance, and coopecrative —ecruztxﬂg and exarmining.

Illus:tatxon 1 liscs the Indian governing bodies uhzch the Civil Service
commaission has dezermined el;gxble for IPA assistance., Additions

are made to the list as organizations are approved by the Commission.

Any question regarding eligibility of a tribal’ goveraning body to
pa:txcxpace in the program should be directed to the U.S. Civil Service
Commiscion, Bureau. of Intergovernmental Persounel Programs, Vffice

of Faculrty Fellous and Persounncl Mobility, Washington, D.C. 20418,

7.2 Grants. Indian tribal goveraments can apply fbt gran~ asszstance

from the U.S5. Civil Service Commission Ln under:akaﬁg progvc:s to:

. a- - N

LA, ' Improve their personnel :anagement program. - .

. : ¥
ees ., i . . ) ' N ~

- - . - Lad . "

8, Train their professional, administrative, ana technical employ-—

AY

. ) - o -

',Cet:axn nonprofit organizatisns are aiso- eltg:ble to:receive g:anrs to

train Indxan tribal goverament employees. -

. - "\ -
7.3 Talentc Shar:qg - abxlxty Assignments. .Undec the TPA, ctribal em-
ployees can be temporariiy cossigned o a rederal agencv_no per.orn work

.0f mutual interest, Similarly, a Federal eaployee can move temporariiy

.hssxs:ance. . : 2

Q

ERIC

PR - o< iy i

to an Indian tribal government Uhere his or her talents can be used.
Original assignments cannnot exceed IWo years .For addirional ‘infarma—
ticn sec FPM 334, 370 DM 336 and &4& BIAM 334, or contact the local
aurcau Porsonnel ODffice. ’ ' : : ;

-

7.6 Training. Training for rridbal government  amployees is available
through:. : - : e
. ~

L T Training propra—s deve.cped and administered wirh IPA grant

<

W

Release &44-38, 12/16/76 . .
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a. Fel lowsnirs for-praduanis level sztudy.

C. Adaissian To Fedoral fralninn procra—=-.
v

Trainiae can iavolve a wide varicoy of mansecaraial, supervisory,
istractive and technical areas. ’

~

adain~-

7.5 Technical Assistasce. The U.S. Civil Service Comnission mav fur-

nish technical advice on request to tridal governaents ucexkineg o

prove Thelr systems of personrnel administration. =Zrxanples of the
of assistance available include:

AL Establishmeat or improvement of tribal 00ve:ﬂm~nt perso“
<vstems, including merit personnel sys:cns b

8. Evaluatiors of orrsonnal operations.

C. Desicn ©f training courses for tribal povernment eoplove
Cenrralls, technical assistance pro-
able. However, short ter— adv SoTWv
con<ists &f the furnishing of avai
withouzr charae.

stance wha
i

1 - . . _ -

T.6 Cooprrarive Racruiriag and Examinine. ITndian tribal goveras

to recruift And examine tribal emplovees on 3 shared cost basis.

dures for.chis kind of ccoperactive acfivity musct e jointly mgreed

by the tribal goévernnent 3and the Commission Regional Office.

7.7 - A2ditional Infer~atrisn. For additisna! informatien rrgardi
an

<
5
on

a
7.
v
ha

%
c

LR}

7.5,
tacts <hOuld be made with the appropriate Regicnal Tivil
Cormission office liszed in Illuscra ion 2. The Comnissi
retained authority to opcrates these rograms. -

h
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Raosaan IT.R.A.
- . Village

- Chilkat Indtian
Village Xlukwan

tetlakitla Indian
Comnmunicy

- ' ) Atka Village
N Council ‘
Council

"

~  Perryville .
~¥Village Council

c "Tatitlek Village
- 7. Council

. ~ NJtivc-Villasei
- ¢f Tyonek

. Akuten Village‘.
Council

- Allknagik Village
‘" Council -

- - ~
-

. . Belkofcky
Village Council

Chignik
Village

.Lagoon
Council
Chignik
- Villgge

Chistochir=
Village Cou:cil

. Copper Center
L - Village Council
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Ntﬁolski Village -

INDIAN GOVERNING BODIES

Egegpiik Village
Council

Eklutna
Incorpcrated

- .
Ekuk Village
. Council

Ekwok Village

Council -~

Englich Hay - -
" Village -Council

‘FTalsec P=xss . :l

Village Council

Gulkana Village
" Council
Iliamna Village
Council -

- Ivanof Bay
Village Courzil
olisanck ;
Villagc“touncxl

Kckhanol: Bay
Villaga Council

Lzrsen Bay T
Village Council

- Council

éztzctf_d’#,.—;—*tﬁqsiock Village .

Mentasta Lake
VvYillage Council

Neclson Lageon
Village Council

12716776
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Ninilchik Native
Association

'Pedro Bay

Village Counc!l

Pilot Potnt»
Village Counctlsk

Portage Creek
Nillage Council

Port Graham .
Village Council

S
St. Seoxge

Isiand Village

Twin Hills
Villiagce Ccuncil

Ugashik Village
Council T

Akfachak Village
Council

-Kwethluk V'Ilagc

Counc11

Kwigillingok
Village Ccuncil

Qainhaéak
Jilla?e -cunc:l

Tununak Village

Council

. AtFmautluak -

Vvillage Council

Croocked Creek
Village. Council
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Perscnnel Hanagenen:

MAY 4 .1977

— - L
Menorandum K
Tos Q}i Area Directors ' . - -
Acting Deputy . :
L *:n: Comxmissioner of Indian Affairs .

Subject: Intergovernmental -Personnel Act . e

-—== - - The Bureau of 1Indian Affalrs has had a consistent policy.to encourage
IFA assignments between Bureaas employecs and State and local govern—
ments, recognized Indian tribes or tribal corganizations, and
ipnstituticns of higher education under the provisions of the Inter-—
governoental Personnel Act of 1970. - -

-~ IPA assignmen:s uay be wade at any time a mutual agreement has been
reached betueen the State or local government, tribe or tribal = -
organization, .the Bureau and the employee. Each assignment must be for
purposes which would be of mutwual benefit to the Bureau and the regquest—

- ° 1ing organization.: Thus an assignment may be denied vhen it 1s nort with-—
in the best interest of both parties. P
It‘uoul& be inappropriace to approve IPA assignnents for employees in
“key pesi:ious such as Division Directors, Area Directors, Superintcendents,
or theilr equivalent. The services of persons ewmployed in these positions
- are essenrial ro the operation of Bureau programs. Rather than mutual

benefir to the-agency, & loss of these services would serve as a’

detriment. - - :
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Description of the Contract/Crant Management Informarion System

1. Purpose and Function of the System

A. The system will mainztain current "and historical information concerned
with the area of contract and grant application, award and accounta-—
bilizy for the purpose of management of such contracts and grsn:s at
all levels of responsibilicy.

BUREAU OF INDIAN APFAIRS
ADP DOCUMENTATION * NARRATIVE

B. Principal users of the system will be the area and central office
designates vhose respon:\.ibility is that of contract and grant
management .

- .a

C. The goals of the systenm is to receive, edit and uvupdate pertinent
data into meaningful computer format' and cutput such data as 1equired
by various levels of management to nid then in the management decision
making process. .-
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- LTITLE OF mammatived
Descrip:ion of :he Con:rucr/Crnw: Management Information Svsten
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2. Svstem Conceprs and ‘!Pthods
AT presen: two methods of processing are being considered and ffinal
determination will be made after careful review concerning cost feasi-
biliry, present sfartus of egquipment omodernization and the desired time
frape needed to implement all facers ©f the system. The two methods of
proceasing are as follows:

ADP DOCUMENTATION« NARNATIVE

" OUREAY OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

A User data {updates, inquiries, efc¢.) will be batched processed from
. field inpuc stations to Albuguerque Data Center via Linolex terminal
- S¥stems and processed on a 2aily basis with results returned the
following day. T -

n. User data {updates. inqulrics. ete.) will be in:erac:ive!y processed
- - . uwsing & data base systom at & central location with results being

’ transmitted back to the user as processing is completed. The Linolex
‘terminal systems as well as other communzca:ion terminals may be
used under this proces<ing method . - -
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-  Administrative % j{Contract/Grant ) anarvain
Systems Management Informa— O mmoanammws
tion System T {0 orcrations
PeOGRAN OR PROCZOURE WG, | PRCO RaM OR MOCIOURE MAME wOkX SLOIEAT &0 ©
@uc- {3} #cvinen
INT=-77-005 oate 1 22/37
R RESLACES —

TTITLE OF WaAmativey |

Descriprion of rthe Contract/Crant Management Information System

3. System Attributes and Restric:ians

A ?imncial dollar auroun: balanccs will be retrieved fTom the
automated Financisl Managemen:t System by the Contract/Crant
System on a daily basis to insure current financial status of
'such con:rac:s and grants.

ADP DOCUMEITATION + NARRATIVE

DUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

B. There uill be no change In the way financial transactions are
_presently being procezsed concerning contracts and grants but
. the procedure to account for each contract and grantc will
- have to standardized and enforced To insure proper representarion
of financifal status. . -

[y

- €. Phase I of this systen will include only PL—93—638 contracts and
- S A grants with furure expansion for all contraces, 3rnnts ‘and other
e ) ~. | "fields of procurewment, to be accomplished when sufficientc control
N, disciplines are incorporated within the Financial Management system
to insure total system reconcilliaction. - - -

D. The system will provide the user the tool to monitaer, track and

i analyze a FPL-93-5638 application from initial applicatrion to a
. T historical accountabilicy. Iyes.

E. . Historical data \r111 be maintained and compiled to aid management
with problem areas and fu:‘ure decision making.

. F. Reporting nceds will be designed not only to provide periodic

fixed data formar reporting but also, on—demand flexible fcrmated
reports. This will insure that all Jdata contained in the system
can be presented to all of its user: in thetr desired formats and

i at reasonable rime intervals.
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| Syscens - Sytam O srosnsaums
SuCumsm OA FPROCEDUAT MO | Fecnadw OF FeOCCOuUSE mawt | . WORE SIOWESY S0 O orteancxs
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INT-77-005 oavs — 37227:7
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NOTED

NAARAT WL

Application Number - System :dcnt':.ficn::on nurbheyr relai’:n: Lo The

application of & contract ©f grant. This identificstion wiill be used

Lo enteTr naw records and scriess exlating records. Coding dizcipline

vill be astablished in the detall systes desizgn phase.

BUREAV OF INDIAN APFAIRY
ADP DOCUMENTATION RETEAENCE

Applicant Identification = Full name, address and telephone puxber of

applicant.

Tribal Affliations - Full name{s) of tribes #fflfared with applying

-erg;niu:m. To be coded using existing coding conventious establiched )

-

- . Ll St - .
in the Financlial Managewment Systens (FMS). Descriptive zitles for codes

»

will be entered into the record via the FMS Interface.

Benefiting Tribe(s) - Full pame of tﬂbt(l) directly ‘bene!‘:.:t‘i:g or

racelving services. To ba coded uiu axisting codin; comoenl:zon-

establisbhed in cthe FMS. Descriptive titles tor codes will be -ntcred

-
="

foto the racord wvia the FMS interface. - ’

be«300.07
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Date of Subnzsi:lan — Date application -ut;mi:ted to initizl designated

Bureau office. i
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DATE EN
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&. ' Office of _S'Uhciusion - The Burcau office of initial applicazion, T
{(Superintendent, Arca Director or _Coocmissioner). To be coded using:
existing FMS conventions. Descriptive titles to be entcred via I-'!'S
interface. B -

7. Indian Populartion Effected ~ An esticated nushber of Indian population

. - o -
‘who will receive services or benefits from the grant or contract. To
be.based on available data including tribal rolls.

8. Application Narrative - Brief descriptise narractive of applicazion
intentiona (projects, Bureau pTograms or portions of prograns).

9. Appiication Type Code -~ Code desigaating type of application (co’nttactinﬁ

-
for Bureau functions and programs, grants, educazion contracts under JOM,

Zrust resources, erc.).

Applicable codes will be established in the

dezall system de=nign pha-e:

- -

10.

Inizial/Recontracting Code — Code designating 41f app}.:ca:'foﬁ i an initial

appifcation or .—ecbntfactins applicat!.oii-.

11,

Tera of Aﬁplica:iou - Time frame of 'spp'.!.cn':ion ‘{contract term. length

- -

of prolect. etc.) To be coded

in years, months and days.

-
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i: 12. Agvance Psyment — The umount of advance payment required by applicant.
2x T - .
nd
=3 13. Budgzet Application — The amount and source of funds for applicacticon.
purl ] = R
53 These amounts will be associated to the accsuntabilicty line i1tems covered”
W
s in the financial tracking informatiom.
._ - Kotes I4 to 23.cov¢r;--r_gv1cv and actlon dates of Eher Superintenderre )
( . when applicabla. N =
R - . ] ’ e
14. Korifilation of Receipt, Scheduled — Date acheduled for norffirarian af
receipt to be sent to applicanc. - “u ) 3 '
—~ ’ . : - ™
15. . Mozification of Receipt, Actual -— Date Bnotificacion of ra::'eipc Sent to
applicant.  * . ’ - . / ‘
16. Review for- Complereness , Scheduled =— Dace scheduled for the completeness
‘Teview process of application. ' : N b Y
> - 3 - W
P - .
S= - . R
?.i 17. Xeview for Completeness, Actual — Date of corr leteness review of i
* - ) - v N
g, . applicaction. - '
-~ 18. JEot:.t:l.caé:on of Declination Issues — Date notification sent to applicant
. that declinaticon issues shodld be addressed and offer of technical )
» -~ -
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o g .
-l . .
N S - f
[ 1 4 "
20. Response Code - Code designating type of response by aprplicant (oo
T
R Teaponse, requ'es: of -ddition-l‘_ time, acceptance of technical assistance,
atc.) .
: 21, Forward Dare to Area Director, Scheduled — Datre scheduled to forward
comments and Tecommendarions zZo the A:-e.- Direcror.
22. Forward. Date to Area Director, Actual — Date comments and recommendations
sent £O Area Direcctor. '
- - I
230 Recommendation Code — Code designating recommendation on applicatiom
{oo recommendstions. declination issues, atc.). -
P
<
o . ’ o
2—_ - Notes 24 to 43 cover review and action dates of the Area Divrector when
(¥ 3 m
. - ’
S = #pplicable. -
> 24, Review anda Soliciia:ions, Scheduled -~ Da:e'acheduled 10 Teview and/or. e
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-3 3.7 Macting Date, Scheduled — Darte scheduled for meecing when declinacion
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Fl

I iasues are addressed to applicanc. -
34, Meering Date, Actual — Date meeting-was held to discuss declination issues.
as. Response Date, Scheduled — Date scheduled for'respon-é on declination

recommendations by applicant.

36. Response Date, Actusl — Date of receipt ©f response by applicant to

>
declination recommendations. . . “
Al b -
ar. Resf;onsc Code — Code designating type of resp.onse by appltciut (oo
response, request for additlonal tine. acceptance of technical assistance).
oo = _ ~‘ " .
a-. 3s. Final Declination — Date ofAreca Direcrors “Inal recommendations to
L -4 N K N - Al
a3 decline applicacion. : ?\ ' .
~ ) -
- - S '
~ . Do 4
- 39. “"Declination Codes.— Codes desigm:i&‘ specific declinartion izsues.
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;.0. ‘Motification of Tinal Declinarton, Scheduled — Date scheduled to send
final declination dec:i-ion and applicable material to applicant and
Commissioner.

y ~ B - N :

4. Rotificazion of Final;Declination, Actual — Date of notification to
sapplicant and Comnissicner of final declinarion decision and toruardf-txg
of all applicable material.. . .. ;

£2. |  Final Acceptance *of Technical Assial:‘ance. Scheduled — Date scheduled

" for final acceptance of technical assisCance. . .

&3, Pinal Acccptance of Technical -Msintance. Actual - ‘Da'ée of acceptance
' of technical sssistance reconstituting the applicatioun process at the -
‘Area Directors Ievel.l - ~

- Kotes 44 to 64 cover review and action dates of the Commissioner when
.applicablae. o - - )

AL, Kotification of Receipt, Scheduled — Darte 'schedu-led for noéifica:ion of.
recedpt to be sent to applicant. ) .

45 Notification of Recéip’r.. Actual. — Date nctif!.cn:ion of receipt sent €O

v
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°=,§ 46, Solicitations ¢f Recommendations, Scheduled = Date scheduled for the
- -
- - .
= soliciztation of appropriate Ares Director(s) recommendations.
-

K . ~

Y

&47. |- Solicitation of - Recocmmendations, Actusl - Date of receipt of the recom—

=~ .

mendations of the appropriste Area Direcror(s).

3
e
'

&8, Recommendation Review, Scheduled - Date schednizd for review of recom—
mendartions. E ’
. ’ .. - o
49, Recommendation -Review, Actual — Date of reviewv of zeccméndat.‘!.on.-
7t ’ | . - B o oo
- so. Recommendation .ani.ftcation. Scheduled — Date scheduled for nmotificatfon

of recormendations.

Y

s 51. Racommendation Code — Code designating application recomondati-on .
< 1 . . .
' §-"' - {recommendations to decline not aceepted, approval, plans to issue
» et
53 - declination decision, ete.).
s2.° Award Date, s:rneduled — Date acheduled for the -mr.din,g of the contract/
- grant,’ ) .
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" 61. Final Appeal, Scheduled — Date scheduled for appeal to Board of Indian
‘Appeals. ) ' . : ' )
) . - - -
&2. ¥inal Appeal, Actual — Date applicant appealed decision to Board of
Indian Appeaals.
63. Final Oft-r of Techaical A:~1sunce. Scheduled — Date scheduled for offer
of zechnical assist-nce when Do appe-ll has beren made or an, appeal has
- - . . - ‘.
bean upheld. - -
6&. Final Offer of. Technical A-.istance. Actual — Date technical‘assi‘.‘;:auce
of!’ered vhen no appeal has been made or upheld.
.65, | Final Oftclr of Technical Assiatance Accep:ed‘. Scheduled = Date scheduled -
for spplicant to accept final offer of technical assistance. '
‘66 Final Offer of Technical Assistance Accepted, AcTual — Date applicant
accepts technical assistance after final of!’ér'o!’ technical assist:-nce-
; - ) T - ‘-l b
67. Final Offer of Technical Assistance-Code — C.odc designating .response to

final offer of techaical assigsrance (po response, acccpted, rejected, ete.l
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-- Notes 68 to B9 cover contract/grant .mward, financial accountability, j
. -status and close—out ‘intor-::l.on.
68. AvsrdiDate — Date contract/grant awarded.
69. Signature Date - Date contract/grant 6fficu11y signed.

. &

70."| Effective Date ~- Date contract/grant is to take effect as shown oo

contract/grant docusent.

Pxpiration Darte — Date contract/grant cxi:tru.

1.

72. [Method of Award Code ~ Code designating method of contract award (advertiged,
negotiated competively, sbl-'source. non—conpel:ively.z Buy-Indian, Bury—

e - ' L

Amarican, atc.). -

73. 'Iypo of Contract Code — Code duignating Type of contract co-ting (fixad
price, cost—plus, cost re mbursement, etc.). ]

74, Method of Payucnt Code = Code desigmeing_nethod of payment to be used

- {cash advance, Ie:ttr of cx‘edit. direcc payment, atc.).
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75.

Contract/Crant Number — Identification number of contract/grant taken

from award document.

ADP DOCUMENTATION - REFERENCE

QUREAU OF [NOIAN APFAINE

76.

Contracring Officer Representative Data - Name _and telephone numher of

the reaponsible contrscring officer representatives.

.

Congr;.siml Codes -~ Congressional location codes for 'Ioc_m of<

A

substantial performance, awarding office and contractor/grantes.

S

Db 300.07

JAN.'TH

78.

-

Financial Accountabilify — The following ‘data elements will be entered

to reflect wach financisl actountabilicy lIne ltem of the contract/grant:

Area, agency, location, fiscal year, appropristion, accivity, accounting

-

[.code, el c. mponent, work order, program detafl, ob_iect clags s - .

document reference number. . These data elements mugt corresyo'nd ro the

tin-—icm transactions entered 1al:o che Financiasl 'Ha nagement System,

For aach line icem entered above the following dollar accunt/balancey

will be en:ered r.brough the contrac:lgran: system aither from theg nﬁ

1u:¢r£.c¢ or at th. time of sward or subscquer.f_smendments:

A-u-rd amount , ABOUNt oblig ted, oblimmmnug__

Time of initial sapplication,. accrued e:gendt:urw_bu:lgﬁ__

balance, advance balance, and letter of credir balance. Each accountabi~

Q

ERIC

RO A v Provided by R

1icy line item will also c'on‘:.in)‘tbc lasr FMS t.t-.nsaction Jdate, code

&
.
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DOCUMENT

CONTROL

i " DOCTUMENT TYPg -
. QO resswarry sruoy - O stwemar svaTes stawn wecTion eac mo
) svevem  mauroBaL ) oEvai. avavrEm sesiewn M -
e s08 BYRTEM - Svevem VA YET AW O Taeeii o - -
N - 0 wanascueny 0w
. ) ) anaryaes
. b . 0O reocsasvwas . -
= PRUOERAE Ofe PECCLOURE RO | FRCERAN Of TROLTDUNE Rawt Rk RIOUL ST WO [_jm.‘“'
= ) wew Clwcvraze
-k s oaAtE
| mp
5:;‘ Ty
S £ p—— :
§= and amournt, and aseundment code.
g; —
-
33 N -
-_-,§ 79. | Amount of Ourside Funding - Dollar smsount of ocutside funding.
- =
23 . -
- >
80. Scurca(s) of Outaide Funding — Code(s) designating source of cutside
funding. .
( - ' - . - -
" 8. Amancdment Code ~ Code deaignating amendment action to contract/grant. -
i . . i ' . -
a82. Amendoent Date - Date of last amendment to contract/grant.’
. a3. _Aml'klepo“r't"b—;:e — Date of required annusl report received.
. T Tafnination Date — Date contract/grant terminated.
.
85. |Termination Code — Code designating reason for t;r-imtioh (trpiréd,
S t.'t‘roceded. cancelled, reassumption, etc.).
g e -
.. 5 y
33 86. Savings Under Contract — Dollar amcount of savings under contract.
C L »
_:87- Savings Under Contract Code — Code éesf:n‘a:ing use of savings (addirional
searviced, Carry over, etc.). - )

Q
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,‘5 e,
:_: 83. Tridal Evaluation — Limited descriptive narrative of the nrihal
[ =1 - . . N .
‘s svalustion of the contract/grant. N
53 - ; :
e | .
-4 89, Crant Close-Out Accountability — Dacte »ll reguired acrinn fa taken for
&< ; : .

final close—ocut of a grant. -
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) . ) ~COPY
SO IR Jnnzsars B
Bonozable Jary T. Dunlop .";.__.,*_—;_ SR i R B
Secretary of Department of Labor ‘ _ _
3rd Street and Constitution Ave, N.W. . , :
washington, .C. 20210 - -

Dea> Seczeu:y nmlop- . . o . ,e:"

AsS you know, the Indum Self-Detem;natxm and Education Assistance Act .
(P.L. $3-638) becamc. effective on December 4, 1875. One very imoortant - B
provision of that Act calls for Indian p-efe'ence in training and erploy—

Nt UnNGer _CONTIAacts oI g-ant.s vh:.ch benefits Ind;ans. The Act sidtes, in

Sec. 7(b): . o e - -
L Any contract, subcont.::ac-. g-anr.. “or suba-ant pu-'suanm: g -] R o .
. this Act, the Act of April 16, 1934 (48 Stat S96), as anenced, L

oI any othe: Act aut.hor;z.x.ng Federal contracts with or g'.\n:s
o Indian organizations or for the benefit of Indians. shall
. requx:e that to tbe g'eatesr. exr.ent. feasxble— Lo

“{1) ;p"e-erences and”’ opportunn.zes for t'ammg and er:!:loy-
ment in connection with the administration o:t such contracets
- or grants shall be given w Indians; and _ o .
(23 p—eference in the award of subcontracts and subgrmt.s .
in connectior with the adninistration of such contracts oz
, -gzants shall be given to Indian o-ganxzat).ons and to Indian— . .
- owvned economic, enterprises as defined in section 3 of the ' : -

- " Indian Financing Act of 1974 (33 Stat. -77).

-
—

This section add—esses one of t'he essentxal componenr.s of self-dete“mxnat:.m.

- For self—determinartion to be. -Optimally effective, tribes must have economic

self-sufficiency, which requires a substantial reduction in the high unem—
Ployment rates that now prevail on moSt reservations. Effective inplemen— -
tation Of Sec. 7(D). could mean thousands of new jobs for Indians in private
env.e:pr:.ses On Or near reservations. Sec. 7({b} requires that all contraclors

‘who receive Federal contracts for the benefit of Indians must give training

and emoloyment preference to Indians. While p:c.fe:ence to Tndians has been L

‘permissible- in the past,; this is the first time it is made a requizement for

Federal contractors serving- Indians. Also, it is applicable to all Federal : .
Agencies which let contracts for the benefit of Irdians and is not just :

Yo
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limized 10 (v~ BIA and IHS. Effective enforcement would mean enployment of
INdians ou all federally funded CONSLIVLCTION projects On O Near reseIva—
tions, as well as on procuremnt and Service contracts.

In the past, the lack of a a consistent Federal policy of fequiring contrac—
tO"S 2o give hiring preference to Indians restfted in & situation wherernn
ractors uvusually brought their Own crews to project sites and hired few .

Ind;ans from the local oconmumity. iven the vast amount of construction -

——...anpd procurement contracting being piannec for reservatrions, effective .

: enforcement would insure tha: Indians Teceive tHE waRY JOb 0poertunitigs = = ormms
that otherwise will likely go 1o non-Indians. Sec. 7(D) now o-ovxdes the
ocpportunity for thg developm=nt of a Governmanti-wide policy, set of reguila-—
tions, and enforcemnt SysSier which will insure the comprehensive and -
enfo:cea‘:;re aoroach to Ind :.an prefesence that has been Iac-cx.ng in the

past - - . o .

- -

We feel that the Office of Federal Contracts Compliance in the Deparument
of Labor snould have DIirmary responsibility for (issuing regulations and
overse=ing irclemwniation of Indian prefezence. Sec. 7(b) ties Ind
prefesence into Federal contracts, and the OFTT now has overall reSponsi-
bility for affizrative action contract compliante within the Eederal govern—
mezmt . Giving the OFCC primecsy responsibility would insure that the Indian
preferente regulations are intecrated into the general non—dissrimination
—mulag ions on contract compliance tO prevent conflict botween the two
related requirem=nts., It woulé also Dermit the OFCT to use the enforcement
nework now in place for cariying out non-discrimination Teguizetwnts tb
enforce Iraian p-e‘c- CNCE IegUiTeEm=NLS.

-

Trital involvem-nt is essential if an enfozcer=nt procram is to be «Ifective,.
Firsz, tribal comnstituions and lecal opinions make it clear that tribes have
the right to TegQuire Indian preference by contractors which the tribes hire
or grant permits ro; this trikbal authority may be used to cover non—-Federal
cunizactors as we=ll as Federal ones. wheTe a tribe is exercising these
rights, the Federal enforcement program should be coordinated with that .ef
the tribe. On other reservations there has been substantial c:onfus:.on about
Indian preference and non—discrimination. There is a noed t.o. educate Lrioes -
about their rights and the nature of the Federal enforcement p—og'am to in—
sure srooth implementation of the Federal policy. Lastly, ‘experience has
shown that Federal Agencies rarely have the manDoweTr to effecrively monitox
contract compliance —eculat:,ons. In many cases the officials who will be
*es,.-ons;ble for handling Thdian prefer ence guxoﬁ-lxnes will De the same ones .
who have to handle all the other contract compliance efforts and who ace

alrcady overworked. Therefore, tribal governments should be involved

irn the Federal effort to provide a supolementary resource to those of the

Federal Agencies.

-

It s reca'na;nded that the BIA, DoL., and Q\AP (HEW) sSet up a coor d;nat;ng
'oup to insire Indian tribes are knowledgeable about and involved in Indian
preference enforceiwnt under Sec. 7(b). This should include a program

4
38
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o p'ov;de bas:tc mfo*‘mat:.m to t.z.tbal leaders as well as technical
assistance to tribes that wish to get deeply involved in enforcement of

. Indian preference — unde' t.nexr own authority as well as. that provided

. unde.. Sec. 7(::)- . - - .

iihxle tbe Bureau is zecom-nend.mg that the Office of Federal Contract
Compliance have primary responsibility for implementation‘of Sec.. 7(b).,
the Act itself does not specify which Federal Agency should assume th.l.s
responsibility. We-feel that an Executive Order-is-probably needed if -

. Yesponsibility is to yYest with the OFCC .and if other Federal Agencies are
o :es;_:ond posa.t:.vely to regulations issved by that office. An Executive
‘Ozdez is now being,prepared by the Bureau which will include the placing
of such responsibility with the Department of Labor. In the Executive
Order the BIA will reserve the authority to review the OFCC enforcement
of Sec. 7({b) — (the same as the Civil Rights Conruss;on now does for .
other employment discrimination laws) — and to be. pPrimarily responsible
for assisting txribes to develop thelr own capacity on indian p*efe-ence

- . enforcement., v .

wWe would agp:ei:iate an opportunity to meét with officials of your Depart—
ment Lo discuss the icdeas presented in this letter. During a previous
meeting with Assistant Secre-t.a:y Delucy ihe Indian Self~-Determinacion
Act and its implication for other Federal Agencies was discussed. I

was assured at that time of his favorable reaction to contmumg our
brief 4: '-logue- Mr . Robert Gajdvs also attended that xaeet.mg has
been contacted by menbers.of my staff for his opinion in the matter.

Bis continuved participation in discussion will be helpful :

Because of the :r.any Guestions now being raised by Inc'han tribal leaders
I am sugg-stxng t.han we meet in the vesy near fut.ure on this matter.

Smce"ely yours,
[SGD) Morns T'nornpson

Commissioner of Irﬁxan Affai:s -

-
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Sororatle W, J. Usery - _ )
Secretacsy of Lator : ' -
Departoent of Lanor ‘

4Ly and Cornstitullm Ave., N_W.

wWastiinzion, D.C. 20213 -

. DeeT »r. Secretary: N o _

 erclceed i a copy of a letter Bafled to your predecekssor on January

‘26, 197€., in which we suggested & mect ing Detwecen the Bureey anc the

(aPRItEent of Lober to CisSCuse Sec. (D) cf the Irdlian Self-Deterdina—
ticnh ano Educeticn Assistence Acl (P.L. %2-632). WWe heave neitber. ,
received & rerly to that lelier.mer peen contacted 16 discus— & rime
and place for 2 heeting., The rwed for Teguletions Lo Impleownt Sec. .
72{c}, Lovmver, hes ot Ciminished. ST . S

e ate prepared to teke wholever oction your Lepertoent Leevlics e apeore—
Prisate 10 complerent Your efforts in implecen ing Indian preferernce in
oontracting.  In crder that our effurts ere coaplemntary rother .than -
contradiclory tO wouTs, we Need 2 sStetlus repori of the Sec.: 7(E) irole~-

S Guntation effortt yndertsken to oate By your Dcportment, If you grefeér

Ex€Ting OD the SuLjeCt rather then prepariny & writter, status repore,

- We aT¢ pICIdred Lo hodtl suca & feeting. fFleasce coniect ™r. ilarley Franxel,

Cepury Commisslioner of Ins

ien Affeirs, Tel:r. 333—€174. to estapiish & tice

and Flace. . i

- ' sSircerely yours, - ] a-
' (SGD) Morris Thompson

— Coizisslomr of Indiar ALfsirs

©csz _ Surmane 10l1A

Lehzomen.

Mailroom

'~ 10lA:SAdansS:db: 6-9-76 -
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Mr. Morris Thompson .7 -
Commrissioner of Indian Affairs
U. S. Department of the Interion: -

_Mashington, D. C. 20285 : . - e N

Dear Mr. Thompson:

. _ (oer o

This is in response to your jet £0 pEnt S D

Indian preference in training aﬁg"g]o t (:lek\u"ﬂ 8;35 rgsr ifeyy a
- th

indfan Self-Determination and E leta S\ N3in8g) )
as it is explained.in Section 7?"“}“%05" "é§: 93’?.2?¢r IsY
affice, and we apologize for this)de]u q:QS 0 y h
correspondence ind

: 5 for~ Fedgnh‘ Poy
.ﬁs you point ‘out in your 'letter ,,Q ® ‘ANS Oy %
of requiring contractors to g'i\r\ jng’d if \" thisjﬂ""‘;‘iz s ¥
near reservations is absolutely essa / \ 20 1-;¢:y is hgt"“] ’
impact of Section 7(b). A coorq"e‘m /u‘t ay Qe 0 pCl oypent
only desirable, but essential 'h\ ovr pu _ M iSO
opportunity for indians. _ 1 :

tit cive Ordey.

As I am sure you are aware, withg the " 45 POy

13246, as_amended, mandatory per 0 enti?s l'“tq. 9 3F 23127 gated pyy,
ot cof’Jng el ™he ,I,;'s{’ ot 3 3 Mg

policy of offering such prefe is ag, Iy 5 contracey
considered in violation of m:m\ 421 hi{ﬂ dﬁr?%gfai;s,bﬂ.-_r,tawd nu;;x
hiring policy is purely voluntan snd -~ " oln 2" g
We are in ac»grd with your recwdat.;/ SECE’Q Sogrd! "‘:—:gg“?ag,_ni:ggz
convened _to discuss the ramifi : siStan '
commitments can be made. cQt oos o t farsg 2 e

) t 3 of L
e,st‘ly, Q( 1ali:a,.eﬂf- Abg
Secretary of Admfnistration and ,%, qu en/ sll’ht,c \1\ ¢ Brocy r
sent a let.t.er to Mr. Hugh E. Wftt 252,;1 . Then !

N ¢

(™
L et

N
1t

il



Po’!icy. Out'l'ining our posit‘lon on this lnatter- Hopefuﬂy. some*’f)ositive
activity will be generated as a2 result of this cou-municatibn.

A cop,y of this Jetter is enc‘losed for your 'Informt'ion.. e o
- o = -
©oa
' ¥ " ) .
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"' L - 'u'_-'.-. C N EPR’ 1 e -1 7? .' L
o e . St " - ‘- )
?!r- Hugh kg -H’i:‘t RN - R ;‘_ ’ N . -
AZninistrotor . , _ : A -
. . Federal Procarenaent Pc-:!.':l.cy D o
Executive Office Buildiaog - : R -
_ﬂ‘a.shingtcn, D.<. ""503 - .
zDeaxr M. Witt:. - . _

| Since. -thz enactsnent of. Public k2w $3-638, - thé “Irdizn

 Self-Determination and Eaccatfion Asstistancse Act™, oa -

- January £, 1975, a =migaificaent part of tka Act,. . ] .
Section. . 2.{b) ., Das not dbean sdmint :teteci vnder con—- @ .
sistent policies or centralires aireqt'ian in’ tbe
Executive Branch. Sectior 7 &) st:a.tes: T -

ALY cc-n_tfb.é::, ;...cbcontra.c..., -‘.grant, or s;‘bg;'i!r;t “ oo

- pursuant o tThis Xct,. theiilc::-off..h pril 1o,
1923 (€2 Stxt. S36), ac znended, ©r Ay orthexr
Aot saurkerizing Fadexal contracis with or _
grants to Indian organizetions cx for -the - - :
.. . ~bonefit of Izndienr=z, =ha23iX ‘Teéguire Thzt to Ce T
- . the. srea‘-est exte‘xt feas‘ibl.; : S
- '{1) : p-'e.'crezr...e and. cppo-'tnni'&-ics for
' - trziping and cmployment in
. caannaction with the adsinisiraticen
R . ~©f sach contrxactz or gran*- sh=22
o - YL D= givcn l;o Irdians: 8'“1 .

T {23 praference :[n tha Bward of. Sty —

. . . - congracts and subgrants in _ §
connection with tha aam:‘.n.{strar_ion -
of sSuch contrdcts or gdranés shall -

BHe given to Indisn organizatfions : -
_ . and to Indian—owned econemic

. : ¢ Spterprises a5 JdHefined in. sac'-icn

: - 3 of tha XIndSan Firanc...nr' act of -
B 1°74 ( 8 Stat. 77)- S - T
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- Rocause of this lack of Jdirection, conflictiag T
Interpretations and apparent con‘usion, officiale ~ -
of several Feaexal Deparivsents 28 well &3 scveraldl
ITnSian Tribes have asked this Department for guidance.
Toey have a2ssuwned that Lepartsant of Iabor's a2uthority

. andexr Exccutive Grder 11246, a2s anendad, .to provide
for affirmative actiocn {by Fedsral coniractors for

- miporities and womeaen, Places this Department in a
position o provids =Zuch guldance for Sectlion 7(b)

‘l.

o

applicationd

-

Scaling as it Eozs with Tederal crantees as wzll ‘as
contractors, qnﬁ w‘th the aictri\atzon of ovncrship

25 vwell as ermployment opportunities, the scope of 7(b)
clearly stretchsa s ‘far beyond the reach of the Executive
Srder programne. e thus. do not sze the Office of Federal
Contract Coxpliance-Frograms s*rviﬂg as the apcropriate

-

locus forxr this resvoas;bil;ty- . : o

.-Just last montb, enator Abourezk, Chairman of the”
Subcormmi €tea on Irqian ZTfairs of the Sznate Interior
 Aand Insvliar Affairs Comdittee, indiczted in a lestter ro

. the Sccretary of Labor that his Subroorriitiece would be
- Dolding oversight hearinags this month to Eetermine the
extent of implemcntaiion of Secticon 7 () by the variocus.
Fedczal Départoents. a copy of this detter is enclosed.
%l understand idzngical letters vere sent to allifeaeral-

D ﬁartneﬁts-

, ., \._‘--‘.

AETS. clarl Ty *Fis sffﬁ}fioa wa recomaend that your off;ce
take ths immediate lgad in calling a oe=2ting of xepre-—
sentatives of the wvarious Federal Tepartments Laving

. interest and concera with this issue.. Svch a nm=2eting
would clarify the past, cuorrent -and pglanned diractions
of the LDepartrents to implemcnt Sectlon 7). Topefully
it wvould-also cenerxate saggcstlo1=¢as.to the agprOﬁriage'

. coordinaxing cachanisrm and/or acuﬂéy-to dicect ani over—

' sece the federal esforts regarding this® Section of the

- Aots ,preshmcfcuch a2n assignmeent would be mradas in the,

form of anExecitive Crdex; it is clcar to us, above 311

else, that: §§me clear guidance must be Eravn up with

which all the Federal aganciecs can worxlk and which, fbr

exanple, definces what is peant by such worls as .

"preferenceT™ and "to the greatest feamazible extent®.

. 143
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Ye suggest representatives of the Departments of .
Interior:; Health, Education and F¥elfarxes Commerce?
Transportation: and Labor'be 1nvited to attend this
meetling. : . . L . -

. .
L 2

Sincerely, R . I . o

- -
T - . R - -
- . - R

Fred G. Clark"
. 2ssistant Secretary forxr
Admlnistration and Management

.Enclosure
.coxz Mr-‘Golaeﬁberg o - _ .
T o - L
N -
hg
O - l "1 . _t-



.0f the Interior's proposed procurement regir.lations which will

Enclosure

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF THE SLOCKETARY-

) - WASHINGTON, D.C.. 20240 - - .
- ' - ° March 30, 1977 -
‘I'r:l’.bal Leader: . T s . i . ~

T~ .

*
Enclosed for your review and comment 1s &8 copy. of the Department

implement Sec. 7(b) of the Indian Self-Detc rmination and Education

'Assistance Act (the *Acr’) Pub. Law 53-638. These drafr Tegula-

ticons are belag made availabdble for your corment :Ln accordance with
the. prov:f.sio::s of Sec. 107{c) of the Acct.

Any comments you may have on these regulat:ons should be subnit:ted

in uz'it:ing to the following address on or before April 29, 1977:

Chief, Divisi{o.. of Procurezent and Grants

Office of Administrative ar-d ‘Iamge-nenl: Policy

. Room 5524 5 . -t

18th and C S’cr’ée:s, N;.h - -

.Washing:on, JbD.C. 20240 ) '; - :

The coment:s received in repponse to this letter uill be duly con-

sidered prior to publication o.f" the -ropos»d Tegulations for coment

in :be Federal Register.
. -

S incere'ly yours,

* Qe EBQs

s :. Divizion of I c- rement and Cr1-1:s Y
ice of AZ -a:'.’.nist.rat:ive & ‘-Ianageﬁenr. Policy
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:”? ~i ;';:H' - l:*'ﬂ'tthDSﬂWﬂ; S 'f"ﬂ«;- };
. ‘ L L : _ _DEPARTMIZIT OF THE INTERIOR - - T,
S L - o §Asuzxczon, D.C. - zozaq. o : ) K
Title 61--Pub1;c Can:racts and Proper:y Hanagc#enc
T ' - CHAPTER &1--DEPnKTﬂExT OF THE I?TERIOR
' - © PART 14-1--GENERAL
'&“,, - - 9@31 14-7--CONTRACT CLAUSES | .
: na Indian Prc%crencé in Employment, - _‘ 5 . .
- Training, and Subcontracrting . ) ’ - .
AGENCY = Deparcment Bflthe Interior ) "‘ )
) ACTION:: Proposed Rule . - "
\ﬁ ;SUHHAR!: “The propos?d'rule pré:é;ibes policies apd'prééedurés_:o be
added o the_Inte:ior Proéureaqgs_kcgulaciohs :o_impléﬁcn:
- Sec. 7(b) .of cthe Indian'Self;ﬁ;:crminacion and Educat{on'
- Assistance Act. The rulc p;oposed requires tha;,p:cfér-
eaces be given to Indzans in emplcymen: craining, and
. subcon:*actirg undcf certain rypes of contracts-
DATES: Cocmeuts on thz proposed rule must be -gcezvcd in writing
T .on or bef;re -
-{ ,ADﬁRESS:- Pivision of Procurcment and Grants :

- . i Officc of Administrative and Msnagencnt Policy
- Department of the Interior .

- Tt 18th and C Scrects, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20240

FOR ‘FURTHER INFTORMATION
CONTACT: William OpdyRC‘(ZOZ) 343-591%

SUPPLEERNTARY IEFORHA*IOV.

Sccczon 7(b) .0of the Indian Seclf-Determination and Edu-

o
-52%,

s - cation Aszsistance Act'(Scc. T, Public Taw 93-

- - '§S stat. 2205, 25 U.u.C. 45Ce (i)Y, requires thazr any

"[RJ(]

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




: : - contract o©T subconcract cntcrcd inco pursuant to Cez:ain
“spccificd Ac S 'OT Acts aucﬁoriz1ng.con:rac;s with Indiaa

for the benefit of Indiasns shall, to the

s ]

'organi:ations or

grcatest extent feasible, reguire that preferences and

hl . " . .
i ’ - opportunities be given for training and employmenc of
X '~ Indians in connection with suach contracts and tha: pref-

erence be given in the award of subcontracts to Indian
- " organizations and Indian-ouned economic enterprises under
- such contracts. The proposed rule amends Parts 1l4-1 and

7 of 41 CFR Chap:er 14 (Interior Procurement Regulations)

-

by aclding imple:enting regulacions.

The DcLartaent of the Interior has de:ermined that rthis document does

nokt contain g cwajor rule re uir-n reparation of-an I:fl cion
8 prep

Impact'Sta:emerc under Executive Order 11321 or OM3 Cirecular A-107.

Accordingly, prtrsuant o the aucthoricy of the Secretary of che

Interfor contained in 5 U.S.C. 301, proposed amendmeats to 41 CFR

Parts 14-1 anéd 1l%4~7 are 3s follows: e

-

" Assistant Secretary of the Interior

ERIC
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- 1. The Table of COnfcn:s_bf Part 14-1 is amcnded by adding a

new § 14-&.35& As follous:;;

Subpart 14-1.3--GCencral Policics

Sec. ' -

- . * - * _ * *
14-1.354 Indian preference in cm?loymenc, training, and sudb- -

- -

contracting opportunities.

2. Subpart 14-1.3 is amended by adding a new § 14-1.354 as

follows:

Subpart 1l4-1.3--General Policies
- -  ox - i *
$ 14-1.354 Indian preference in cmplby:eﬁc,.craining. and sub-

contracting oppo-tunities.

(a) Statutory requireceﬁts- Secricn 7{b)} 0of cthe Indian Self-
Determinatien and Education Assiscance.qéﬁ {(Sec. f(b), Pub. Law
937638,.88 Stcac. 2205 (25 ﬁ.S.C- QSDé(b)) requires that any contrace

‘or subcontract entered into pursuvant to the Act; the Act of April 16,
1934 (48 Starc. 596, 25 ﬁ-s.c. 452), as amended, the Johnson-0"Malley
or for the benefit of Indians shall require :ha:; te the urunfost

exrent feasible: (1) Preferences and opportunitics for training and

emp}ay:en: in conmecrion with the adminiscration of such contracts
shall be givcn':oAIndiJns; qnd, (2) ?Prxeference inlthc award of sub-
conriracts in commecticon wigth the adainistrazion of such comeracsea - |
shall! be niven To Indian or;znizgtians and to'Tndian—cuned €oonemi c
enterprises 2 defired in Sectio; 3 of the Tndian Financing Act of

197 {Sec. 3, Pub. Law» Q3-22, S5 Statr. 77, 25 U.S.C. 1452).

B _ | ..v .4 - -I.{!:i;l

AcC; Oor any other Act suthorizianc consracts with Tndizn organizacions -

- ‘. . . w2 ) - N : )

h]
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.ti):_fhé'ln&ian Pgeferencc-cléﬁsc. Sec

by . A@plicégﬁfi:y.

forth/in 5 1&;7.5002 §£ thi§>chapccr, shall b; in;ludcd.iﬁ ail sélici-
_faﬁions issued and concraceﬁ awarded by: i) :he-BuFeau of Indian - : o
Affairs and, (ii) a procuring acrivicy o:ﬂcr than the Bureau of Indian |
Affairs when. the coatract is enlceréd into pursuant to .in act speci-
.fiqally authorvizing coQFracts ??:h Indian cfganizations or is en:er;d
into pursuant £oO an ace ;?fc?ffgally'zxzho;izing contracecs for the

direct and ex:lusive benefir of Indians. {2) The Indian Preference

i

"Program claus-:, set forth in § 14-7.5003 of this chapcer,;;bould bte
included in a.l solicitations issved and contracts awar?ed b;ma pro-
curiné actiwvi iy which'=ay exceed S100,000, which contain the clause
Tequired Qy pnragrapb {(5ICLY of this § 146-1.354 and where the work unde:r.

the contract will be performed in whole or in part on or near an Indian

reservation(s.. The Indian Preference Program clause may zlso be in-

cluded £n solicitations issued and centracts awarded by a procuring
-éctivi:y whiclk may not exceed $100,000, bus which coniaia the clause
required dy piragraph (P){(1l) of this é 1%-1_354 and which, in the opinicn

of the procuring acciviey, offer substantial opportunities for

employment, training and subcontracting.

(c) Definitions. Tor purposes of this § 14-1_354, the following

definitions shall applw:
£ -
* (1) “Indiza"™ mcaps a person who £s a member of an Indian Tribe;

the contractor shall He responsilie for determaining whesher > person

-

-

€ an Tndia-,

2
I
i
?
i
o T
g : e !
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.ﬂ(Z) ”Indianrtfibe" means an indian Tr%}é.'band; nation, or
other ofganiiéd gTroup or cémmuhi:y, includiﬁg.aﬁ} Alaska Native wil-
‘'lage or regicnal or-villaée éorporétipn.as defined in or gstﬁblishcd.
WpurQJEZZ‘to the Ala#ka Nati&éWCIEiagnngzf;;ZEE_KgéutSSHSEEE;;688.é -
43 uU.s.C. 1601) which is recognized as eligible for rthe special pfo—

grams dhq\fervicgs Provided by the United States to Indians because

« ©f theixr status as Indians;

{3) ™Indian organization”™ means the governing body of a2nr Indian
Tribe or entiry established or recognized by such goverming body for

the purpose of cthe Indian Financing Act of 1974 (88 Stat. 77,

25 U.S.C. 1451); and ' O

* - -t
.

(4) "Indian-owned economic enterprise’ means e;y Iadian-o;;cd_i
¢ommerciai, industrial, or business activirty establisﬁed o brgan;z:d
for the purpose of profir provided char such Indian ownership shall
constirute not 1€§s than 51 per centum of the enterprise. N3 c

« {53 ,"Indian reservacion” includes Indian reservations, publie
: - < ‘ -
domain Indian alTotments, former Indian reservations in Oklzhoma, r

-
- -

and Yand held; by incorporated Nicive.groups, regional corporarions,

and village corporations under the provisions of the Alaska ka:ive .
K]
Claims Settlement-Act, (85 Stat. 688, 43 U.S.C. 1601 et seq.). ¥ .

(6) "on or: near an Indian reservation' means on.a reservarion ovr

Rt

reservations within that area surrcundins an Indian Tosarwation(s) -
A N
where 2 person sceking _emplovament, could reasonably be expeczed to com- -~
: : AR - 2 —
- ) - -
mutce to and from in the course of a.work day. - 7 - T i
' v : v - /-"/’- 7 -
(d) . Enforcement. The procuring activisy concerned shall-be [ -
- e 3 - —-/_,-f I
responsibhie for conducting periodic reviews o insure conrracter
~
/ =
<
- ) ’r
- -
- ] . .
. -
-
et
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compliance wicth the requirements of the clauses prescribed by

§§ 14-7.5002 and 14-7.5003 of this chapter.

3. The Table of Contents of Part 14-7 is amended by delecing and

Treserving § 1l4-7.650-6 and by adding new §§ 14-7.5002 and 14-7.5003

aimfoilcwsz . . Tl

Subparc 1l4-7.6--Fixed Price Coastruction Con;sgcgg;ma

Sec. ) ‘

* . ’ *- * * x

14-7.650-6 . [Reserved] B .

s * %* * : * .
. - ' R

Subpart 14-7.50--5Special Contract Clauses

* 4 * * - *
14-7.5002 Indian preference.
14-7_.5003 Indian preference programas. .

-

4. Subpars,l4-7.6 is amendcd by Geletiag and Teserving

§ 14-7.650-6 iz follows:

1l4-7.6~-Fixed Price Construction Concracts

Subpart
* * . * - *
5 1&—5.550 Addirtional Inzerior contract clauses.
E - -* . = E
§ 14-7.650-6 {Reserved]
R * - * .*
5. Subparz 1%4-7.50 is ameaded by adding new $55 14-7.5002 and.

14-7.5003 as follcws:
Sutpary 4 -7 . 50--Special Conrtracs Clauz=es

> » - =
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§ 14-§.5002 Indian prefercnce.
The following clause shall be used as presceribed in § 14-1.354(bY(C1)

of this chapter:
. INDIAN PREFERENCE

-

{a The contractor agrees to give preferences to qualified
Indians regardless of age., sex, religion, or tribal affiliarion over
equally qualified non-Indians, for training and employment oppor-

— tunities under this contract and, =0 the extent feasible consisctent
with the cfficient perfornance of this contract, training and emplov-
sent preferences and opportunities shall be provided te Indians re-
gardless of age, sex, religion, or tribal affiliation who are not
fully qualified to perform under. this centraczt. The contractor also
agrces 1o give preference ro Indian organizactions and Indian-owmed
economic enterprises in the awarding of any subcontracts conszs:en:

with the efficient ope'aclon of this contzac:. . -

(b) In connection with the Indian emplo-rment prcfereﬂce requi*e—
aments of this clauvuse, the contractor shall aiso provide opportunities
for training incideat to such employment. Si:ch training shall include
on-the-job, classroom, o= apoT enticeship trasning which is designed
to increase the voca:ioﬁal effectiveness of an Indian emplovee. -

{e) If the conrractor is unable teo £fill its training and emplowy-
ment needs after giving full consideration te Indians as Teguired by
this <clause, those needs may be satisfied by selection of persons
other £han Indians in accordance with the clzuse oz this contract

entitlied “Equal 0ppor:un1:y "

{@) If nmo Indian organization or Indian-owned cconcmic enter-—
prises ——re available for awarding of subcontracts in connection with
the worik performed under this conctracz, the contractor agrees .to
comply mrith the provisions of this contract involving ‘'utilizacion of
small dusiness, labor surplus area, and minority business Sirms.

{2 As utsed in this clause: :

1) "Indian™ means 2 person who is 2 member of an Indian Tribe;
the contractor shall -be responsible for determining whether a person
is sn Indian: M :

(2) "Indian Tribe" means an Indisn Tribe, bdand. nation, or other
organized group or communizy, including znv Alaska Nati-e village or
rersional or villa~e corpoeration as defined Ia or =stablsished Facsu@aEn T
to the Alxska Nartive Cla:ms Serclamens Act (85 Suat. £88. 43 U_S.C.
1601 which is reccognized as etipibie for: £he special programs ard
services provided by the United States to Tndianc because of theirs
statls as Trdiacs .

5 -
>
* »
) J -
- B A S I _ — L Y
| | 15 i
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{3) "iIndian orwanization" mcans the governing bedy of any
Indian Tribe or ertity established or recognized by such governing
body for the purposae of the Indian Financing Act of 197 (88 Scact.
77, 25 U.S.C. 1451: and

(&) "Indian-owned economic enterprise” means any Indian-owned
cocmercial, industrial, ‘or business a2ctivity established or organized
for the purpose of profit provided that such Indian ownership shall
constitute Aot less than 51 per centum of the enterprise.

{£) The z=ontraczor azgTees to inclade the provisions of this
clause includiag this paragraph (£) in each subccatract awarded under
this contract.

[End of clause]
5114—7.5003 Indian preference ﬁrograa.

The following clausc shall be used as prescribed 4n § 14-1.354(b)(2)

of this chapzar.
INDIAN PRE?' ICE PROGRAM
(a) 1Inn aidicion zo the —equzvcwe“-s ¢f the clause oI this con-

tract entirtlel "Indian Preference.,'” _he Contracter agreces to establish
and conduct a: Iandizn preference program wihich will expand the oppor-

tunities for [ndian orgaﬁi-atioﬁs and Indian-owmed econoz=ic enterprises

o re-~eive a s>reference in the awarding of subcontraszts and which

will expand ospertunities for Indians to receive preferences for train-

ing and emplorraent int connection witgh .the work to be perficrmed under
cthis contracrc. In cthiz conmnection, the Centractor snall:

(1) Desiznate a liaison officer who u111 (i) maincain liaison
with the Covernment on Indian prelerence matters, (ii) supervise
compliance wich the provisions of this clause, and (iii) adoinister

the Conztraoczor's Indian praefarence prosTzn.

(2) Advise its recruitment scources in wrirting and include a
statement th.all advertisements £ov emplovyment that I-diagn applicants
will be given preference Inn enploymens and tvaining ingcident fo such
employment. - " '

(3) ot ié¢ss than ten (13) coiendar days pyvior @ commencement
of work under this ve~tract, Dosf a written notice, in the Tribal
officc of any rexervaticns on which o3 near vhere the wothk under thils

contract iz to treperformecd. which sets forth tThe ContragLrrvrs} em-
ploevment neals and related training cppertunities. The nctice slal?
inciude the approximate numbers and types of employes neoded: the
approximatre dates of employment; the experiengs or spgciai skiils re-
unred for employmene, i€ any, tvzan:nq pPpocSunities available: aro

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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.u11 other pertinent information neccessary to advise prospective

T .employees of any other employment requirements. The contractor
shall also request the Tribe(s) on or near whose rescrvaction(s) the
work is to be performed. to provide assistance to the concraccer in
filling its employment needs and training cpportunities. The con-
tracrcing officer will advise the contractor of the name, location,
and phone number of the Tribal officials te contact in regard to- the
posting o©f notices and requests for Tribal assistance.

(4) Give public notice of subecontracting opportunitics and
Tequest the Tribe(s) on or near whose reservation(s) the work under
this contract is to be performed to provide assistance and informa-
tion on Indian organizations and Indian-owr ed econcmic enterprises
which may serve as potential scurces for stbecontracred work. The
contracting off{cer shall advise the contrsctor of the neme, location,

and phenae number of Tribal officials to cortact in regard to requcsts
for Tribal assistance and information.

(5) Maintain written records under thus
contract which indicare: {2) the names and addresses of all Indians
secking employzent for each emrlovment position available uvundexr this
contracec; (b)) the number and zypes of posi‘xons £illed Lt¥ (i) Indians

and {(ii) non-Indians, and the name, add—es- nd position of each
Indian emplowed under this contracc: (c) fcr rhose positions where.

there are both Indian and non-Tﬁdz*d applicants, and a non=-Iadian is
selected for ez=ployment, the reason(s) why the Indian applican: was
not selected; (<€)- actions taken to give preference to Indian organiza-
tions and Indian-owned economic enterprise:.for all sukcoatracting
opportunitics which exist under this contrzct; and () che names ond
addresses of 3111 Indian organizatiocas and Indisn-owned econc-ic enter-
prises (i) contacted, and (ii) receiving sibeontract awords uvader this

contract.

i

(6) Az the conclusion of the contract, the contractor shail sub- <z
mit to the contracting officer for approval a written report which '
summarizes the contractor's Iadian preference program and indiecarcs
(a) the number and twvpes of availahle positions filled by (i) Indians
and (ii) non-Indians and.{(b) the number and deollar amcuncs of all
subcontracts awazded to (i) Indian erganizzcions and Indian-owmed .

cconomic ¢nrterprises and {(ii) all other firms.

- -

(7) The ecountracsting vfficer or 1is gutior
have access 2o the wrizszen reocovds required be —ea
peried of this controer and up o & yvear af
thhix conrensco. A s -

‘DY For purpecses ofF ri:i« clause” *he fellowing definmitions ~f
terns shatl Z?Piyf . ’

(i)Y She terms "Indiaan,” . "Indiar Yribe.” “ladian organizaticn,”

27t are dwfined in the clause af

20d "Tndlan-cwncd =conomic onterpt i

ths contrect entsbled “lad.an freference.

o ’

RIC - w L .
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{2) "Indian rescrvation™ includes Indian reservations, public
domain Indian allortments, former Indian rescrvations ina Cklahoma, dndl
land held by incorporared Native groups, regional corporations, and
village corporations under the provisisns of the Alaska Narive Claims
Sectlement Act, (BS Szac. 688, 43 U.S.C. 1601 et seq.).

) (3) "On or near an Ind{an reservacion” means on a2 reservation or
Teservations or wichin that ares surrounding an Indian reservaction(s)
where a person seeking employment could reasonably be expected to
commute to and frow in the course of a work day. . :

- - P . B - -

{c) The contracrer agrees to insert in any subecontraecs hereunder

‘which may exceed $100,000 provisions which conform substancially- to

the language of this clause and to notify the contracring officer of
such subcontraczes. ‘ :

(d) In cthe event of noncompliance with this clause, the con-
tracror's right to proceed may be terminated in whole or in part by
the contracting officer and the work coopleted in a manner determined
by the contrscziang officer to be in the best interest of the Covernment.

-

(¥}
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g | ' ExecutiveOffice of the Chairman

IS WHIE MOUNTAIN APACHE TRIBE

SHAIRMAN

Aprn 28, 2977

. ; | . —/——L\\

C:ueﬁ, Division of Procm:enmt and Grants
Office of A:l:mstrat:.ve and Management Pohqr
Roam 5524 :

° . 18th and C-Street, N.W. : ) .
R ' Wash:.ngton D.C. 20230 L
‘ RE: Proposed Procurenent negulations
© per Section 7 Cb), : .I.. 93~-638
- . In response to your letter of March 30, 1977, (with attached-draft of
subject regulaticn)}, w: attach a cooy the proposed procurement reg'ula :
o " anmotated with changes that we feel essential if the intent of the
-, .legislatz.on is to be realzzed- e ) . . _

o Incasesvbereﬂvtext;stohedmnged,uehavesanplyruledthxoughtre
mqmlta:tmdluuennsa:tedmredlatelyabavelttredesuedrawtprdug
Wehawalsoaddedmg:ml‘:xtwae:ewarrantad .

ihere are other, more fundamental ccns:.de:.-af_':.cr-s that' are addressed o ___':J"rf"/
theOf‘;ceoftheSec:reta.:ymaseparateletter-_ 2 copy of this letter is -~
also attached.  Be advised that the impact of these considerations: nsreflecten
inmramrﬂrentsandadrnumswthetmofﬂtesubjecttegulat_m _
memie L ‘
Enclosurés: (2) ' ) | .. -
* ecz Office, Sceretary- of tHE Ynterior ' s T
_ WMAT Afministrative Maascr. el
WMAT Tribal Planres ’ : : ’ -
- Superintendent., BIA Sort Anpxhe Ageusy '
‘ Su),‘ 145 Hospital, Whateriver )
R
B - - . = }
; -
155 it
o | - .
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" United States Dcpa.rtment of the Inter:or N

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY E _'.
WASHINCTON, DC. 20240
: ’ ) — 4-17 P

..,J

:3
l

e o

\.

H

 ARY
EXECUTI‘J: SHeE ‘mm_

MAR 30 W77 “Hn*e MTIN.

. WHITERV R ARZ-
. ~ b Hatd

ke B«'ic,{u_
- } . | ) ﬁkf‘SHi“L‘n

Tribal Leaderx: . i

Enclosed for your Teview and comment-is a copy of the Department
- of the Interior®s proposed procurement Teguirtionr which will
e fimplesent Sec. 7(b) of the Indian Self-Determination and Education
: Assistance Act (the "Acz'") Pub. Law 93-638. Thesew'drafc regula-
‘tions are being made available for your comment in accordance wich
‘the provisaions of Sec. 107(c) of the Act.
Any coomments you may have on these repulations should be suboitred
in writing to the following address on or before April 29, 1977: .

Chief, Diviszion of Procurement and Crants
Officc of Mninia:rati-:: and Management Policy
Room 33524 - .

18ch and C Szreecx, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20240

The comments recelived in response to this letter will be duly con-
sidered prior te publication of :hc proposed rcgulations for coomment
in the Federal Register. - . .

-Sincerely yours,

Fnclosure
- ERIC &% L L i e S

&




- g ' '  UNITED.STATES
‘ DEPARTHENT OF THE INTERIOR ,
MASHINGTON, D.C. 20240 . -

Title 41--Publi.c Contracts and Property Managewment

——tt

. CHAPTER 61-—DEP.\RTHB'IT OF THE INTERIOR -~
- - PA}'CL‘ 16-1—-@23.&1‘.
PAPT 14-7-~CONTRACT CLAUSES -
. Indi:n‘?refercnéc‘l !.z.: Emﬁloym;:n:, B
Trairing, and Subcontracting :
AGENCY: Dep:arttnent of the Interior
ACTIGCN: ?r‘opcsed Fule
SUMMARY = The proposed rule prescribes policies snd procedures to be
added to the Interior ?roct.;remenc Regulations o 11=p-leu:en:'
Sec. 7¢(b) of the Indian Self-Decermination znd Educatioa
Assizstance Act. The r;alé. pzzoposed requi'res thar prefer-

- ences be g*ven to Indians in employnent‘ craining, and
.ALL FLDERAL CONTRACTS FOR PROJECTS WITHIN OR

-u‘bcont:racting under
NEAR THE BOTIIJARIEZES OF INDIAN RESERVATIONS.

h . DATES: Coomeuts on th: proposed rule must be received iIn writing

on or before

ADDRESS = 'Division of Procurement and Crants
Office of Administrative and Hanagaen:: Policy
Depar:men: of the Interior - .

. ' 18th and C Streets, N.W. .
Washingron, D.C. 20240 . .

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION
CONTACT: William Opdyke (202} 343-5916

SUPPLEMENTARY TNFORMATION: _ . .
Scetion 7(1-:’) of the Indian Sclf-Determination and Tdu- - R
cation Assistonce Act (Scc. 7(b), Publ i.':':!.-nu 93-638,

$S Stac. 2205, 25 U.S.C. 4530e(b)), regquires that any

PAFulText provided by ERIC. ‘ h N . . B




154 )

controact or subcontract entered Iinto pursuant o certain

specified Acts or Acts authorizing contracts with Indian
organizations or_for the benefit of.Indifni shall, to che
greatest extent feasible, Tequire that prefcrenées and
opportunities ‘c‘given for training and employment of
Ihdians in connection with #uch;ccntraczs sud that pref-
erence be glv;n in the award of subcontwacts to Indian
ozgani£a:ioﬁs and Indian-ouned econemic enterprises’ under
su.h contracts. Tﬁe propoied rule amends Parcs 14-1 and

14-7 of 41 CFR Chapter 14 (Interior Procurement Regulations)

by adding iaplementing regulations.

The Department of the Interlior has deternined that this document does
not contain s major rule requiring preparation ©of an Inflation
Iopact Statcecoent under Executive Order 11821 or OB Circular A-107. /\ 7.

Accordingly, pursuvant to the authori:y‘of the Secretary of the . " .

Interior contained 1n:5 U.S.C. 301, proposed amendments to 41 CFR

Parts 14-1 and 142-7 are as follows: -
Assistant Secretary of the Interior g

Date: - ._:
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1. The Tabl..of Contents of Par& 14-1 13 scended Ly adding a

new § 14-1.354 as follows:
Subpart 14«1.3-~Ceneral Policies .

Sec. . 7
- - . - . -~

14-1.354 Tndfan prefe}ence in employment, traicing, and sub-
-

LS

con:r;ctinz opportunities.
2, Subpart l14-1.3 is soended by adding 5 nev § 14-1.354 as
follows: '
Subpart 14-1.3--Ceneral Policies .

- - - - -

§ 14-1.354 Indian preference Iin employment, training, and sub-
contTacting opporrtunirties.

{(a) Scatutory reﬁuirenents- Seccion 7(b) ¢f the Indian Self-
Determinstion and Eduéatioq:Asiist;nce Act (Sec. 7(b), Pub. Law
93-638, B8 Stat. 2205 (25 U.S.C. 450e(b)) requir?s that anﬁ conéract_
or subcontract entered into pursuant to the Act; the Act éfﬁlpril 16,

1934 (48 Stat. 596, 25 U.S.C. 452), as smended, the Johnson-O'Malley

UNDER WRICH FEDFRAL PROJECTS MAY BE CONTRACTED
Act; or any other Act fanorgasnieat-rons

ON INDIAN RESERVATIONS

coaployment in connection with the administratioﬁ of such coﬁtra;ts
shall be ziven'td»lndians; and, (2) Prcfcrence in the avard of sudb-
contracts fn comncccion wi:ﬁ the administrrcion of #ucﬁ coenzractes
shall be given to Indian organizaction=z and to Indian-é;nrd economic
enterprizes a5 definced In Secrion 3 of the Tadian FTinancing Act of

.

1974 (Sce.. 3, Pub. Law 93-262, B3 Statv. 77, 25 U.S.C. 1i52).

.

.....

—er—for—the—bemrefit—of—Fndiane- shall require that, to the :rgqggst.nv'“””"“““

| extear feasible: (1) Preferences and oppofﬁdﬁffiés for training and
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(b) Applicabilizy. (1) The Indian Preference clause, set
forth Iin § 14-7.5002 of this chapter, shall be included in all solici-
tations f2sued and contracts awarded by: (i) the Buresu of Indian

N Affsirs and, (11) a procuring activity other than the Bureau of Indiasn

. COVERS AXY FEDERAL PROJZCT THAT T WITHIN
Affairs when the contract -fe—cnterdd—into-—purrsuvent &

THE BOWURDARIES OF Al INDIAN RESERVATIOR(S ).
& CORLFS0L e it =T nd oo rrenibetione—or—L(o—entered

—divest—and—<  elusivi—bonelit—of—Tndiens. €2) The Indian Preference

SHALL
Program clause, set forth im § 14-7.5003 of this chapter, showid be

included in a1l solicitations {ssued and contracts aswarded by & pro-

curing sctivity ~hichmay—eneeed—51004606, which contain the clause
required by paragraph (b){1l) of this § 14~1.354& and where the work under

the contTact will b performed in whole or In part on or near an Indian . -

"reservartion(s). FhoeTalliia-Prelesense—Rropren-chause—may—oiso—be—in—

{(c) Decfinitions. For purposecs of this § 14-1.354, the follewing
dcitnitions shall apply: _
(1) "Indian™ means 3 person who Is a moember of an Indian Tribe:

the contiactor thall be responsible for detersining wheoeechoer o porcon

f2 an Indian.

-

O
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(2) "Indian ffibe”'hennh s0 Indian Tribe, Land, nation, or

other ofsanized group or communicy, including any Alaska Native wvil- -

- 1sge or regional or village corporation as defined in or established

pursuant to :hé Alaska Native Claims Setrlement Act (55 Stat. 688,

if' 43 U.sS.C. 1601).vhich 1; recognized as eligiiie four the special pro-

- -grams and services provided by the United Scafes to Inéians because
o:‘tbeir status as Indisns:

¢(3) *"Indfan orgaaization”™ means the governin; body of any Indian ' o

Tribe or entity establiished or recognized by such governing body for

the purpose of the Inlian Financing Acz of 1974 (68 S:at._77,

25 U.S.C. 1451); and ‘ -

LY, ;Indiaa-ouned e;onoaic énterprise" means any Indian-owned
. _conmergial, industrial, of_business activity established or organized
for the purpose of pr&fit provided that suc; ;ndian owmnership shall
constitute not less than 51 per centum of Ehe enterprise.
{5) "Indian reservation” Includes Indian reservations, public
domain Indign allotments, former Indian reservations in Cklahoma,
and land h;;d by incorporated Nagive grssps, regional corporations,
and village corxrporations under—the provisions of the Alaska Native
) . Clainms Sectlecent Act, (85 Stac. 688, 43 t}-s.'c-' 1601 =7 #enl).

{6) "on or near »n Indian resefva:ion? means on.& v.e - svation or
reservarions within that area surrounding an Indian rescrvatioqfa)
wihrere a poerson sesking esmployment could rcasonabiy be expected To com-
emute to and frem In the course of a worl: day. |

{d) . Enforcew-at. The procuring activity concerned shall be . ]

Tesponsible for condecring peviodic roviews to ilnsurce contractor

pee—

[}{BCWX(D_?T-Ii ' _ ) | o _ ) u: | ‘ ‘- ' i?
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compliance with the requirements of the clauses prescribed by
$§ 14-7.5002 and 14-7.5003 of this chapter.
3. ‘The Table of Contents of Part 14-7 is amended by deleting and

reserving § 146-7.65C-6 and by adding new §§ 14-7.5002 and 14-7.5003

as follows: .

Subpart 14-7.6~~Fixed Price Construction Contracts

Sec.
- - - > - - -
1&-7;650-6 . [Reserved]
; .- ' - - - -
) Subpart 14-7.50--Special Contrqct Clauses
- - - - -
14-7.5002 Igdian preference.
+ 14-2_.5003 Indian preference prcgraésf
4. Subpart 1l4-7.6 is apended by deleting and reserxrving
§ 14;7-650-6 az follows:
Subpart 14-7.5-~-Fixed Price Construction Contracts
. - - * - - T -
$ 14-7.650 Additional Interior contract clauses.
S - ) .o~ -
§ 14-7.650-6 [Resexved]
~ - -

- a* -
3. Subpart 14-7.50 is amended by a22ding new §§ 14-7.5002 and

15-7.5C03 as follows:

Subpart 14-7.5C--Special Contract Clavscs

- -r . * o »n
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159

$ 14-7.5002 Indian preference.

The Zollowing clause shall be used as prescrided fn § 14-1.3540b) (1)
otrthis chap:er:r'
A - INDIAR PREFERENCE

{(a) The contractor asgrees to give preferences to qualified
Indians regardless of sge, sex, religfion, or tribil affiliacion over
equally qualified non-Indians, for training end eaployament oppor-
tunities under this contract and, to the extent frasible consistrmnt
with the efficient performance of thig contract, training and e.nloy-
ment preferences and opportunities shall be proviled to Indiasns rve-
gardlean of age. sex, relZgion, or tribal affilistion who are not
fully gqualified to perform under this contract. The contTactor also
agrees o give prefarence to Indisn organizations and Indisn-owned
economic enterprises in the avarding of any subcoitracts consistent
with the efficienc-coperation of this contracet.

M) In connecticn with the Indiasn employment preference require-
ments of this clavse, the contractor shall alsoe provide opportunities
for training ftncident te such employment. Such training shall fnclude
on~the-job, classrooc, or apprenticeship training which is JSesigned
to incrcase the vocational effectiveness of an Indian employee.

INDIAN PREFERENCE

(c) aAdz2: It shall bde the contractor's reanonsibility to srovile substantive

Q

ERIC
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evidence trat (1) a valic screening and evaluztion ;rocess was
followed; and (2) the efficient performance o! the contract would
be impossible.

LC,; 41T no indaian organiration or Indiaan-owmed economic enter-
prises are avallable for awarding of subcontracts in connection with
the work performed under this coatract, the contracior agrees to
cozply with the provisions of this contract fnvolving urtilizarion of
small business, labor surplus ares, and minority business firms. -

-

(e) As used in this ciause:

- -

{1) “Indian™ mcanz a person wvho is » mez=ber of an Indian Tribe;
the contractor shall be responsible for determining whether 5 pérson
i3 an Indian; ' .

(2) "Indian Tride™ means an Indisa Tribe, band, nation, or other
organized grouvp or community. (ncluding any Alaska Native village or
regfonal or viTlage corperation as defincd in or rcniaplished pursuant
rto the Alaskz Natiwe Cluims Scrxzlenent Acr (85 Siav. 688, 43 U.S.C.
1601) vhich is Tecognized az cligible for the =pecial programs and
cervices provided Ly the United Startes to I17iens Brocavse of . tlweiv
status a3z Tadiang: )
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-

- . - <
' (3) *Indiosn organization' mcans tha governing body of any .
Indian Tribe < Ty established or recognized by such governing
body for the purppse of the Indian Finaocing Act of 1974 (88 Stat.
- 77, 25 u.s.c. 1:.52 and : ‘
. (&) Indian-owumed economic enterprise™ means any Indian-cumed
or business activircy c¢stabliszhed or organized

coomercial, indusctrial,
for the purpose of profit provided that such Indian ownership shall

constitute not less than 51 per centum of the entexprise.

. C(£) The contractor.aprees to Include the provisions of this
clause including this paragraph (£) in each subeccatracet awa:dgd undexr

thic contract. .

. [Ead of clause]

-

§ 14-7.5003 Indian prefersnce prograno.
The follcwing‘clausc shall be used- as prescribed in § 16—1-3§4Cb)(2)

of this chaptexr,
DIDIAN TREFERENCE ?ROGRAJ

{a) In acdition to the requirezents of the clause of this con-
tract entitled "Indian Preference,”™ the Contractor agrees ro establish
and conduct an Indian preference program vhich will expand the oppor-
tunities for Indian organizocions and Indisn-owned economic enterprises
To rTeceive a preference in the avarding of subcontracts and which

- will expand 6\por=unx:1es for Indians to receive preferences for train-
ing and employoent in connection with the work to be performed under
- this contract. In this concection, the Coatracror shall:

(1) Desigqg:e 5 1iai fficer who will (i) maintain liaison

with the Goverd&en:?bg Ir&xan ﬁ?cfercﬂce matters, (ii) supervise .
compliance with ‘the provisiorns of this clause, and (Lii) administer
the Contractor's Indian prefersonece program. .

(2) Advise its recruitmenr s-urces Iin wricing and include a
statement in all advertisements £oco employment that Irdxan applicants
will be given preference in employment and training incidént to such °
employmonc.

cwenty (20)

(3) Yot léss than <a=a-—{103 calendar days prior to commencement
of worl under this coatrack, post a writrten notice, in the Tribal

‘office of any reservations on which or prear where the work under chis
conirach is to bc rerformed, which sets forth the contractors cm-—
Ploy=mart noeads Tand relored @ TAIMIng opprorrteniries. The norice zlall
Juclade the apiriowimate numbetrs and 1vres of omployees neoded: the -
Coprawimyt e ddtes of cupleoyemnt; the expeoricnce or spevcial ski1lz rea-
aquired for employmeunr, if any; trainiang opportunicirs availalle:; and

‘o .

.\‘l . . -
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all other pertinent informaticn necessary to advise prospective

eoployeces of any other eamployment requirements. The contractor
£hall also requesrt the Tribe(s) on or near whose reservation(s) the

work is to be performed to provide assistance to the contracrtror in

filling its eoployzent needs and training ospporctunities. The con-
tracting officer will advise the contractor ©f the name. locarion,
and phone number of the Tribal officials to contact in regard to the
posting of notices and requests for Tribal assistance.

(4) Give public notice of subcontracring oppcrtunities and
request the Tribe(s) on or near whose reservation(s); the work under
this contract is-te be performed to provide assistance and inforoa-
tion on Indian organizations and Indian-owmed eco* ‘s encerprises
which caay serve as porltential sources for subeconrtr. . (:d work. The
contracting officer shall advise the contractor of the name, location,
and phone number of Tribal ofiicials to contact ir Tegard teo requests
for Tribal assistance and informacion. -

{3 Maintain wriszten records under this -
contr - :r which indicpre: {(a2) the noxmes andéd addrerses o.. all Iandians
seeking employ=ent for each emrloyment posirion available under this
contract; (b) the numhHer and types of positions £filled by (i) Indians
and {(ii) non-Indlans, and the name, address z2nd vosition of each
Incdian empiove2 under this contruct; {c) for those positions where
there are both Indian and non-Indian applicants, «Lnd 5 non-indian is
sclected for e=ployment, rhe reason{s) why the Indian applicent wvas
not scleczed; (d) actions taken Tto give prefcerence ro Indisan organiza-
tions and Indian-owned economie enterprises for all subecontracting -
oppertunities which exist under this contract; and (e) the naces and
addre;sés of 211 Indian organizations and Indian-owned aconemic enter-
pPrises (i) contacted, and (ii) receiving subconizact awaxds under this
contracct. .

. {5) Ac the conclusion of the contract, the contractor shall sub-
it to the contracting - officer for approwval a wrizten report which c.
summarizes the contractor’s Indian preference program and rdic1.es.,
(a) the number and types of avaiiadble posirions filled by (i) Indxaqs
and {ii) ncn-Ind:ians and . {b) the nuosber and deilar amounts of all.
subconiracts gwarded to (i) India.. organizarions and Indian-owmed
cconce=ic enterprises and (ii) all other firms.

K

(7) The COﬁt.ﬂCtng officer or his authorized rep: rsentative shall

have access teo the writte. records (;gu-*$d by this clause during the
pericd of this contract and up to one year after the completion of

thi< contrvact.

.
(D) For purpones:s of this clause” the following definitions of”
teroms shall arpls:

{1) 7The cer~u "Indian,” “Yiundian Trile,

"Iindian vrganiTation,

= L] . L - - T 1 -
and “Ind:an-cwired ccoremic emrterprise™ are d=Ffimed In the clauze of

Chis contracr entised "Ifmdian Preference.™ -

PP —
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{2) "Indian reservation” includes Indian reservations, public
domain Indfian allotments, former Indian reservations in Oklahoza, and
land held by incorporated Native groups, regional corporations, and
village corporationms under the provisions of the Alaska Native Claims
Scttlement Act, (Qa Stat. 688, 43 U.S.C. 1601 etz seq-)-k_

i €3) *On or near an Indian reservation™ means on a reservation cr
reservations or within that area surrounding an Indian reservationd{s)
where a person sceking employment could reasonably be expected to
commdte to and f£from in the course of a work day. .

(c) The contfactor aprees to Insert in any_subcon:réc:s hercunder
— Lo0- provisions vhich confora substantially to

the language of this clause and to notify the contracting officer of
such subconiracis. '

(@) 1In the event of noncoapliance with this clause, the con- -
tractor's right to proceed may be terminated in vhole or in part by

the contracting officer and the work completed in a manner determined
by the contracting officer to be in the beszt Iintere:t of the overncment.

s
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L

Mr. James E. JoXxmson -
Chief, Division of Procurement and Grants :
Offzce of Ad:utust.rat1vc and Management Policy
Room 5524

. 18th and C Streets, N. h‘.

Washington, D. C. 20240

Deayr Mr. Johnsor" -

Thzs is a response t> the drafe regulations which will implement
Secrion”7 (b) of the Indian Self-Determination and Educaticn Assist-
ance Act. P. L. 93-638 and which were enclosed with your letter of
Mo T TUFT.

3. =~ . oizuity in the language of § T‘(b) of P. L. 93-638 is not
consicdered a~d is chainged by the draft regulations.

Section 7 (b) of P. L. 93-638 provides as follows:

Any contra-ct,. SubCORIract,...pursuant: to this

Act, the Act of April 6, 1933 (48 Stat. 596),

as amended,-or any other Act authorizing

federal contracts with or grants zo Indian

organizatismns or for the benefit of Indians,

shall require to the greatest extentr feasible.
There are two possible interpretations for this language; it couid
mean that Indian prelerence must be given on:

1)y TAny ccmtrnci:. subcontract. ... for the benefit of Indians,...*" or

2) Any cont':‘:lct. subcontract, - . .pursuant to ar)r other Act...for
bcne‘:.t of Indians,... .

:E'he legislative lustoxy does not aid in determining the *“correct"

interprotation of this language. -

The draflt regulations proposc o usce the more narrow ‘interpretation of
this Ianguage, which is (2) above. This narrow interpretation is con-
tained in & 13-1.353 (M) Applicability which specifics. thar an Trxdian
Proforemic c11u<<-' will be incltwled in solicitation and contracts mearded
by 2 .

Yo

g 1T RN SR R TTES Sy )

ERIC

=



TN

.Page two )
. : ,*(i) . The Bureau of Indian Affairs and, . ‘
(ii) a procuring activity other than the Bureau of
- Indian Af£fairs when the contract is enterrs .nto
e o pursuant to an act specifically authorizrn; cion-

" tracts with Imdian ofganizations or is eniered
into pursuzant te an act specifically amthorizing
centracts” for the direct and exclusive benefit of
Indians. . ‘ . :

Authcrity to use the more narrow interpretation in the dra<€s: regulitions

is notT apparent. : ~

at

o ) Section 14-1.353 (a) of the draft regulations provides:

Section 7 (b} of the Indian Self-Determination and
) Education Assistance Act (Sec. 7 (b}, Publiic Law -
. * 93-638, BB 'Stat. 2205 (25 U.S.C. 405 e (b))requires ..
’ . “that amy contract or subcontract entered pursuant to
the ACt; [sicl the Act of April 15, 1938 (43 Stat.
586, 25 U.S.C. 452), as amended, the Johnson O*'Malley
Act; [si¢]l or any other act authorizing contract with
Indian organizations or for the benefit of Indians
[{sic) shall require that,... -

The punctuation in this quoted pori:ion of the draft regulaticns does not
conform to the punctuatrion iw 7 (b) of P.L. 93-638. This change in the
punctuation results in a more narrow interpretation.

Without iegislative histofy to support a construction of the law, as con-
tained in § 14-1.353 (a), there is no apparent authority to leave & 13-1.354 (=)
. unchanged. : : . .

. The courts have held that ambiguous language in acts applving to Irdizns should
be resolved in favor of the Indians. U.S. v. Celestine, 215 U.S. 278: Choate v.
-Trapp, 223 U.S. 605. If this lcgal hoIling is applict to 7 (b} of 93-635,
1 15-1-354 (a) must be changed. . ; — -
2. Thc draft regulations must provide for possible conflicts between Tribal
Indian Preference laws and federal regulations. _

The inherent powers of an Indian Tribe may be excrcised and provide that an
plaoyer or a contracror within the exterior boundaries of an Indian reservation -
will give preference to Indians. '

Then if an Tadian Tribe has an Tmlian Preference law, the regulations implementing
§ 7 (b) sheuld provide that where there is 2 conflict between federal recsulations
and tribwl] Jaw, the Cribal requirements wili have priority.

3. Tbe sanctions contzined in the draft repuluations are inadequate.

B A v e Provided by R
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Page thrce
. § 14-7.5003 {d) provides for termination in whole or in part by the
. contracting offi~er and-the work completed in a manner determined by the
_contracting officer to be in the best interest of the governmment. *This .
is inadequate and docs not provide for a remedy that will compel compliance.

Sanctions or penalties for contractors who fa2il o comply with preference
requirements should be clear, speedy and expeditious. | Enforcement persomnel
need sufficient staff and resources to enforce compliance.

4. The. Indian Preference Program should be a part of all sclicitation and -

'/

contracts covered by 7 (b) of 83-638. -

Imposing the-Indian Preference Proxram to solicitations and contracts
which exceed $100,000 or imposing such a program at the discretion of the
procuring activity if the contract does not exceed $5100,000 will not cover
“the majority of contracts.

The Indian Preferenc: Program should be a part of all solicitations ané
COonTtracts covered by 7 (b). - :

5. A single federal igency should be given responsibilirty o enforce
§ 7 (b) or the Departnent of Interior should provide for deiegation of
enforcmt autnority to Indian tribes. C .

Section 14-1.354 (d) provides for periodic review by the concerned procuring
activity. Enforcemeat by various foderal agencies wiil result in confusion
and inadequate enfor:-ement.

6. The regulations should specify thar the Indian Preference Program will
include all employmneit practices, such as employment, upgrading, demotion,
or transfer, recruitment or recruitment advertising, lavoff or termination,
rates of pay or other forms of compensation, and selection for training,
including apprenticeship. )

Sincerely,

e
N
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NOR‘I‘EJERN CHEYENNE TRIBE

'.. ENCONFOSATHD
N .0. BOX 128 -
" . LavE DEER MONTANMA S04

LITTLE WOLF AND MORNING STAR - Out of defenr and exilie thcy led us back to
Mootena and won ouwr Cheyenne bomerland that we will keep Torwver.

- % WOMDAIT - The Mormins Star

’ v : - May 4, 1977

Division of Procurement and Grants

- Office ‘of Adoinistrazive and Management Policy

Cepartment of rthe Interic—
18th and C Streets, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Sirs:

The following comments axe on the prcposed rule to prescribe
policies and procedures to b= added to the Interior Procurement .
Regulations to implement Section 7 (b) ¢f the Indian Self- .
Determination and Education Assistance scr, {Public Law 93—638).

Section 14=1-354&. We feel :ha: this should include contracring
as well as snbvcontracting. employmentz, and :raining opportunities-

The term "to the BTCACEesST extent ftasible is . a very poor
choice. If the term 4= to be used some guidelines should be
worked up. As it stands all a contractor would have to do is to
state that any preference in rraining, employment, con:rac:ing
or sub—contracting isn t feasible.

The option te not include ths Indian Preference Clause in
sclicictations and contracts under $160,000 should not be so. The
Indian Prefercnce Program clause should be included in al‘
contracts.

The contracter should have some guidance in‘determining
whether a person is an Indiaan.

- - o»

One of the grocatest obstacles to Indian omp? - yment I= the use
of the word “qualirfied™. ‘Whe Jotermines who is a qualfficd
worlker IS vty improtant. Manvy employvers use job qualification

 iTomECats that toend to ¢éxcliude potential Indiun workers.
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- Page two.

Under Indian Preference (a} It states: The contractor agrees

‘to give.preference to qualified~Indians regardless of age, sex,

teligion. or tribal affiliation over equallv qualified non-
Inaian.

. -

This zTaises a lot of questions for example, 1f a non-Indian
has a high school dipolma where the Indian doesn't, does this
make the non~Indian more qualified? or If the non-Indian has
a couple more’'years experience i1s he more qualified? The answer
may be yes, tut the fact remains that the Indian employee is
perfectly capable of doing the job.

Under Indian Preference (a) (6) It should include not only
the nunber and types of available positions filled dy (I} Indians
and (1) non Indians, but should state the length of emplovment
and actual man hours worked by both.

In general the draff regulatioas seer to be written wizh the
contractor in mind rather than the Indian employvee. Indian
?referencc should applv £o all contracts and sub-contracts on
©or near the reservatiocn. Thc regulations should not provide
loopholes for contractors to ger around the Indian Preference.

Clause.

Would you plecase send us a copy of your revised rules and
regulations on Indian Preference? Thank you.

Sincerely.,

Allen Rowland, President

AR:sis
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S woere not being trained for the 3obs on the contracted project.

May- X0, 1977 _ h S .

Mr. James E. Johnscn, Chicf
Division of Procurcment and Grants .
Office of Administrative and Managerment Policy
1l8th-and C Streets, N.W., Rm. 5524 ’

Washington, D.C. 20204 . -

Re: Proposed Section 7 (L) Regulaticns

~ —

Dear Mr. Johnson: e '

It is commendzble that the Department has finally begqun to take steps
to implement Secticn 7{b) of the Indian Self-Determination Act. However,

- the proposed regulations prepared by your office neced to be substantially . )

strenghtened and erpanded if they are to properly implement the impoxtant
rights given to Incians by Section 7(b). ) _ .

A. Introduction

Past efforts tec enforce Indian pke-erence reguirements have tended to
t’ail for certain ccmmon reasonsz The specific obligations being imposed on

‘contractors were not spelled out in suf £ficient detail, so it was Qifficult to

Pin down wheon a contractor was not in.compliance. The vaguencss of the require-
ments also left large loopholes for the contractor. The monitoring and enforce-—
ment procedures were not sufficiently rigorous, so little actual enforcement
activity ever toock place. Sanctions were weak or non-existant S0 contTactors
had little to fear if they failed to complv with their Indian preference obli~
gations. Insufficient ties were established with manpower pPrograms so:Indianc

'.79'_3..\.

"The proposced Scction 7(b) regulat:.e-;s repoat virtually cvery onc. of the .
mictakes of the past. In _addition, many of the definitions and interpretations
of statutory language in the proposed rogulltions take the narrowest oporoach
possibie. Oonce would have thoughit the Dopartmont of the Interior wowuld sdvocatce
for the broadent intorpwretation of the statute in order to promote the gradtest

“teeraltit to Indians. As a renmult, the proposcd regulation:, if conacted. would .

wrrost dinnuce thuat Rection 7(b) will of litcle ume to Indians and would Ze- )
Precent. arvother administrative dimsnition of strong riginns prros.izoed to Iadians
by an Act _nf Cangréeus .




Mr. James E. Johnson : -2 - May 10, 1977

A pumder of wver basic changces need to be made in the propesed regulations
before they are acceptable. Some genexal improvements arc nceded in the gencral
section of the regulations and then a number of neow provisions must be added
o both Section 14-7.5002 and 5003 in order to give them the basic "teeth”
they need to be effective. In summary: -, ‘ .

LT : ) . *‘zbff‘

2. The definition of covered contracts mus® be expanded to inci ail
contracts for the benefit of Indians occurring oa the tesczva:zon. /pdless
©of whether the authsric-ing Act was cne for the Liosnefic “of Indiang .

,

2. The thresh>ld amount for contracts that :rxgger\\ihe s&roqq&i reguire-
ments of Section 14-7.5003 must De reduced from $100,000 to $25300¢ or. at the
most, 5$50,C00.

3. As now written, Section 14-7.5002, whicn coverz 211 contracts for
$1C9,020 or less, reguires a contractor to do nothing mors than Yagree™ to
give preference. This weak and ineffectual section must be substantially
strengthened to ims-ose some meaningful requiredlents. onAthcse smaller contracts.
At a m;ﬁamua. these additions shozld include:s

a. A reguirement that the contractor past a notice of job oPenzngs
with the tribe no more than 10 days af:er contrast award. "\

. A requirement that the contractor submit monthly reports oh‘the
number of Indians working on the contract. . ’ *

ﬁ\
c. A requifement that the contractor obtain a ur;*ten statoment from

all signatory unions agreeing to give referral preference to Indians. \\\
d. Some sanctions, since presently. 14-7.5002 fails to aunthorize >

the contracting officer to x,ﬁo < any sanctions on non-complying contractorc

_ 4. Section 14-7.5003, which covers the laxger contracts, also needs o
be ‘substantially strengthened. Needed changes include:

a. Notice to the tribe regarding job openings shcoculd be sent 10
days after contract award, rather than 10 days prior to start of work

b. The contractor should be required to submit mounthly reports on
the number of Indians enployed. ' _ .

-

_ €. The contracter should be romired to obtain, Prior to starg of
work, 0 writtLen sCatcran® Trom all signatory unioms, agréfing to yive refecral
preference to Indians.
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: 5. In both 5002 and 5003, the requiremcnt should indicate that a L
contractor must hire a qualificed Indian, whether or not a non-Indian appli-
cant iz equally or better qualified. '.'I:‘hat is, qual:.f:.cacxon st .be & thresrold

issue, not a comparatxve :.ssnc-

6. Perhaps most impor:antly. the 1egulations must provide for coordination
' hetween the 7(») requirements and Indian preference regjuiremants imposed Sy
tribal governments ©On reservation employers, 30 the 7 () xregulations do not
have the effect of undermining tribal auvthority.

Each of these recommended changes is discusrsed in detail bdelow. They
represent the minimum changes that need tc be made in the regulations.  Ideal 1ly.
the entire set of proposed regqulations would be discarded completely and the :

- Department would start from scratch with a different orientation (one directed
at maximizing Indian rights) and a different aprroach, that involved close
coordination with tribal governments, that required contractors to establish
goals and timetables for the hiring of Indians, and that established an
effactive monitorigs and enforcement system.

B. Detailed Discussion of Comments on Proposed Section 7{b) Requlations

l. Interpretation of the Statute

The language in Section T{>) is not precisc and is open to several
interpretations. The broadest interpretation would be that preference must
be given on- “Any contract, subcontract, grant, or subgrant. . .for the benefit
of Indians. The narxowest interpretation would be that preferance must be
given only on “Any contract, subcontracet, grant or subgrant pursuant to...any
other Act...for the benefit of Indians." Neither a close reading of the
section, nor a revicew of the legislative history., sheds any light on which is
the correct interpretation.

Your proposcd regulations take the narrowest interpretation. Undexr
them, preference would have to be given only where the Act authorizing
the contract or grant was a specific “Indian™ Act. Thus, if the Burcau of
Reclamdtion was building a dam or canal on a rescervation, it wounld be unle=
no roquirement to give employnent preferense to Indians, cven though some
or--all of the projcct is for the benefit of Indians and construction is
taking place right on the reserxrvation. - .

Whilc the language is ambiguous, it is not clcoar why you scelocted
the narrowest interpretation, minge the "aids™ to leginlative intesiretation
M1 avghae for a broader interpretation of Section 7(b). One Ffirm Principle
of l..l\-' dirm that ambiguous statrutes affoecting Indians shoulr o intorpretoed

g - 17n o
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in the light most favorable to Indians. Secondly, the Department of the
Interior, the trustee for Indians, has a lcgal obligation to push for the
broasdest possible intcrpretation. Nor can I sce any possible policy reason
why a BIA project on a eaervation shoul@ giv. preference while a Bureau

of Reclamation prolect should be excluded from this requirement. To the
contrid~y, the broader interpretation would creocate more employment for Indians,
a policy objective the Department should strongly support.

For these reanons, Section 14-1.354(b) (ii}) should be changed to reflect
the bhbroadexr interpretation discussed above. At the very lcast, the re-
gulations should sfate that ary contract let by the Department which takes
Place o0 a rescrvation and is for the benefit of Indians should be required
to comply with the preference reguirements, regardless of the nature of the
authorizing statute. This would simplify application of the policy and
would clearly recounize the Department®s legal and moral obligations to Indians.

2. The 5100,000 limic

- . .
Your proposed rcdulations establish two categorics of covered contracts.
A contractor with . covered contract in excess of S100.000 must take the

affirmative =teps xpelled out in Section 14-7.5003, in order to meet his

Indian prefcrence obligations. A contractor with a covered contract for
$100,000 or less must do nothing more than “agree™ to give preference to
Indians. As discuised later on, the reguirements imposed on small contracts
must be substantially strengthened. However, as a preiiminary matter, the
$100,000 figure is much too high and should be reduced TO no more than
$50.000. B

I can understand your desire to aveid imposing undie burdens on small
contractors, but you have shown too much concern for the contraciors and too
little for the Indlan beneficiaries. A contracts of over $50,000 is suffi-
ciently large to justify imposition of the Sectien 14-7.5003 regquirements.

A contract of that size crcatces a significant number of jobs, particularly
since a large numboer of the contracts on rescervations fall into this $50 -
$100,000 category. The Office ©f Federal Contract Compliance Programs
roquires detsiled affirmative action stess on all contracts of over $50,000
and it vcems thiat the Dejmrtment ©f the Interior should soet the same throesh:slad
figure for reguiring affirmative action steps to promeote Indian preferonce.

A throesholrl figure for Section 7(b) that is twice as high as that now uscd by

‘OFCCP to implement Ixecutive Order 11246 is totally unjustificed and puts Indians

into a sccomxi-clasns status. Therefore, the $100.000 figure should be changed
to £50,000.

3. Fhe mpecific Reguirenentr "'Pos«'—d .on Contractors by 14-7.5002
and_3003- -
Sections 14-7.5002 and 14-7.5003 Set out the reguirement:: impased on smx) i

érck large cordracters ively. Stedon ¥4 7.S5022 reguwres controcio rg
on Che St .omeracts to do woth:ag morg than “agrec tu Give prefeortnce. .

-
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This kind of wrak Aand vague requirement has, over the years, proven tc accom=
Plish pnothing but to develop false hopes within the Indian community. It
provides no “tecth™ and no way. to mcasure the contractor's compliance with
his Indian preference obligations. Section 14.5003 sets out more specific

- Teguirements for contracts over the threshold amount.  This section is also

‘€00 weak and incompletc and necds to be sudbstantially strengthened:

a. Both sections reguire a contractor to give prefcorence to an
Indian over an "equally qualified™ non-Indian. It is extrcomely difficul: to
Prove that one perssosn is better gqualified than another, and contractors scekwung
to hire a non-~-Indian can always find a reason why their non-Indian apnlicant
is better qualified than the Indian applicant. To_be effective, the regulat.ons
mest require that once it is shown that the Ind-an is gualified, it does not
matter whether the non-Indian is more or less qialified. That is.once the
Indian is shown to meet whatever threshold gual:.fication criteria are set.
he or she must be hired, regardless of the aual: fications of the competition
Since the BIA's own regulations for Indian prefcerence on employment within
the BIA apply the threshol? approach, it is not clecar why the proposed
7(b) regulatrions are applying the most restrictive definition of qualified.
Therefore., the respective prowvisions of Sections 14-7.5002 and 5903 shouled
both be changed to ro.d as follows: '

E “The contractor agrces to give preference to gqualificd Indians. once
an Iadian has been found to be qualified for the specific job. he or she
shall be hired, whether or not a non-Indian applicant may be cqually oxr

better qualified.™

b. IJnions. Union non-compliance has been one of the biggest

A — - " .
“tobstacles to the successful implermentarion of Indian prefercnce reguiremsnts.

e proposced regulations fail to address this issue at all. Both Section
&=7.5002 and 5003 pust be changed to require a covered contractor to obtain
a written statement from all of its unions, in which the union agrees to give

prcference to Indians and specifically indicates that it will give absolute
reforral preference to Inddians over union members who are not Lndian, whother
oxr not the Indians are union members. This kind of reguircment is not in
violation ©f any labor law and must be included if Indians are to geot hirecd on
unionized contracts coverced by Scction 7{(L) .

: €. Notice to the Tribe. Scction 14-7.5002 docs not roecuire the
contractor o give any notice to the tribe on upsoming joLs on 7(b) covered
contractu. Section 149-7.5003 roguires the contrasior to pesl job opemsings
“"no le:ns than 10 days prior Lo commencenent of work.™ e ol the hopes Ffocr
Svction 7L} is that tribal and other manpower programs will focus the s
TOUIVUrce: G Lrainiie lJikdians (or jJOby Detng opened up through SecTissn 7 {A)
yights, IC the tribe is guing to e able 1o use the inforsaion Lo develope
iind lescate €killed worker s to take ddventAge vt  heso openings, it iS ﬁpmfﬁ
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. ' %0 nced much more than 10 day= advancs notice. Contractors. genexrally know
‘ their employment needs at the time they sign the contract with the Federal

agency. 50 requiring them to provide notice to the tribe at an carlier dzte
imposcs almcst no burden on them. <Therefore, Section 14-7.5002 chould be
changed to reguire that notice be given to the tribe "no more than 10 days
after the contract is signed.”™ Section 14-7.5002, whick now has no provision -
for notice to the t:ibe. should be expinded to inclule the same reguirenent
as recomrended above; notice no more than 10 day:s after the cohtrzack is
asigned. - This reqt..:.—emenc does not iwrpose an cndue Lurder On a small contract.

but the information is vital to the tribe.

A. Sanctionsz. For an employment rigits program to De effect, a
contractor rasi kno~ that atreng sanctions will >e guickly imposed if he fails
to comply with his s>bligations. The proposed rojulations do not do this.
Sec..:.on 14~7.5002 has no provision regording sancztions. 14-7.5003 has a vervy
weck provision, whitch says that the contracting office "may™ impose sanctions
in the event ©f non-compliance and then fails to provide the contracting
officer with the br>ad range of sanctions he or she will be need to make the
program work. Thersfore, 14-7.50C3(3) should be changed to read as follows:

"In the event of non—compliance with this clause,
the contracting officer shall impose saxwtions on the
contractor. The sanctions imposed shall include one or more
of the following: to pPOSLpOne Progress payments, to suspend
the prciject, to terminate the project, and to require the
contractor to provide back pay or other appropriate relief
to Indians who werer damaged by the contractor's fa;lure >
comply with these requirements.”

: The absence of any provision regarding sanctions in Section 14-7.5002 is a
- clear indication to a contractor that he can ignore the regquircemconts with
imrunity. The same provision on sanctions recommended for 5003 should be

included in 5002. ) R

- - e. Complaint Froccdure. The proposcod rocgulations have no provision
to allow - a "tlb‘* or an individual agogricved Indian to file a compalint rogarding
a contractoer®s ron~comnliance. with the 7(b) provision. A formal ccvmpla;nf. Pro-
ccdure for third party bencficiarics is an esscntial part of an cffective en-
forcoment |Systom, since it surfac..s problems a busy contract.:.ng- officer may
PO SCOC. Thercfore, Scction S002 and 5003 slhould prrovide for A formal complaint
précedure, w-ich require:s the cunt.r.u.c:ucj officer to takea ‘specific sot of ’
on overy courplaint alléduing non-comp'l'.ia.ncq_,x_,._'r@ Fjr-f'""_?,.l.!:i?“._w

actions

f. Reporting. The proponed regulat jians do npot regnire a contractor
1o swWEnil reaular reports on the nunber of Tndians: he lmas hired. Without this

- inforMmarion. A cmtracting oL 1@y C.anhol moisilor . O Ltor*s compPl iamces.

E TC 95671 O = 77 = 12 : _ { o
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with it, he or she ca:n quickly. determine which contractors have fow Indians
employed and can then focus his or her enforce -+nt attentions On thosoe specific
contractors. It is not a great burden, on large ©r small contracts. to roguire
the coOntraltor to submnit mogthly reporits on the nunber of Indians hired, fircad.,
etc. A reporting requirement should be contained in both SDGQ2 and S003.

4. Coordinatidon with Tribal Programs. Perhaps the most scrious ommission
in the proposed rezulations is their failure to address coobrdination between
Interior®s Section 7({b} requirements and Indian preféerence requirements impo:ed
on emnloyers by tribes. Tribes are beginning to use their sovereign powers
ts impose preference requiremants on all employers working on theix reservations.
As a result, d contractor could be covered by two different sets of Indian
prefcrcncé rcqu.i.z-enents--:hqse impoused by the tridbe and thosc imposed by

Section 7{bj). s

This opens up the possibility for conflict and confusion. Docs a
contractor have to comply with both sets of regulations? What if th« tribal
roeguirements are sS-ronger?  Under wormal Federal law, the Federal 7(b) Te-
quirements would taik™ preccedence and a contractor would not have to comply
with the tribal rcjuirements. This would put the Department of the Interior
in the positicon of undermining tribal authority. If the tribe's reguire-

TentsS wene stronges, this would allow 7(b) covered contractors o gct away

with less rigorous Indian preference obligationz than those being imposed on all
other cmploye;s on the reservation. Tribes had a similar problem regarding tne
relationship betwesn tribslly imposed preference rejuirements and the equal
employTent regquirenents imposed by Federal Contract Compliance Projram. That
confiict crecated confusion for over four years -until resolved by OFCCP re-
gulations which stated that tribal laws would take preccedence. (See attachment.)

This problem should not be alloweR to romeat it=els on 7(b)Y. Given Thoe
inadequacy ©f the proposed regurlations, they should, at the very least,
make sure thoy do not interfere with tribal enforcement of strong tribaily-
dmposcd preference reqQuircments. A provision should be added to the pProposed

rogulations providing that:s .

“a. Vhare a2 tribae 20 Aimposed it cwn Indian profoerence requireacits,
A Cconuractor covered by Section 7{b) is not cxcused from complying vith the
trimal roguiremeonts, because of his obligat:ion to corily withh Scction 7ib3.

b, Whoere the tribal reaairemeonrs and Scction Z (), requiremont s
are dincoanistanl oY in gcomflicr, the conrractor hati comply with the wribal
FOUII Gt s, 1 TeCoTnition of the jmlicy of Indian Self-Deteraxi nation.
ra

C. FThe contracting offrcer “hall meet with the 1ryibal o2Tficia's
vespoSihle Tor implementing the (b’ S pioymert 